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EDUCATION LEGISLATION, 1973

Gifted and Talented Children’s Educational Assistance Act and
the Adult Education Amendments of 1973

THURSDAY, JUNE 28, 1973
U.S. SENATE,

- SUBCOMMITTEE oN EDUCATION OF THE
CorxMITTEE ON LaBor AND PuBLIC WELFARE,
s Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to natice, at 10:05 a.m., in room
4232, Dirksen Senate Office Building, Hon. Claiborne Pell, chairman
of the subcommittee, presiding.

Present : Senators Pell and Javits.

Committee staff present: Stephen J. Wexler, counsel; Richard D.
Smith, associate counsel ; and Roy H. Millenson, minority professional
staff member.

Senator PeLL. The hearing of the Subcommittee on Education will
come to order. :

Today, we will take testimony on S. 874, the Gifted and Talented
Children’s Educational Assistance Act, and 5. 1814, the Adult Edu-
cation Amendments of 1973. Roth of these measures were introduced
by Senator Javits.

Indeed, I believe I can say without contradiction that we on the
Subcommittee on Education consider both of these areas to be within
the special province of the Senior Senator from New York. When I
first took over the Subcommittee on Education, I realized the yeoman’s

‘'service that Senator Javits has performed in -bringing to the atten-
tion of the Congress the need of programs to aid zifted and talented
children and the value of making education available not only to
the youngsters, but to-those who did not have the opportunity to
learn basic educational skills during their childhood.

We ows o great debt to Senator Javits in these areas. At this time
I order printed in the record the text of the two bills we will hear
testimony on today including the introductory remarks of Senator
Javits on S. 1814.

[The material referred to, follows:]

(401)
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IN TIIE SENATE OF THE UNTTED STATES

Prrneany 15,1073
Mroaavees (for himself, Mr. Brar, M Craxyrox, Mr, Hueannes, Mr. Tlum-
enney, Mro Kenxeoy, Mo Moxoag, M. Pe Me, Rasovorren, Mr, Rin-
corr, Mr. Scirwriker, Mr, Srevess, Mro Svevensox. M Tessey, Mr
Witeksr, and Mrc Winzans) introdueed the following bill; which was -
readd twiee and referred to the Commirtee on Lubor and Publie Welfare

A BILL

To amend the Flementary and Seeondary Education Aet of

1965, to provide a program for gifted and talented children.

—

Be it enacled by the Senate and House of Representa-

2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,

3 That the Elcmentury and Secondary Tducation Act of 1965
4 js amended by redesignating title VIII and references
5 thereto as title X, and by renumbering scetions 801, $03,
6 805, 807, 808, 809, 810, and 811, and references thereto,
7 as sections 1001 through 1008, respectively, and by insert-
8 ing after title VII thereof the following new title:

Ir
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2
“PITLE VIII—-GIFTED AND TALENTED EDUCA-
TION ASSISTANCE
“Parr A—GENERAT PrROVISIONS
“SHORT TITLIE

“Suc. 801. This title may be cited as the ‘Gifted and

Talented Children’s IBducational Assistance Act’.
- “rurross

“Sie. 802. Tt is the purpose of this Act to assist State
and local educational agencies to develop special educational
programs for gifted and talemted children and youth.

“PART B—ADMINISTRATION AND INFORMATION

“ADMINISTRATION:

“Suc. 811. The Commissioner shall designate an ad-
ministrative unit within the Office of Education to administer
the programs and projects authorized by this Aect and to
coordinate all Tederal programs for gifted and talented
children nnd‘yowth, .

“NATIONAT CLBARINGIOUSE ON GIFTED AND
TALENTED CHILDREN AND YOUTID

“Stc. 812. (a) The Commissioner shall establish inde-
pendently or locate in an existing clearinghouse the National
Cle\;wing]mnsc on Gifted and Talented Children and Youth

(hereinafter referred to as the ‘clearinghouse’) . The clear-

“inghouse shall obtain and disseminate to the public infor-

mation pertaining to the education of gifted and talented



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

404

L2
)

children and youth, The Commisioner is anthorized 1o eon-
tract witle public or private agencies or orgaizations to
estadlish and operate the elearinghase,

“(b) There is anthorized 1o e apgropriated for the
establishment and operation of the clearinghouse 1,000
000 for the liscal year ending June S50, 1974, and for cach
of the two sneeeeding fiseal years,

“Part C—ASSISTANCE TO STATES ok EprearTion or
Girrep AND TALENTED ChpnbkeN AND Yorrn
“GRANTS AUTIIORLIED

“See. 821, (a) The Commisstoner is anthorized 1o make
grants pursuant. to the provisions of this pare for the pur-
pose of assisting the States in the initiaon, expansion, and
improvement of programs and projects (including the aeqni-
sition of equipment} for the edueation of gifted and talented
children and youth at the preschool, elementary, and see-
ondary school levels.

“(b) Tor the parpose of making grants under this part
there is anthorized to be appropriated $50,000,000 for the
fiscal year endiug June 30, 1974, $60,000,000 cach for the
fiscal year ending June 30, 1975, and for the succeeding
fiscal year.

“ALLOCATION O1' FUNDS
“Sec. 822, (a) (1) From 85 pv-r centunz of the amount

appropriated pursunnt to scction 821 for any fiscal year the
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4
1 Commissioner shall, after reserving the amount required by
o paragraph (2) of this subscetion, allot to each State an
3 wwount which hears the same ratio to such amount as the
4 number of children aged three to cighteen, inelusive, in the

State bears to the number of such children in all the States,

w

except that no State shall.be allotted less than $50,000. Tor

purposes of this subscction, the term ‘State’ shall not include

~1 o

g the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, Gumn,' American
9 Sumoa, the Virgin Islands, or the Trust 'i‘crril;ory of the
10 Puacific Islands.

11 “(2) For each fiscal year for the purposes of this para-
12 graph the Commissioner shall reserve an amount equal to
13 uot more than 3 per centumn of the amount to be allotted for
14 such year under parngraph (1) of this subsection. The Com-
15 missioner shall allot the amount reserved pursuant to this
16 pafngraph among Puerto Rico, Guam, American Sam-oa-, the
17 Virgin Islands, and the Trust Territory of the Pﬁciﬁc Islands
18 according to their respective reeds. |
19 “(b) The number of childre:. aged three to eighteen,
20 inclusive, in any State and in ali the States shall be deter-
21 miued, for purposes of this section, ixy the Commissioner
22 on the basis of the most recent satisfactory data available
.93 to him. '

94, “(c) The amotnt of any State’s allotment unde'r'subsec-

95 tion (a) for any fiscal year which the Commissioner deter-
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5
1. inincs will not be required for that year shall be available for
. 2 reallotment, from time to time and on such dates during such
3 year as the éomnﬁssioucr may fix, to other States in propor-
4 ‘tiou to the original allotments to such States under subsee-
5 tion (a) for that year, hut with snch proportionate amount
6 for any of such other Statcs being reduced to tiie extent it
7 execeds the sum the Commissioner c“stinm.tcs such State needs
8 and will be able to use for suen year; and the total of such
9 reductions shall he similarly reallotted among the States
10 whose proportionate amounts were not so reduced.. Any
11 amount reallotted to a State under this subsection dnring a
12 year shall be decmed part of its allotment under subéection
13 (a) for that ycar,
14 “(d) Tifteen per centum of the sums ;11)1)3\)})}'intéd pur-
15 l‘ suant to section 821 for ezch fiscal year shall be used hy -
16 the Comnmissioner to mz'lke grants to or contraets with public
17 or private agencies or orgauizutions for the cstablishment -
18 and operation of model projects for the identification and
19 education of gifvted and talented children and youth, includ-
20 ing carcer education, bilingual programs, préénmus for the
21 hand:capped, programs for the disadvantaged, and develoy -
22 ment of conmmity resourees. ‘
23 | “STATE PLAN
24  “Oms. 823, (a) Any State which desires to receive

25 orants under this part shall submit to the Cemmissioner
g pary

O
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1 threagh its State educational agency a State plan in such

9 detail as the Commissioner deens necessary. Each such plan

3 shall—
4 - (1) provide satisfactory asswzance that funds paid
5 {o the State under this part will be expended, cither
i directly or through local educational agencics, solely to
T initiate, expand, or improve programs and projects, in-
3 cluding preschool programs and projects, (A) which
9 are designed 1o meel the special educational and related
10 needs of gifted and taleated children and youth throngh-
1 ont the State, (B) which are of suflicient size, scope, and
12 quality (taking into cousideration the special educa-
) 13 tional needs of such children} as to give reasonable
14 promise. of substantial progress toward menting those
15 needs, and (C) which may include the scquisition of
: 16 equipment. Nothing in this part shall be deemed Lo pre-
17 clude tiwo or mare local educational agencies from enter-
18 ing into agreements, at their option, for carvying out
19 jointly operated progrmns'nnd projeets under this part;
20 ~ “{(2) provide for proper and efficient State adminis-
[ 21 tration (including State leadership activities and consul-
» 29 . tive services) ; and for planning on the State and local
03 level, and provide evidence that a person knbwledgeable
24 about the eduentional needs of gifted and talented chil-

! . . . . !
95 dren and youth is employed in « full-time capacity to ad-
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7.
minister and coordinale the programs and activities
authorized by this part;

“(3) provide satisfactory assurance thal the control
of funds provided under this part, and title to property
derived therefrom, shall be in a public ageney for the
ases and purposes provided in this part, and that a public
ageney will administer sueh funds and property;

“L4) set forth p:)li(-iu.‘s andd procedures which pravide
satisfactory assurance that Federal funds made available
under this part will be so used as to supplcméul, and, to
Lhc extent practical, incyease the level of fitate, local,
and private funds cxpchdcd for the education of gifted
and talented children and youth, and in no case supplant
such State, local, and private funds; .

“{5) provide that cffuctive pmccdufes, including
provision for appropriate objective measurements (;f edu-
cational achievement, will be adopted for cv-:vlim&ing at
least anuually the eifecliveness of the programs in meet-
ing t-]m; special educational needs of, and providing serv-
ices for, gifted and talented children;

“(6) provide that the State educational agency will
be the sole agency for administering or supervising the
administration of the plan;

“(7) provide for making such r 'poris, in such form

and containing sach information, as the Commissioner

\
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8
may reasonably require to carry ont his functions under
this part, including reports of the objective measure-
ments required by paragraph (5) of tlns subsection, and
provide for keeping such records and for affording sush
access (hereto as the Cowmissioner may find necessary
to assure the correctness and verification of such reports;

“(8) provide satisfactory assurance that snch fiscal
control and fund accounting procedures will be adopted
as may be necessary to assure pmi}er dishursement of,
and accounting for, Federal funds pnid nnder this part
to the State, including any such funds paid by the State
1o local educational agencics;

“19) provide satisfactory assweance that effi sive
procednies will e adopted for acquiring and disseminat-
ing to teachers and 21(]]]]il-]iﬁi rators of gifted and {alented
children and vouth significant information derived frong
cducational researel, demonstration, and similar projeets,
and for adopting, where appropriate, promising cduea-
ticnal practices developed thrpugl such projects; and

“r10) provide satisfictory assurance that, to the
extent cousisient with the murier and location of sifted
and talénted children and youth in the State who are
enrolled in private clementary and secondary schools,
provision will he made for imrlicipnti(m of sach ehildren

in programs assisted or carried ont wader this part.
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9
1 “(b) The Commissioner shall not approve a State plan
2 or a modificaticu of a State plan under this part unless the
3 plan meets the requirements of subsection (a) of this section,
4 “PAYMENTS
5 “Sec. 824, I'rom the amounts allotted to cach Siate

6 ander section 822 (lie Commissioner shall pay to that State
7 an amount equal to the amonnt expended by the State in
8 canj’ing"nut its State plan. Such payments may he made in
9 installments, and in advance or by way of reimbursement,
1¢  with necessary adjustments on account of overpayments or

11 underpayments.

12 “ADMINISTRATIEN OF STATE PLANS
13 “Src. 825, (a) The Conmissioner shall not finally dis-

14 approve any State plan submitted under thiv part, or any
15 modification thercof, without first affording the State agency
16 administering the plan reasonable notice and opportunity
17 for a hearing.

.18 “(b) Whenever the Commissioner, afier reasonable

19 notice and opportunity for hearing to such State agency,

o0 finds—

21 “(1) that the State plan has been so changed that
29 it no longer complies with‘ thy; provisions of section 823;
23 or

24 ‘“(2) that in the administration of the plan there is
95 a failure to comply substantially with any provisions,

ERIC
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15

3 the Commissioner shall notify such State agency that the

(8]

State will not be regarded as eligible to participate in the

program under this part until he is satisfied that there is no

[N )

longer any such failure to comply.

“JUDICIAL REVIEW

[

“Sro. 826. (a) If any State is dissatisfied with the

Commissioner’s final action with respeet to the approval of

e =N &

its State plan submitted under section 823 (b) or with his

final action under section 825 (h), sueh State may, within

<

10 sixty days afier notice of sueh action, file with the United
11 States cour£ of appeals for the eircuit in which such State is
12 locnfcd a petition for review of that action. A copy of the
13 petition shall be forthwith transmitted by the clerk of the
14 court to the Commissioner. The Commissioner thereupon
15 shall file in the court the record of th.e proceedings on which
16 he based his action, as provided in section 2112 of title 28,
17 United Stateé Code.

18 “(b) The findings ‘of fact by the Comwissioner if sup-
19 poﬁéd by substantial evidence, shall be conclusive; but the
20 court, for good cause shown, may remand the case to the
21 Commissioner to take further evidence, and the Commis-
22 sioner may thereupon make new or modified findings of fact
25 and may modify his previous action, and shall certify to the

24 court the record of the further proceedings. Such’ new or.

EMC ! 97-457 O - 73 - pte2 - 2
Arui et provd c 1
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11
modificd findings of fact shall likewise be conclusive if sup-
ported by substantial evidence,

“(e) The court shall have jurisdiction to aflimn the
action of the Comumissioner or to set it aside, in whole or
in part. The judgment of the court, shali be subject to re-
view by the Supreme Contt of the United States upon cer-
tioraxi or certification as provided in section 1254 of title
28, United States Code.

“PArT D—TrRAINING 0F PERSONNEL 1'0R THE EDUCATION
or GIFrED AND TALENTED CHILDREN AL YOUTIL
“TRAINING GRANTS

“Sre, 831, The Commisstoner is authorized to make
grants to State educational agencies to assist them in estab-
lishing and maintaining; dircetly or throngh grants to public

or other nonprofit institutions of higher learning, a program

for 4raining personnel engaged or preparing to engage in

edueating gifted and talented children and yonth or as super-
visors of such personnel.
“LEADERSIIP PERSONNEL TRAINING
“Sec. 832. The Commissioner is authorized to make
grants to public or other nonprofit institutions of higher
learning and other appropriate nonprofit institutions or
agencies {o provide training to Jeadership personuel for thy

cducation of gifted and talented children and yonth. Such

e -
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12
1 leadership personnel may include, hut are not limited to,
2 teacher trainers, school administrators, supervisors, research-
3 ers, and State consultants. Grants under this seetion may he
4 used for internships, with local, State, or Federal agencies or
5 other pubiic or private agencies or institations.
6 “APPROPRIATIONS .\l?’l‘ll()itlll'lf)
7 “Skc. 833, For the purposes of this part there is anthor-
8 ized to e appropriated $15.000.000 for the fiscal year end-
9 ing June 30, 1974 $26,000.000 for the fiseal year ending
10 June 30, 1975, and $25,000,000 for the fiseal year ending
11 June 30, 1976. At least 50 per eentmmn but no more than
12 75 per centum of the anmmal appropriation for this part shall
13 Dbe expended wr seetion 831 in each fiseal year,

14 “Parr T—REsEARcH AND DEMONSTRATION ProJECTS

15 ror THE EpnucatioN or Grerep ANn TALENTED
16 CiniLorexy AND YouTio

; 17 “PROGRAM AUTIIORIZED

: 18 “Sizc. 841, (a) The National Institute of Education is

19 anthorized to (1) c¢-nduet, (2) make grants to States, State
20 or loeal educational agencies, public and nnnpr;)ﬁt. private in-
21 stitutions of higher learning, and other publie or nonprofit pri-
22 vate edueational or researeh agencies for, and (3 =220 into
23 contracts with States, State or local edueational . --zies,
24 public and private institutions of higher learning, and other

% ic or private educational or research agencies and organi-
25 public or private educational or research agencies and orga

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



414

13
zations for, rescarch and related purposes, relating to the
education of gified and talented children and youth.

“(b) As used in this sc(:lim;, the term ‘research and re-
lated perposes’ means research, research training, surveys,
or dergonstrations in the field of education of gifted and
talented children and youth, or the disscmiuuliou of informa-
tien derived therefrom, or all of such activities, including
(hut without lmitation) experimental and madel schools,

“APPROPRIATIONS AUTHORIZED

“Src. 842. For the purposes of this part there is au-
thorized “o he appropriated {o the National Instituie of Edu-
cation $1-4,000,000 for the fiseal year ending June 30, 1974,
§16,000,000 for the fiseal year ending June 30, 1975, and
$18,000,000 for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1976.”



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

415

93p CONGRESS
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IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

May 15,1973
Mr. Janits (for himself, Mr. Crawsron, Mr. Hatuaway, Mr. Kexveny, and

Mr. Raxnorrn) introduced the following bill; which was read twice and
referred to the Committee on Labor and Puldic Welfare

A BILL

To amend and improve the Adult Edueation Act.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-

[

tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
3 That this Act may be cited as the “Adult Edueation Amend-
4 ments of 1973

Sec. 2. Seetion 303 of the Adnlt Education Aet is
amended by adding at the end thereof the following new

subseetion s -

L a9 o ©»

“(3) The term ‘conumnnity school progran’ means any

program in which a publie elementary or secondary school

<o

10 is nsed as a community center and is operated in cooperation
11 with other gronps in the community to provide edueational,

I-0
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community, and social services consistent with the purposes
of this title for the comnnity which that center serves.”.

Sec. 3. Section 304 of the Adult Edueation Aet ix
amended by striking ot 20 per contum” and inserting in
lieu thereof *“15 per eentum®.

See. 4. Seetion 306 of the Adult Edueation At is
aended by redesignating clavses (6), (7), (8), and (9},
and all referenees thereto, as elauses (8), (). (10), and
(11), 1'0.\'1)0(!6*0])’, and by inserting immediately aftey
clause (5) of such section the follm\'iuy}' new clanses:

“(6) provide for cooperation with manpower de-
velopment and training programs and occupational edu-
eation prograns;

“(7) provide that such agency will make available
not to exceed 25 per centum of the State’s allotment for
programs of equivalency for a ecertificate of graduation
from a secondary school ;.

See. 5. (a) Seetion 300 (a) (1) of the Adult Edueation
Act is amended by inserting after the words “adult popula-
tion” the word *, ncluding the iustitutionﬂ]izcd”.

{1) Section 309 (b) of the Adult Education Act is
mmnended by—

(1) inserting immediately before the word “local”
the following: “State edneational agencies,”;

(2) adding at the end thereof the following new
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sentence: “Whenever the Commissioner makes grants
to loeal edneational agencies or other public and private
nonprofit agencies. he shall establish procedures under
which the appropriate State educational agencies will he
given reszonable opportunity to offer recommendations
to the grant recipient and to =abiait comments to the

Commissioner,” ; and |

(3) inserting after the words “television stations”
the words “and agencies condueting commeanity school
programs”’.

Ske. 6. The Adalt Edaeation Aet is amended by insert-
ing inmediately after seetion 310 thereof the following new
section:

“STATE ADVISORY COUNCILS

“Sue. 310A. (a) Any State which receives assistanee
undes this title may establish and maintain a State advisory
corietl which shall he appointed by the Governor or, in the
ease of a State in whieh members of the State board which
governs the State education agencies are elected  (including
cleetion hy the State legislature), by such board.

“(h) (1) Such a State advisory eouncil shall inelade
as members persons who, by reason of expertence or train-
ing, are knowledgeable in the field of adalt edueation or who
are officials of the State educational ageney or loeal eduea-

tional ageney of that State, persons who are or have re-
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1

"1 ccived adult educational services, and persons whe ave
2 representative of the general public.

“(2) Such a State advisory council, in accordance with

3
4 regnlations prescribed by the Cemiinssioner, shall—

5 “(A) advise the State educational agency on the

6 development of, and policy matters arising in, the ad-

7 ministration of the State plan approved pursnant to secc-

8 tion 306;

9 “(B) advise with respect to long-range planning
10 and studies to evaluate adult edueation programs, serv-
11 ices, and activities asststed under this Act; and
12 “(0) prepare and submit to the State educational
13 aéoncy, and to the National Advisory Council for Adult
14 Edueation established jarsuant to seetion 310, an ammal
15 report of ifs recommendations, accompanied by such
16 “additional comments of the State educational ageney as
17 that agency deems appropriate.

18 “(e) Upon the appointinent of any such advisory coun-

19 cil the appointing authority under subssetion {a) of this see-
20 tion shall inform the Commissioncr of the establishment of,
21 and inembership of, its State advisory council. The Commis-
22 sioner shall, upon recetving such information, ccrt'lfy‘that
23 ecach such couneil is In compliance with the membership re-
21 quirements set forth in subscction (b) (1) of this section.

25 “(d) Each such State advisory council shall meet within
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5
thirty days after certification has been accepted by the Com-
missioner under subsection (¢) of this section and select from
among its membership a chairman. The time, place, and
manner of subsequent meetings shall be provided byrthe rules
of the State advisory eouncil, excepe that such rules shall
provide that each such council meet at least four times each
year, inc¢lnding at least one public mneeting at which the
public is given the opportunity to express views concerning
adult edueation.

“(e) Each snch State advisory eouncil is anthorized to
obtain the services of suell professional, technieal, and cleri-
cal personnel as may be necessary to enable themn to cafry
out their fnnctions under this section.”

Sec. 7. (a) Section 312 (a) of the Adult Education
Act is amended hy— .

(1) striking out the word “There” and inserting

in lien thereof “Exccpt as provided in section 313,

there”; and

(2) striking out “and June 30, 1973” and by in-
serting in lieu thereof “and for each of the éix suceeed-
ing fiscal years”.

(h) (1) The matter preceding the colon in section 431
of the Educntién Amendments of 1972 is amended to read

as follows:
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6
“Stc. 431. Title 111 of the Elementary and Secondary

Education Amendwents of 1966 (the Adult Education

Act) is amended by adding at the end thereofl the following
. A =) _ D

new section”.

(2) Section 4%1 of such title IIT is further amended by
striking bllt “Sec. 31:4”, and by ingerting in lieu thereof
“Sgec. 313",

(3) Scction 313 (d) of the Adult Edueation Act (as

redesignated hy this seetion) is amended by striking out the

werd “two” and inserting i len thereof the word “five”.
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[From the Congressional Record—Senate, Tuesday, May 185, 1978]

ApuLT EDUCATION AMENDMENTS OF 1973

Mr. Javirs. Mr. President, I introduce for myself and for Senators CRAN-
sToN, HATHAWAY, KENNEDY, and RANDOLPH, all members of the Subcommittee
on Education, the Adult Education Amendments of 1973. A similar bill is being
introduced today in the House by a bipartisan group of Members led by Rep-
resentative LLoyp MEEDs of Washington. '

The bill would amend the Adult Education Act to—

Extend the authorizations of existing programs for 5 years through fiscal year
1978.

Provide that up o 25 percent of funds may be used for high school equivalency
programs for adults so as better to reach the some 4 million adult Americans
with less than a high school education.

Give new emphasis to programs for adults in institutions and to adult pro-
grams in conununity schools.

Provide for State advisory councils which may be establlshed in each State
to counsel with both State and Federal authorities on adult education programs.

More than 22 million American have less than an elementary school educa-
tion and some 64 illion age .16 and over have less than a high school education.
These are the forgotten millions of American education. This represents a tre-
mendous lag whieh, in our highly technological age, could represent a major
handicap to the Nation’s progress. For, while we seek to help make available the
best possible education for our young people to meet the responsibilities of citizen-
ship and the challenges of a career, we have fallen short in our responsibility
toward those adults who for some reason fell by the wayside and were unable to
obtain the minimum of a high school education. As was pointed outin “Work in
America,” the report of the HEW special task force—

We have largely neglected the educational needs of older workers.

Although there has been a Federal adult education statute on the books, edu-
cation is thought of as elementary, secondary and postsecondary. Adult edueation
must participate as a full-fledged partner in the American education effort. In
today’s increasingly complex soceity, a basic education for an adult is more than
acquiring literary-—it should be at least the equivalent of going through high
school.

For 1971, the latest figures available, the mean annual income for an individ-
ual with less than 8 years of elementary school was $5,950; for 1 to 3 years
of high school, $8.966; for 4 years of high school, $10,751; and for 4 or more
years of college, $16,698. )

A high degree of motivation and the effective use of education technology—
plus the necessary availability of the ineans—make it possible for an adult to
earp 2 or 3 years of high school eredit in but 1 year. And that education is in
new concepts of science and of social studies, making his learning relevant
to the individual’s anbitions and to his life at this fime.

This measure has the support of the National Association for Public. Con-
tinuing and Adult Education—NAPCAE—an affiliate of the National BEduecation
Association. I ask unanimous consent that there be incinded as part of my re-
marks some statistics from NAPAE's 1973 Almanac indicating the State-by-State
nced for adult education programs.
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EDUCATIONAL ATTAINMENT--Continue

EDUCATIONAL ATTAINMENT

Age 16 Ape 1§
and over, : and over,
less than Age 16 less than Aze 16
elementary and over, elementar and over,
school less than schog less than
education  high school ' education  high school
50 States, District of Colum- L 553,235 1,714,704
bia, and Puerte Rico...... 22,787,950 63,970, 815 ] Montana... 9], 558 171,119
~—————————— | Nebraska.. 98, 788 487,772
Alabama. . veeeoeaens 683,141 1,325,055 | Nevada........... 108, 000
Alaskal... g &5 125,000
Arizont. .. 212,698 438, 045 2, 307, 982
317, 444 376,751 287,583
, 300,056 4,300,379 5, 500, 000
101, 552 253,074 2,444, 381
300,000 900,0 216,
110, 000 158, 602 3,437,438
5, 000 227,000 856,
800,000 2,000, 620,0
656,754 1,399,175 4,403,159
84,079 391, 155 { Puerto Rico 1. oo o e e rrceieeeneonsenes
38,565 197,072 300, 000
1,172,035  4,12], 533 1,013, 000
,064 2,767,360 201, 467
116, 801 £32, 366 1,499, 000
163, 913 33,891 3, 060, 636
575481 1,317 446 217,179
726,35 1,257,925 121,
88,539 373,000 1, 539, 000
481,305 1,131,672 750, 000
548,172 1,694, 427 835, 572
765,183 2,735,552 1,034, 660
ceee 273,000 1,110,000 31,
Mississippi. jcceemeanannns 440, 362 900, 300

1 1971-72 information not received.
Source: Based on most recent estimates submitiad to NAPCAE by Stale Departments of Education.

BENATOR RANDOLPH SUPPORTS THE EXTENSION OF THE ADULT EDUCATION ACT

Mr. RaNpoLPH. Mr. President, during the last decade significant changes have
occurred in our concept of education. Educators are now being challenged to
meet the ever growing and changing needs of the community and its citizens.
High among these needs is the alarming number of adults who have never com-
pleted a high school education.

It is estimated that there are 64 million adults with less than a high school
education, The passage of the Adult Education Act in 1968 provided these mil-
lions of adults with & greater opportunity to complete their education. Although
the estimated number of adults who do not complete a high school education pro-
gram has had a tremendous effect since its inception.

In West Virginia we are presently serving approximately 73,000 people in the
adult besic education program. However, this number is small when compared
to the total number of 300,000 disadvantaged adults with less than an eighth

" grade education. We can take great pride in the number of people that we serve,
but we must open new doors for those thousands that are not served.

The bill introduced by Senator Javits will extend the authority for the exist-
ing program for 5 years. This extension is vital to our continuing efforts to meet
the needs of these underprivileged citizens. The bill also provides for coopera-
tion with manpower development and training programs and occupational train-
ing programs., The 25 percent of the funds allotted to the States under the pro-
gram may be used for high school equivalency programs.

It is a great joy to see people learn to read or to see parents and grandparents
helping their children with their homework for the first time. The significance of
adult educatio2 programs {s alse demonstrated by the new and greater academic
skills that participants will carry with them as they seek employment. It is a
privilege for me to join with Senator Javits in sponsoring this legislation.

Senator PrLr. I am pleased to welcome our first witness, Secretary
Marland.
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STATEMENT OF HON. SIDNEY P. MARLAND, ASSISTANT SECRE-
TARY FOR EDUCATION, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION,
AND WELFARE, ACCOMPANIED BY PAUL DELKER, DIRECTOR OF -
THE DIVISION OF ADULT EDUCATION, OFFICE OF EDUCATION,
AND JUDITH PITNEY, ACTING DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY
FOR LEGISLATION (EDUCATION), DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH,
EDUCATION, AND WELFARE

Dr. Maruanp. Good morning, Senator. At this time, Mr. Chair-
man and members of the committee, the administration has no pre-
pared testimony to offer on the bill concerning gifted and talented
children.

We will, however, with your permission present the position of the
administration on the matter of S. 1814, the bill concerning adult
education.

I am pleased to be here today to diseuss S. 1814, a bill which would
extend the Adult Education Act for 5 years.

As you know, the purpose of the Adult Fiducation Act is to estab-
lish and expand programs of adult public education so tht adults can
continue their education through completion of secondary school and
secure job training to help them become employable, productive, and
responsible citizens.

There are four distinct programs carried out under the authority of
the Adult Education Act: (1) Grants to States, (2) special projects,
(3) teacher training, and (4) special programs for Indians.

The largest share of the funds appropriated for this act are obli-
gated under the program of grants to States. State grants annual ap-
propriaton of $41.3 million currently provides services for 829,000 -
adults in all the States and territories.

Section 309(b) authorizes awards for special projects designed to
strengthen State adult, education programs. Special projects have two
basic purposes. The first purpose is fundamentally experimental in
nature; projects are funded to develop innovative methods, systems,
materials, or programs which have national significance. :

The second major purpose of the special project authority istoaward
grants for projects demonstrating a comprehensive or coordinated ap-
proach in delivering adult education servieces. Such projects often in-
volve joint funding with State and local educational agencies or other
Federal adult education programs such as those supported under the
Model Cities effort. The special projects program is $7 million serving
aproximamtely 31,000 adults.

Teacher Training is conducted under section 309(c). Appropria-
tions of $3 million in fiscal year 1973 serve 15,000 participants.
Regional models of staff development have increased State contribu-
tions for staff development.

Finally, section 314 authorizes a program related to the special ed-
ucation needs of Indian adults. As you know, grants are being made
under this program for the first time this yeaw, The fiscal year 1973
appropriation for the purposes of section 314 is $500,000.

Let me turn now to the administration’s legislative proposals in the
area of adult education. S. 1319, the Better Schools Act, would permit
all States to fund activities now conducted under the State plan por-
tion of the Adult Education Act with moneys from the supporting ma-
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terials and services category. States would decide how much money
from this area of assistance should be spent on adult education.

One of the key advantages of our bill is that citizens in the States
and localities will have a greater influence in the determination of
how Federal resources should be allocated. And as I have earlier testi-
fied, States have increasingly assumed responsibility and devoted
funds in this area. )

The administration proposes to extend the special projects and
teacher training authority (section 309) for 1 year. Senator Dominick
has introduced a bill, S. 1792, which would provide for this limnited ex-
tension. We recommend against a longer extension because we are
currently reviewing other ways of conducting the activities author-
ized by section 309. These alternatives may prove to be more efficient
and productive methods of resource allocation. '

Mr. Chairman, I would like to make a few comments on S. 1814,

The extension of the authorizations for grants to States and Indian
adult education programs is contrary to the provisions of the proposed
Better Schools Act which seeks to repeal both of these authorities in
their present categorical form.

Although we support extension of the section 309 programs, for the
reason discussed earlier, we cannot support an extension that would
lock us into the existing program for 5 mnore years. Thus, we oppose
the enactment of S. 1814 in its present form.

In summary, much vital work remains to be done in adult education.
Today there are approximately 60.6 million adult Americans without
a high school diploma, of which 22 million have less than 8 years of
schooling and are under some definitions considered functionally il-
literate, Education is necessary for them to function in the job market;
to enhance self-respect; and to become morc active and effective citi-
zens and parents.

~ We believe that passage of 8. 1818, the Better Schools Act, and S.
1792, the extension of section 309, will maintain the momentum we
have attained in adult education and will offer the opportunity to in-
‘crease program effectiveness in this area by strong State and local
decisionmaking.

Mr, Chairman, that concludes my prepared statement, but I should
like at this time to introduce my companions at the table, and I would
like to present Ms. Judith Pitney, Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary
for Legislation (Education) in HEW, and Mr. Paul Delker, Director
of the Division of Adult Education in the Office of Education.

Senator PerL. Thank you very much. These are basically Senator
Javits’ bills, and I will defer to him because really these are his
hearings.

Senator Javrrs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

First let me say that you have been most gracious to schedule these
hearings on these two critical subjects. I have made no statement in
introduction of the hearings because of the grave time limitations
under which we are operating, so I hope to be subject to the same
discipline to which I would hold our witnesses, and simply note that
Mr. Marland has observed those time parameters.

The basic difference which separates us from the administration, of
course, Mr. Chairman, is the likelihood of the special revenue-sharing
bill on education becoming law, juxtaposing that to my owa program
which is an extension and expansion to the present law.
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HIGH SCHOOL EQUIVALENCY

Dr. Marland, I gather from your statement that we agree as to the
highly desirable nature of a program which will give a high school
diploma to adult Americans who do not have one, assuming they can
earn one.

Dr. MarLaND. Indeed we do, Senator Javits. .

Senator Javrrs, We seem to agree rather closely on the fgures. Our
figure is $64 million; yours is 60.6. That is, I gather, a reliable figure
from the Department.

Dr. Marranb. And it is a dreadfully uncomfortable figure.

Senator Javirs. Very uncomfortable. Does that represent, sir, more
than one third of the adultsin the United States?

Dr. Mareanp. My quick arithimetic would say the percentage of
adults lacking a high school diploma is in the neighborhood of 30
percent.

Senator Javits. Exactly right, and more than 10 percent have had
less then even an elementary school education ¢

Dr. Marvaxp. That is correct.

Senator Pevr. I would like, if I might enter at this point, to say that
in my State, which we consider a State with a fairly high degree of
educational standards, about one-third of the people over 30 years of
ago have not finished high school. Only two-thirds have.

Senator Javirs. Mr. Chairman, for what should be the most ad- -
vanced nation on earth, this is a shocking statistic, and is about all the

svidence that needs to be put into the record to justify these measures.

FUTURE NEEDS

Have yon made any inquiries about the eapability to extend this
program, assumirg we have no—I do not like ta say we have no finan-
cial limitations becanse we always have financial limitations—but
assuming these were fop priorities and we could spend everything we
could use? Could ysu give us any estimates, or has the Department
made any as to what would be our capability as you juxtapose it to
$51.3 million and $320,000? If it has not, we would greatly appreciate
it. :

Dr. Marra~p. I would say, Mr. Chairman and Senator Javits, that
we have made only informal assessments of that. I weuld suppose in
virtually all parts of the Division of Education we could use more
money to carry out the needs of this country and to fulfill some of our
necessary obligations to correct inequities such as this.

To be very candid, I am sure twice the present sum, which is approxi-
mately $60 million, if funds were available, could be cfficiently put to
use in addressing itself to this issue.

o t?&zrgmtor Javrrs. Would we then be able to double the adults bene-

Dr. Marranp. I would have to speculate no. Itisa very difficult prob-
lem to recruit adult individuals for these programs.

The embarrassment that goes with this deficiency, that is the inhos-

itajity of a system which attempts to use them, at least in their sight,
1s a barrier. We could net automatically presume a doubling of the
numbers with a doubling of the dollars.
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There would be, in effect, increased funds to improve our methods
for recruitment, and to find creative ways to reach out and attack
these probiems, without necessarily following the conventional paths.

Senator Javirs. Then let us say arbitrarily that we certainly would,
if you double the resources, reach out to, but not actually approach,
1,500,000?

Dr. MarLanp. Thid is conceivable.

Senator Javirs. Am I correct in saying this process would take 2
to 3 years?

Dr. Marraxp. That is a technical question and T am going to ask
Mr. Delker to come in and corament on that, if you please.

STATEMENT OF PAUL DELKER, DIRECTOR OF THE DIVISION OF
ADULT EDUCATION, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND
WELFARE

Mr. Deuger. Senator, if I understand your question, it is what would
bo the period of time——

Senator Javrrs. To get a high school diploma under these circum-
stances ¢

Mr. DerLxker. I think your estimate is a reasonably accurate one, 2 to
3 years. It does of course depend on the point where the individual
begins, the number of hours of instruction available to him, but your
estimate is a good average. -

MEETING NEEDS OF HIGIHI SCHOOL EQUIVALENCY

Senator Javits. What I am trying to get at is given the barriers,
including the outreach problem which Mr. Marland has referred to,
assuming we gave this top priority and doubled the resources and kept
up whatever increases were required, what I am trying to get at is what
span of years as an order of magnitude would it take to substantially
accomplish the goals of giving a high school education to as many
adult Americans as are capable of absorbing it?

We realize in the 60 million, many cannot absorb it at all. T just
wonder what is our target even if we went all out for this.

Mr. DeLker. IT we went all out, assuming in the next available fiscal
year the order of magnitude which Dr. Marland cited, twice the funds
and an increasing amount, our best estimates are 6 to 10 years for that
available population to seek a high school diploma.

Dr. Marranp. Let me add a footnote there, if I may, Mr. Chairman
and Senator Javits.

This is not a bill target ; these are dynamic conditions. Some 400,000
migrants come inte this system and many of them do not speak Eng-
lish. They also are part of the target group for this program, and con-
stitute a steady inflow of some 400,000 people, most of them needing
instruction of this kind. ‘

Senator Javrrs. But would you say, Dr. Marland, given 6 to 10 years
and an allout effort, define it as roughly twice the present effort, we
would legitimately sct a tenure objective in which to solve the problem ¢

That means that we would not then face the shocking statistics that
we do now. Obviously we would not give everybody a high school
diploma; there would be millions who would be excluded for many
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reasons, but we no longer would face this almost national approach of
leaving so many behind the parade.

Dr. Marranp. Given the resources, Senator Javits, this would be a
fair assessment, and would take all of 10 years.

Senator Javrrs. Juxtaposed also to the economic needs of the United
States, is it not a fact that the bigh school equivalency is now really
mandatory for most of our jobs, either white collar or blue collar?

Dr. MaruanD. That is true.

Senator Javits. So that these very people are very seriously sen-
tenced to be hewers of wood and drawers of water? :

Dr. Mareanp. That is true.

Senator Javits. This is concurrent with employment opportunities -
also contracting very materially on so-called unskilled labor?

Dr. MarLaND. That is true.

STATISTICS ON ADULT BASIC AND IIIGH SCHOGL EQUIVALENCY

Senator Javrrs. Mr. Chairman, I thank you very much. I think that
is very illuminating. I have just one of two other questions.

Do you have any concept of breakdown of Federal adult education
funds being used for elementary school education and high school
education ?

Dr. MarraND. I'am going to ask Mr. Delker if he has, and if not
we will submit them for the record, but I think if I understand your
question I would like to restate it to be sure.

Do wo have a breakdown of the distribution of enrolled students as
tc their enrollment in elementary and secondary education?

Senator Javits. Exactly, and the breakdown in funds which ensued.

Dr. MarraxDp. Can you give a quick answer to that, Paul?

Mr. DeLkER. Senator Javits, as it relates to the expenditure of Fed-
eral funds, until publication of regulations last week, the expenditure
of Federal funds has been limited to those with less than an eighth-
grade education.

The regulations now allow up to 20 percent of the Federal alloca-
tion to be spent.

Dr. Marranp. That is for people enrolled in secondary.

Mr. DELRER. Secondary.

Senator Javrrs. Give us the best you can on that in the way of num-

IS.

Dr. MArcanD. I think what Mr. Delker is saying, is that up until
this time our regulations have not permitted us to treat secondary;
hawever, we have now published those regulations, so that 20 percent of
the dollars—and perhaps we could predict correspondingly 20 percent
of the enrollees now under the law-—20 percent 1n secondary, the re-
mainder in elementary.

Senator Javrrs, My bill and that of the cosponsors provides for up
to 25 percent. Would you have any opinion on that ¢

Dr. MarranD. I would say we are in 2greement.

EFFECTIVENESS OF ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAMS

Senator Javits. The other thing I would like to ask is do you have
any appraisal of how effective adult education programs have been

97-457 O - 73 - pt.2 - 3
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within the States, bearing in mind that you have only been financing
the elementary aspect ? :

Do you have some evaluation ? .

Dr. Marranp. I have some broad conclusions, Mr. Chairman, that
our programs are exceedingly effective in reaching not only the poor
and the disadvantaged, but we are also reaching into prisons and
hospitals.

The degree of State response in terms of State and local funds added
to the Federal funds is significant. Of the 22 milliou eligible in the
population ; that is, those who do not have what we would consider an
;\,ighth grade education and therefore some definition of functional

iterncy—

Senator Javrrs. Of the 20 million?

Dr. MarLanp. Right. From 1965 to 1973 we have reached over 4.5
million, and this, while it is not by any means a glowing success, is
a step in the right direction.

Senator Javrrs. Dr. Marland, could we have for the record a chart
which would show the extent of the participation of the States, because
our members here are always interested in knowing what programs are
being enthusiastically received by the States, and that makes a big
difference. _

Dr. Marnanp. It does, and, of course, it is on this difference that we
are making rather basic assumptions that the Better Schools Act
would prove a valid vehicle because of the evidence already established
in States in their behavior in adding funds themselves to the Fed-
eral programs now in place. -

We will submit for the record, however, distribution of funds by
States as well as distribution of State and local funds added to the
Federal funds.

Senator Javrrs. I ask unanimous consent that that be received.

Senator PerL. Without objection, it is so ordered.

[The information referred to follows:]

ACTUAL EXPENDITURES, FISCAL YEAR 1972

From Currant From previous  State and/or
9 1 Toca

Allotment (l 971) i, fiszal Totat, all
States (cbligation) fiscal year fiscal year year 1972 sources
Total..... Veemeemresesrerann $51,132,753 949,436,919  $3,698,976 $16,235,822  $69,431,715
1,353,404 151,739 1,517,338
166, 536 152,922 276, 766
419,113 153,690 1534, 409

785, 108, 846 915,91

2,894,965 14,036,703 16,931, 68

425,700 106, 287 531,
646, 371 , 3 1,210, 705
219,465 2 243,455
282, 806 1121,428 1396, 107
1,308,317 364, 9 1Le13.2n
. 112,693 198, 531 1,952,416
72,11 285, 740 559,345
48,223 36, 500 1284,223
2,211,708 1.350,000 13,185,070
1,071,829 126,018 1,197,847
646, 5 255,148 901, 699
528,113 159,813 1598, 138
1,148,538 163,321 1,349,820
1,589,212 1192,000 11,815,864
328,342 145,393 1398, 280
m, 61 1125079 1965, 379
8884 1,122,487 719, 65 1,831,978
32 Michigan... 4,702,104 1 825, 46! V2,527,572
33 Minnesota crese 774,061 5 935,
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ACYUAL EXPENDITURES, FISCAL YEAR 1972—Continued

From current From previous  Stat) andjor
1972) 1971)

Allotment 106 i, fiscal Total, all
States (obligation) fiscal vear fiscal year yier 1972 sources
k1) Misslssirpl ........................ 1,054, 146 995,152 1,232, 496
35 Missouri....... 1,102,416 11,102,416 1], 279.30%
36 MontENG. ceueceneneeeennceennnnans 251, 812 V251,812 coeeinoniensee 1281, 81
27 Nebraska.. 388, 687 1 388,687 524,987
38 Nevada..... . 180, 362 146,879 216,331
33 New Hampshir , 488 183, 221,832
40 New Jorssy... 1,439,458 11,439,458 .............. 11,789,458
41 New Mexico.. 344,103 1344, 395, 413
3,783,043 13,783,043 + 5,950, 000
............ , 898, 912 1,670, 167 2,129,336
....... 257,625 1 257,625 .veneecnaccnn 1 285, 625
2,094,595 12,094, 595 12,414, 58t
620,400 579, 4 156,877
456, 536 443, 21 604, 381
2,634,898 12, 64,838 13,782,224
331, 396 262,1 304, 446
............ 1,190,918 1,084,823 1,847,108
263,481 263,481 . ... ......... 1293,
1,403, 582 929,313 1,552,
3,205,110 43,205,110 13,810,404
59, 611 1259,611 .. counnan...o 1299, 61
208, 698 196,333 226,522
1,436, 435 1, 395, 385 1,578,710
. 613 540, 358 180,
.............. 613,710 613,710 870, 745
.............. 917,375 917,375 sreeanennnes 1,323.702
, 843 V186,843 ............. 216,843
40, 907 9, 569 74,
81, 814 ‘81,814 ........ 181,814
3 Guam........ 71,588 8,940 103,
64 Puerto Rico. 787, 464 1787,464 ...... 41,387,464
66 Virgin Istands , 907 840,907 .ceeernnnnnne 148,407
\ Estimate,
A PERSONAL NOTE .

Senator Javirs. Those were all the questions that I have, Mr. Mar-
land, but I would like to add a personal note if I may.

It will interest you to know my interest in adult education stems
from my mother who at the age of 55 learned to read and write Eng-
lish, Tt was the joy of her life that she could at least rend the signs
in the New York subway, having come as an immigrant from what
isnow Israel in the middle 1880, ’

She learned that in the elementary adult education courses given at
a public school in Brooklyn.

Mr. Mareano. I can well appreciate it, Senator, and it has been my
privilege on a number of occasions to preside at ceremonies graduat-
ing middle age men and women from elementary school, and to note
the great joy that surrounds those events.

Senator Javrrs. Thank you.

COSPONSORSHIP OF SENATOR PELL

Senator Perr. Thank you very much. I would hope you would add
my name as a COSpONSor.

Senator Javrrs, I am honored.

Senator Perr. I have one question to the Secretary. What are the
basic requirements for the high school diplama? Do they not vary
tremendously from State to State?

New York I understand has a very high standard, but what are the
basic re?uirements for the high school diploma that you would say are
national.



430

Dr. Marraxp. We have a fairly universal standard for that. It is
called the General Education Development (GED) test which is uni-
formly used throughout most of the country, and I would ask Mr.
Delker if he wishes to expand on that.

Senator Pera. How many years of English, how many years of
mathematics, et cetera ? :

Mr. DeLker. This is a very difficult question t» answer accurately,
genabor, because it is a State matter, and it is under the control of the

tate.

Most of them do use the GED ecither as the equivalency or as a fac-
tor in granting a high schoo! equivalency.

Lam afraid I cannot generalize that.

Senator PeLr. I am not asking you to generalize. I am asking you to
be specific. What are the requirements that are common to a high
school equivalency nationally?

Mr. DeLker. I do not know the answer to that question, Senator.
‘We may be able to provide it for the record, but we do not have that
at hand.

Dr. Marranp. I can tell you that successful completion of ths
GED equivalency test requires a background in mathematics, English,
civies, including history and introductory science, equivalent to that
background required in high school.

Senator PeLL. How much math would this include ¢ Does this include
trigonometry, calculus?

Dr. MarLaND. How much math ¢

Senator PeLL. Yes.

Dr. MarranD. A level of efficiency on the examination which would
go through general msathematics. It would not include algebra,
geometry.

Senator PeLL. It just includes arithmeti¢? You mean you can get a-
high school diploma just on the basis of arithmetic, history, English?

Dr. MarLAND. Any person can.

Senator PrLL. How many States use the GED as the bayis?

Dr. Marcanp. Virtually all States use the GED, if not vs the sole
criterion, as a supporting criterion to their own tests whick may be
more ¢laborate. ,

Senator Perr. What I am trying to establish is the fact that some
States have an abysmally low level of knowledge required for those
who got the high school diploma, although in New York State the
regent’s test is rather hard.

ould you supply fer the record those States which do not require
GED test as a means of getting the high school diploma and the in-
formation, specific not general, as to what the requirements you think
are common in the United States in achieving a high school diploma.

Dr. MarLanp. We will do that. I would like to insert that informa-
tion in the record at this point.

[The following was subsequently supplied for the record:]
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Information pertaining to the General Educational Development
Test. (GED)

The {ive examinations that make up the GED test are:

1. Correctness and Effectiveness of Expression.

2. Interpretation of Reading Skills in the Social Studies.

3. Interpritation of Reading Skills in the Natural Sciences.

4, Interpretation of Literacy Materials.

5. General Mathematics.

There are 7 different forms of each test; a new form is introduced

every two years. It is also available in Spanish with a sixth
examination, in addition to the above five, that tests a student's ability
to translate Spanish into English. There were 430,346 people who took
the cost during 1972, Thirty-two percent successfully passed the test.
The following information provides a great deal of pertinent statistical
information regarding the requirements imposed by each State. Additional
information may be obtained from Dr. Miller of the American Council

on Education. (833-4680). College Admissions officers now accept the
GED as evidence of high school completion.
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GENERAL SUMMARY OF POLICIES

A review or THE roLiciEs of the 61 departments of education shows
nearly unanimous acceptanc: of the GED tests as a valid measure of
cducational achievement by adults at the high school graduation level
fur the purpose of issuing high school equivalenzy certificates. Espe-
cmlly since 1960, the departinents ]mc modified their policies in m-ny

ays to meet the needs of adult resic zLnts. Following are summaries of
dcp.lr(mcnt.ll policies and in some, cases comparisens with carlier
policies.

Policies for Issuance of Certificates, 1946 1960, 1972

The positions of the departinents of education sver the years regard-
ing the issuance of certificates and to whom certfficates may be issned
are: summarized in Table 1. It shows that all departments now have

adopted policies that epable their residents to have opportunitics to
carn a certificate.

Minimum Test Scores Required, 1946, 1960, 1972

Table 2 shows that the departments of education have adjnsted their
minimum score reguirements to meet the nu‘ds of adults. Most depart-
ments liave established a standard score of 35 on cach test and an aver-
age standard score of 45 on all five tests. On -a natienal scale, 70-75
prreent of examinees w:ll achiceve these seores. |

Minimum Age for Issuance of Certificates, 1946,;1960, 1972
The 197% policies show a decided change toward a lower mininuimn
age requirement for issuance of certificates (see Table 3). Fifty-six of

TaoLe {: Policy Positions of Departments of Education for the lssuance
of High School Certificates, 1946, 1960, 1972
olic 19460 1960 1972
Poliey (N=19) (N".)S) (N=61)

Department of oduc.xhun )s\mcs high school cortifi-
CY

cates or authorizes local Ligh schools to do so 46 52 6!
Certilicate issued by departinent of eduction ... 28 38 60
Certificate issued only by local high schools ........ 18 I8 1

Department does not issue or authorize use of :

(€3 08 B I T3S LTSN . 3 1 0

Centilicates are issted to: :
All adult residents- R — w5 0 35 1
Service pusmmcl and 4 eterans mxl\' 4(: 17 t)

. ]).l‘i(‘d on pnlncms nf 48 s! llv: 'md lh(' Dlslmt of Culnml)m, as plll)ll\h( i in th( l’xcl isste

* of Bulletin No. 5, August 1946,

* Based on Janw: |ry 1960 policies of 50 states, the Distritt of Colnmbia, the Canal Zone,
and Puerto Rico, In 1966, one departinent of educatiof: did oot suthorize use of GED

- tests.

* Based on May 1972 policies of 50 states, the District of Columbia, Awmerican .S:\mn.l the
Cunal Znne, Guam, Puerto Rieo, the Trust Territory of the Pacific Ial.mds, and fis e prov-
inces of Canada—>Manitoba, Nv.-w Brunswick, Nova Scotin, Prince Edward Yslaad, and
Saskatchewan.
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TansLe 2: Minimum Test Scores Required by State Departments
of {L‘»dllcrl”()ll, 1946, 1960, 1972

i Test Scures Reanire 10400 1960~ 1u72r
Miniimum Test Scores Required (N = 16) (N wh2)  (N=0B1)

A standard score of 35 on el test or an average
standard score of 45 on all five tests, or lower

requirement . 40 13 9
A standard score o st v

standard score of 40 on .lll five tests or olher

seore requirements climinating approximately

same pereerltage of eximinees 3 - 80 41
Higher score rec uncd than ‘isted aboy 3 19 11

*.v.¢ See footnole s o Table 1.
TanLe 8: Minimum Age Requirements for Issugnce of Certificales,
1916, 1960, 1972

Minimun Age Requirement 1946° 19600 1972«

=46) (N:w:=52) (N=61)

17, but applicant must have bee

six months or one year .. e — — 5
18,.but applicant must have been out of school for
six monlas or one year, or higlh school class
must have g,u.\du.xlcd ° 10 24
19 ... e . ° G 27
20 ....... resnerand . ° 15 4
21 \ . ° 21 ]
Determined by S B B e ° 0 |
®No data egllewd in 1946.
b See footngites to Table 1. [
’ "

the departmonts have established a minimum age of 19 or under. Only
four state that the applicant must be at least 20, and none requires age
21. It will be noted, however, that departments which sct 17 or 18 years
of age require additionally that the applicant shall have been out of

.school for a period of six months or a year, or that.the high school class

of which he was a member must have graduated. One state doces not
make recominendations with regard to minimum age.

Minimum Age for Admission to Take GED Tests, 1972"

For the first time, the Policies lists two requirements under “Mini-
mum Age”: minimum age for issuance of the certificate (sumarized
above), and minimmmn age for admission to take the tests. The depart-
ments have reecived many requests from recruiting officials, cimployers,
and college officials for testing, persons who arcider the age to reccive
a certificite. To assist such people, departiments have cstablished a
minimum age for admission o testing. As shown in Table 4, for 16-and
17-ycar-olds, most departments require that the applicant shall have
been out of school for six months to a year, and also usually require a
letter from the pertinent authority requesting the testing,
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Residence Requirements, 1972

“In the last three years, there has béen o considerable relaxation in
resident requireients set by departments of education, shown in ‘Yable
5. Physical residence of no particular length is all that is now required
by 28 departinents of (.ducatlon

Previous High School Enrollment, 1946, 1960, 1972

Previous high school enrollment entailing the completion of one or
two years of high school instruction is now required by only two de-
partments of education. Fifty-nine departments do not require high
school attendance, although five departments do require that an ap-
plicant demonstrate through examinations that he has satisfactory
knowledge of the itate constitution, patriotism, or American govern-
ment, in addition to achieving satisfactory scorcs on the GED tests.
Sce Table 6.
Department,. of Edvcation Authorized to Administer
Tesis in Correction:il and Health Institutions

Forty-five state depal tments of edugation and the District of Colum-
bia have now bec?n authorized by the Commission. on Accreditation to

TABLE 4: M inimum Age Reqmrements for Admission to Take
: : the GED Tests, 1972

Minimum Age llequin’:ment (1\119=7§1)
16, but must have been out of school for six months or a year 5
17 but must have been out of school for six months or a year 37
L8 oo eevueseareresetsessener s sesmsesei st sssesesess b et asa s eseme s sess s 11
19 e s s sae e teevane 7
Determined by school district e s s st 1
TasLe 5: Residence Requirements for Issuance of Certificate
or Admission to Take Tests, 1972
idence F ‘ 1972
Residence Eequircmenl (N=61)
Physical tesxdcnco eeesninrnas - e 28
1 month ... - : 5
3 months 2
6 months .......... ereesstsersrsaenes ORI 22,
1 year ... et eas 3
Dctcrmmed by school dxstrxct 1

Tanr.e &: Previous High School Enrollment
Requirement, 1946, 1360, 1972

Previavs High School 19460 ‘1960% 1972¢
Enrollment Required (N=49) (N=52) (N=61)
Yes .. 17 - 10 2
No 32 42 -89

3.5 ¢ See footnotes to Table 1.
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administer the GED tests in their state correctionai and health institu-
tions. The tests are uscd in the institutions as an aid in the rchabilita-
tion of inmates and patients. :

Issuance of Certificates to Spanish-‘Spehking Residents,
Based on GED Test Scores, Spanish Editions

The Spanish editions of the GED tests became available in August
1971 "01 administation to Spanish-speaking adults. Twenty-nine stute
depat! tments have already established policies of issuing certificates
basec: on satisfactiry scores on the Spanish versions on the same terms
used for the Engl'sh editions.

Comparative Data on Testing at Official GED Centers, 1962-71

GED test administration at Official VTS Agencies (renamed “Official
GED Centers” iri 1963) began in 1945, In 1964, for the first time the
number of adults tested exceeded 100,000 a year; in 1967, the numlber
exceeded 200,000, and in 1970, the total exceeded 300,000. In order to
hancle the demands for testing, the numbnr of Officit:] 1 GED Centers
has also been increased lapl(HV

Table 7 preseiits comparative informatich on examinees for the years
1962 through 1971, v

In addition, .lpprOle.ltCly 100,000 military persenncl on active duty
are tested cach’ year through the United States Armed Forcees Institute.

KFach January, all Official GED Centers submit data collected from
persons who took the tests during the preceding calendar year.

TabLE 7: Comparative Data on Testing at Official GED Centers,

1962-71

- g > 8 -

i8s s 44 2, 3% it

R v 8 <g s€8 - Zg

Year o(:-'s .g'g BE Z3g o 5m® S

- B - B WA

é'u £ d <'s 2 S E’. E a %
1962 745 75428 29 10 34 25
1963 g01 86218 gy 10 33 29
1964 840 116,875 29 10 325 o7
1965 938 - 143,974 34 X 38 PY]
1966 1,031 ° 185,778 293 18 35 983
1967 1,194 - 218,346 29.5 97 36 30
1968 1,319 8065,499° 295 87 39.0 30.6
1069 1,566 993 451 201 9.7 373 983
1970 1711 331,534 361 9.7 40.1 202
1971 1,658 387,733 - 280 0.8 41.2 313
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Policies Governing the Granting of High School Credit
for Service Educational Experiences

Part 11 of the exhibits in this bulletin states the policies of the depart-
ments of education under which they authorize local high schools to
grant credit toward a regular high school diploma for various types of
educational experiences acquired by militars personnel while on active
duty. Th: Commission on Accrditation eviluates these experiences in
terms of academic credit, and s':condary school officials may obtain the
credit recommendations by writing the Con’ mission. :

[
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Senator PeLL. Our next set of witnesses will be 2 panel on adult
education. The panel consists of Ray Ast, administrator, adult con-
tinuing cducation services, Montclair State College, Upper Mont-
clair, N.J.; Leonard Hill, chairman, National Adwvisory Council or
Adult Education; Luther Black, director, adult basic education,
Arkansas State Department of Education; Sister Cecelia, Denver,
Colo. ; Edgar Boone, head, department of adult and community college
education, North Carolina State University, Raleigh, N.C.; Robert
Rupert, adult education specialist, Los Angeles city schools and Ms.
Edith Hayes, teacher, Lexington, Ky. .

Senator Javits. Mr. Chairman, I ask unanimous consent that the
testimony of the panel be opened by Mr. Rupert; that the other
witnesses follow, excluding Leonard Hill who will summarize; that
each of the witnesses be allowed 5 minutes for an oral statement; and
that Mr. Hill be allowed 10 minutes for a summary.

I ask also that the written stitements of each of the witnesses be
made part of the record, and that additional statements frecm other
witnesses on this same bill be included in the record at the end of
their testimony.

Senator PeLL. Without objection it is so ordered.

STATEMENT OF RAY J. AST, JR., ADMINISTRATOR, ADULT CONTINU-
ING EDUCATION SERVICES, MONTCLAIR STATE COLLEGE, UPPER
MONTCLAIR, N.J.; LEONARD HILL, CHAIRMAN, NATIONAL AD-
VISORY COUNCIL ON ADULT EDUCATION; DR. LUTHER H. BLACK,
DIRECTOR, ADULT BASIC EDUCATION, ARKANSAS STATE DE-
PARTMENT OF EDUCATION; SISTER CECELIA LINENBRINK, PH.D,,
DENVER, C0LO.; EDGAR BOONE, HEAD, DEPARTMENT OF ADULT
AND COMMURITY COLLEGE EDUCATION, RALEIGH, N.C.; ROBERT
RUPERT, ADULT EDUCATIGN SPECIALIST, LOS ANGELES CITY
SCHOOLS; AND MS. EDITH HAYES, TEACHER, LEXINGTON, KY,,
A PANEL ON ADULT EDUCATION

Mr. Rurert. As chairman of the legislative committee, National
Association for Public Continuing in Adult Eduncation uf the Los
Angeles Board of Education, I have been asked to state our case
in support of legislation. which would enhance the continuatien, re-
newa} or initiation of adult education programs within the 50 States
and territories of the United States.

OPENING STATEMENT

In this opening statement you will be apprised of points of view on
all pending legislation from a wide variety of ad‘artoeducation peo-
ple: teachers, administrators, college professors, all the professionals
1N one cause,

We will discuss some specifics which are being considered and sug-
gest a few things which are desirsble for improvement of the pro-
gram. Each of the subsequent six witnesses will comment on adult
sducation from his or her owu vantage noint.

As a primary docament for our testimony you have been presented
with a formal stateinent entitled “Adult ¥iucatien.”
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In some the statement attemptsto do four things: ‘

1. To emphasize adult basic education accomplishments. Those are
cn pages2to4;

2. To survey the history and development of adult education, pages
5through9;

8. Ta provide review of pending adult education legislation, pages
10and 11; and

4. To recommend a fev; changesin S. 1814.

The tenor of this brief opening statement follows somewhat the
same format. Let us reemphasize that we deal with the education of
adults, and you are going to hear that word a lot today. This includes
anyone who isover the age of 18.

n large measure the students who come to us or to whom we take
basic education programs are the hard to reach and the hard to teach.
Without Federal support programs in over half the States would
falter or even completely disappear.

It is unfortunate that local, State, and national citizens with inter-
est in education have not vet learned that the key to educating the
disadvantaged youngster lies in making sure that his parents are
literate enough and economically stable enough to understand and
appreciate the basic needs &£ his children. ’

et it is a fact of life that when the needs of children and services
for children are contrasted with the needs of adults and services for
adults, the child usually wins out This is our argument for cantinuing
categorical aid for adult education.

For this reason also we oppose in its present form the idea of reve-
nue sharing. In the Better Schools Act of 1973, adult education has
been relegated to the supportive services and materials category. We
are in competition in that category with school textbooks, iibrary
resources, education equipment, supplementary education centers and
services, school meals, strengthening State and local agencies, services
in vocational education and services to the handicapped and
disadvantaged, ‘

That is a plethora of services.

Under these circumstances not much money would be applied in
most States and territories to support basic adult education programs.
We do of course support the extension of the Adult Extension Act.

Without the reletively few dollars available there the cohesiveness
of the our relatively small segment of the educational institution, and
that is adult education, would suffer a severe blow.

The National Advisory Committee on Adult Educatio after 2 short
years is making inroads in telling our story and provides the level of
leadership sorely needed by those of us who practice adult education
out in the States. Without these relatively few dollars, movement past
an eighth grade proficiency level and into high school equivalency
would also g: stymied. ,

Such a continuation would be assured by the passage of any of the
two bills currently before the Senate. S. 1814 is one of the two bills
which concern us now. The first, S. 1539, deals with the extension of
the Elementary and Secondary Act. We are fortunate to be included
in that bill, and have worked nationally to make our support known.
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SBUPPORT OF 8. 18i4

The latter, S. 1814, we are testifying for today provides categorical
extension for adult education. We have begun procedures to make our
support for this bill well known also. It contains new features and
specifics recommended by the National Advisory Committee on Adult
Education in its report to the President this year.

These provisions were derived from a massive input of effort from
the total profession. Among these features are the extension of the
authorization until 1978, a 25 percent permissive use of funds for high
school equivalency programs, provision for inclusion of institutional-
ized adults in the target population, clarification of community spon-
sored programs in public school buildings, State adult education ad-
visory councils, and the continuation of National Advisory Council en
Adult Education.

SUGGESTIONS

There are a few suggestions which we can make before this commit-
tee today if it is disposed to look favorably upon some changes which
could be made. Pages 11 and 12 of the testimony which we provided
to you made four specific suggestions.

First of all, a broadening of the community school program to
include facilities of community and }'unior colleges in ection 303 ;

Secondly, in section 306 we would like to change the word “for” to
“or”, when it comes to high school equivalency.

This would permit adult high school completion programs or the
GED programs, and the present language could be interpreted in some
States to mean GED only.

Thirdly we feel that the term “institutionalized” needs a better
definition, and we have included a definition in our report to you.

Finally, under section 310 it is our recommendation that the State
advisory councils should be a requirement of law, and that the “may”
should be changed to “shall”. This should not be permissive but should
be mandatory.

We know that through the legislative process that probably some
place along the line S. 1814 and S. 1539 are going to get together in
sort of a compromise. We might recommend that if this occurs the
language in both of those bills should be about the same, and this
would assure us whatever authorizing legislation is passed will con-
tain the best provisions fer our profession.

For the remainder of the allotted time we would ask yon to be per-
mitted to familiarize you with the accomplishments of the basic adult
education. Senator Peil’s questions can probably be included when it
comes to the general education development test.

[The prepared statement submitted by Mr. Rupert follows:]
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Mr, Chairman and Members of the Senate Education Subcommittee:

Thank you for giving adult educators the opportunity to
appear before you at this early stage in your deliberations, We
know that this subcommittee will be making legislative recommenda-
tions which could markedly influence the future direction of American
education, particularly the federal govermment's role in determining
that direction. At a time when disunity, disagreement, and discontent
cften seem to be the order of the day, we adult edwcators are pre-
senting what we feel is a rewarkably united effort.

Today we appear, lnot 'éeparately representing ocur organiza-
tions and programs, but as a panel, all of whose members are in
agreement with this Joint opening statement, We on the panel come
from Arkansas, California, Colorado, Kentucky, Nebraska, N&w Jersey,
and North Carolina. We are accompanied by Washington-be st staff
menbers of the Adult Education Assoclation of the U.S.A_; the
National Association of Black Adult Educators, the Nationsl Advisory
Council on Adul%t Education, the Natlopal Association for Public
Contimiing and Adult Education, and by other interested adult educa-
tors,

In spite of some obvious organizational differences within
our group, & single bond relates us one to the" other: we are all
comitted to ill;e bellef that we cen help meet many adult needs through
education. As practicing adult educators who have voluntarily chosen
this fieid because we believe deeply in its value, we implore you to
extend and to expand the federal government's role in adult educa-
tion. Our hope is that this testimony will provide you with infor-
mation which will be helpful as you make decisions affecting the

-la
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edcation of adults,

We come before you todsy not merely because we are seeking

the passage of more nearly comprehensive adult education legislation,

but also because we wish to prasent sotie of the programs' accomplish-

ments and problems, as follows:

)

Since the first full year of the federal adult
basic education program in 1966, there have
been 4} million adults enrolled in adult basic
education, ‘

In the 1972 school year, there were 812,000
students enrolled in the federally sponsored
adudt basic educatipn program.

A positive accomplishment of rising econcmic .
growth has been the nation's increased in-
vestment in human resources in the form of
better education. A generation ago, half of
all adult Americans had received only an
elementary education, at best. In contrast,
slightly over half of the adult population
in 1970 had completed high school, and over
20% had gone to college as against 7.5% in
19k40,

The 18-L4L age range 1s ccnsidered to be the
mbst productive period in terms of work and
earhiing power, not only for the individual
but for soclety, According to FY-71 data,

 80% of all adult basic education participants

fell into the 18-l age category.

The Brookings Institute, Washington, D. C,
states that in 1970 there were 13.8 million

“w@=
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public welfare beneficiaries, and it estimates
nearly 15 million in 1973. The sum spent for
pﬁblic welfare assistance in 1970 came to $14.4
billion, about four times the total a decade
earlier, In FY-71, adult basic education
attracted to thelr instructional programs,
designed in par’ to help persons sccure and
naintain employment, job training or Jjob
change, a concentration of welfare reciplents
that was twice that found in the general
population. Nearly one of every eight

persons enrolled in FY-71 separated from

the program for employment, job change, or
Job training.

Fifty-three million adults in the United
States, 20 years of age and over, have less,
than 3 years of high school completed.

A study conducted at Harvard University in
May of 1970 examined adult reading require-
ments as contained in employment application
blanks, driver training manuals issued hy 30
states, soclal security forms, and other
materials and, based on the 1960 census, esti-
mated that A9 million Americans, 16 years of
age and older, cannot meet these reading re-
quirements. The study stated -thdt by this
t}(:.finition of literacy over half of the adults
in the United States may be functionally
illiterate,

The National Center fox Education Statistics
indiczted that the greatest percentage change
in enrollment occurred at the local level of
sponsorship for adult education in the public

-3-
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zthool system. Enrollment percent increase
from 1968 to 1970: federal sponsorship, 6,0%;
state, 9.7%; local, 23.3%.

o Of the total U, S. population 16 years of age
and older (142,299,000), 11.3% have less than
an eighth grade education.

o The 1970 census indicated that 1.8 million
adult Americans have had no schooling at all,

o The per pupll adult basic education expenditure
averaged $68 in FY-71 with a $65 federal expendi-
ture and $23 state and local match.

o One out of three ABE enrollees was Negro (32.8).
In 1970, blacks amounted to 11,1 percent of the
national total, Hence, in 1971 ABE's Negro
students - 204,069 of 622,148 - added up to
three times the national proportion.

o Over 20% of the ARE students enrolled in the
federal program are Mexican-American, Cuban, or
Puerto Rican,

o Lifetime Income of Males 25 Years of Age and Older,
Years of School Completed:

[ G —— $ 196,000
Elenentary
» R $ 258,000
1 -3 commamecomonenn $ 294,000
High School
............... $ 350,000
{1 B T —— ————— $ 411,000
College
bt e $ 586,000
b
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As you know, we have had a history of categorical federal
ald 'to adult education golng back to the passage of the Economic '
Opportunity Act in 1964 when Title ITB established the federal/state/
local pattern of cooperation in adult basic education which exists.
to the present time, In 1966, the Adult Education Act was passed
as & part of the Elementayy and Secondary Education Amendments, and
it has been modified.severa.l times since then.. The most significant
amendment came in P,L. 91-230 in April, >1970, when authority was
given to provide money for programs for ‘adult gducation through the
high school level, Until then, adult basic education was interpreted
ag extending thvough the eighth grade.

Unfortunately, because funds have been so limited and the
educational needs of adults are so great, money has neverl been made
available for acinlt high school: education, It is ironic that the
rules and regulations issued by USOE have been api)foved Just this
month so th..a.t some limited funds may finally be spent on adult high
gchool education programs. The irony comes from the knowledge thsl
the congressional intent had finally been recognized and incorporated
into the rules and regulations for a program which had been scheduled
'to.end three days from today (if it were not for the one-year extension .
of existing education programs). .

To date, this has been a modestly funded program in view
of the fact that we have more than 64 million adults 16 years of age
and older who have not coempleted high scliool, millions of whom are
potential participants in this progrem. From 1964 until 1972,
there had been a contimuing increase in federal spending for adult -

educetion, During fiscal year 1972, $61.3 million--within an

5=
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authorized figure of $225 million--was appropriated for the Adult
Education Act. ($51.13%4 million state grants, $166,000 National
Advisory Council, $10 million USCE discretionary funds.,) During

the current fiscal year, $75 million was appropriated, but just $61.3
million has been released under the exiéting interpretation of the
001‘1;:inuing Resolution as it applies to the Adult Education Act,
Fortunately, this is not a program totally dependent on federal
financial support. In fact, there has been a heartening display of
overmatching federal funds by the state and local level,

The 1972-73 «llotment for the state grant ffogra.m was
$51,134,000, Staté and 1. -al education agencies are required to .
match 104 of the federul doilsr, The latest financisl iz(zi‘ormation
from state directors' reports indicates that in FY-T1l state and local

expenditures for the federal program (ABE) totaled $14,576,000. This

amounts to un overmatch of $9,000,000 br nearly 2} times the require-

nent. This type of overmatch _effort by states and- local education
agencies has been & consiste_nt trend since 1966,

At the beginning of the 93rd Congress, there was mich
interest as to 'the recomnendations which the administration would
make.concerning sdult education, In the President's budget message
}:o Congress and in the subsequent legislation which was introduced,
it was lippﬂ.rent that aéult- education was being accorded a low spo{:
on the listu"ft‘of. educational priorities. State grant progz'ams were -
accorded "zero i\md_ing" ‘in the FY-T4 budget, ‘and in the proposed
special education revenue sharing leglslation, adult education was
virtually consigned to educational oblivion by being placed in the

"grab bag" category called Supporting Materials and Services.

-
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Since the January release of the President'n budget and
the subsequent introduction of the concepts contained in special
education revenue sharing, a great deal of ink has been spilled in
defense of a Better Schools Act, and also in opposition to the present
proposal of distributing federal funds for use ét the discretion of
the states, TFew can argue that education should not ve the respon-
sibility of the individual state. However, certain problems are
evident acrcss all states and create the need for & concentrated
effort with a national priority for solving problems of concern to

all states, Our nation's educational system was built upoli the

assumption that a free and enlightened electorate could be developed

through education. As we have grown as a nation, demands for an
enlarged educational system have grown likewise. No longer is a
child-céntered educational system sufficient to meet the educational
needs of each menber of society. More and more we are accepting the
realizatioq that leaQning is a contimious lifelong ﬁrocess and that
there must be established a comprehensive system that provides for
the education of adults, Equality of educationzl opportunity is a
right to which all Americans can aspire,

In the decade of the 1960's, the United States Congress
;ealized that the states and the localities needed additinnal assis-
tance in financing their school systems. The decade of the 1960's
provides an enviable record of federal involvement in education,
n the field of elementary and secondary education, Congress was
able to discern those areas of special need and took stepé to pro-
vide funds thfs;gh a categorical program to meet the needs of dis-

advantaged children, of hundicapped childfen, of children with
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limited English speakirg ability, and began to focus attention on
the needs of adults who were lacking the competencies of an elemen-
tary and secondary education. This federal involvement brought
about substantial progress in changing our educational system with
respect to the education of children and adults,

Adult education has made great strides in the past ten
years. Jless than a decade ago, only a handful of colleges and uni-
versitles offered graduate and undergradusate programs in adult educa-
tion, Today, they number' over one-hundred, In the early 1960's,
less than & dozen departments of education had a full-time adult
education director, Today, nearly every ‘state_a.nd territory has a
full-time director of adult education.

In 1965, there were only 37,900 people enrolled in the
federally sponsored adu;l.t basi¢ education program, In 1971, that
mumber had leaped to 621,000 participants, and today the enrollment
in the federal program is over 800,000 adults,

Funds which have been authorized and appropriated for adult
basic education have been put to good use in a'partnership program
between the federal govémment,' state departments of education, and

local school districts, The per pupll expenditure on a national

average for adult basic education is less than $90,00 for an average

of two-h\mdrea‘ adult education instructional hours, The federal
adult education progrem has only scratched the surface of need in-
spite of the advances made in the past decade,

Mr, Javits reported in the introduction of 8,1814 that
over 60 million Americans have less than the completion of four years
of high school, The National Advisory Council on Adult Education

-8~
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reports nearly 70 million adults over the &ge of 16 having less than
the competency level of & high s3chool education. Add to those figures
the estimated 850,000 your people who drop out of elementary and
secondary schools annually, then the task for adult education becames
an even higher national priority.

The needs for adult education, which were identified
initially by Congress as categorical in nature, have not diminished
today. One of the most ominous trends in our industrial soclety is
the growing gap between those with and those without eduration,

With few exceptions, the educated usually start faster, go faster,
and farther. The unedacated usually start slower, go slower, and
often drop by the wayside. This gap, serious snough in youth,
becomes decisive and tragié by the adult years--personslly tragic,
because the lack of education usually means an equal lack of Job
opportunity and commnity acceptance and soclally ltra.gic because of
the loss of occupational and civic productivity, In the sdministra-
tion's proposal titled The Better Schools Act of 1973, adult educa-
tion is folded into the earmarked category of supporting services
and materials, In that category are such items as the purchase of
school textbooks for children, library xesources, education equip-
ment, school lunches for elementary and secondary students, supple=-
mentery services and centers, and a host of other discretionary
programs, Adult education does not belong in & "catch-all" category
and, more specifically, needs toﬂ be wither a separate item within
education revenue sharing or a program which stands alone rather

than belng attached to educational services for children and youth,

-9-
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In the proposed Better Schools Act, adult education is
obscured, 1f not lost, The Revenue Sharing Act underfunds adult
education and hides one of America's most successful educational
programs in a "variety package" category., The witnesses testifying
before this committee today endorse the concept of grant consolida-
tien; however, we oppose the Better Schools Act in the form in
which 1t has been proposed,

The professional adult education organizations which
represgnt thousands of adult education practitioners and the National
Advisory Council on Adult Education did not have the opportunity of
input nor consultation in advance of the submission of the Better
Schools Act of 1973, The portion of special education revemue
sharing which relates to the educaticn of adults was developed in
isolation of the very people it proposed to serve and those who
will administer 1it,

There were other more attractive alternatives available
to adult educators in legislation proposed during the early months
of the 93rd Congress, Extensions of the Elamentary and Secondary
Act, including the Adult Education Act without change, were intro-
duced on January 3 in the House by Mr, Perkins (H.R.69) and on
April 11 in the Senate by Mr. Pell (8.1539), the Chairman of this
Subcommittee. Those of us in adult education support the proposed
extension of the Adult Education Act because of the critical need
for the continuation of federal categorical aid for adult education,
We were further heartened when on May 15 the Adult Education Amend-
ments of 1973 were introduced simlxlta.neously in the House {H,R.7818

and H,R.7819) by lr., Meeds and 38 other representatives, and in the

=10=-
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Senate (5.1814) by Mr, Javits ia concert with others of you on this
Subcommittee. The proposed Adult Education Amendments of 1973 are

the result of systemati( input from adult educators across the
country, We are heis toliay to pledge our support for the extensioﬁ

of the Adult Education Act through whatever means this Subcommittee
deems best. Because we know that this hearing 1s scheduled for the
purpose of permitting interested persons to testify concerning pro-
posed leglslation, these are some suggestions we feel would strengthen

$,181k4, the Adult Education Amendments of 1973:

For the Subcommittee's Consideration (8,181k)

See, 2. Section 303 (J)

The definition of community school programs
should include not only public elementary and
secondary schools as community centers but should
also include facilities of community and junior
colleges, )

Ses, 4.  Section 306 (7)

"...State's allotment for programs of
equivalency for a certificate of graduation from
8 secondary school.”

The word "for"” after equivalency should be
changed to "or." This will permit adult high
school campletion programs or the equivalency
(GED) program, The present language may be
interpreted to mean GED only,

11
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Sec. 5..{a) Section 306 (a) (1)
The term "institutionalized" needs defining,
Conslder this definition: Institutionalized
adults include those who are patients, inmates,
resldents in penal institutions, reformatories,
residential trainiig schools, or hospitals.

Sec., 310 A, (a)

"Any state which receives assistance under
this title may establish..."”

It 1s our recommendation that state advisory
councils should be a requirement of the law,
"May" should be changed by inserting the word
"shall" in its place.

"We are very mach in favor of having state advisory councils
on adult education. In fact, as mentioned earlier, we would like to
{lee the language changed from discretionary to mandatory so that we
could be assured of developing & nation-wide network of responsive
and responsible advisory leadership at the state level. In its
present form, the Adult Education Act permits the existence of state
advisory councils, However, this has not been one of the notable
features of the program because of the differepce from state to
etate in the establislment and use of advisory councils. In same
states, the advisory councils are little more than "paper" organi-
zations. In some states, th’i are nonexlstent, In some states,
they exlst as a positive force in adult education.

At the federal level, we have had a National Advisory
Counclil on Adult Education for the past three yea‘rs. It has
rendered services and provided leadership never before avalliable
«12-
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to adult educators. Its existence has represented one of the
brightest spots in adult education history. We would like to see
its success and service replicated at the state level as adult educa-
tion strives to move from its infancy to a place in which it becomes
a recognized part of the mainstream of American education.

Our pa.nél consists of the following members, each of
whom wishes to make a brief statement,

Robert Rupert

Ray Ast

Sister Cecilia Linenbrink
Luther Black

Edgay Boone

'Edith Hayes

Leonard Hill

Following or during those statements we will be pleased
.to entertain questions or comments from the members of the Sub-
comnittee, all of whom we wish to thank sincerely for permitting
us to be here today in behalf of America's millions of educationally

disadvantaged adults.
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Mr. Rueerr. I will introduce each speaker. First I will call on Ray
Ast, president, Coalition of Adult Education Organizations, Montclair
State College.

STATEMENT OF RAY J. AST, JR., PAESIDENT, COALITION OF ADULT
EDUCATION ORGANIZATIONS, MONTCLAIR STATE COLLEGE,
MONTCLAIR, N.J.

Mr. Asr. Senator Pell, Senator Javits, it is a privilege to be here. We
have submitted to you a copy of the testimony endorsed by the Coali-
tion of Adult Education Organizations.

It is important to recognize that 16 organizations representing pro-
fessional adult educators within the United States have met together
on June 25 to June 26. The official representatives of those associations
have endorsed this testimony being presented for your pugposes today.

There was full discussion on all elements of this particular legisla-
tion, S. 1814 as well as the suggested changes as brought forth ear-
lier. Their endorsement is ofﬁcia{;in terms of its submission to you for
your consideration.

‘We should furthermore recommend an awareness, to the Congress,
of the effects of the Adult Education Act as it has progressed over the
past several years, in spite of its very limited funding.

The Act has been and continues to be o, base to provide opportunity
for aduits to move ahead into alternative educational cfforts, to
achieve their goals and becolne more successful participants in our
society.

‘We represent, as a coalition, not only adult basic educators but rep-
resent the university adult education groups as well. We represent
selected national volunteer organizations who are working with adults
seeking to further their education.

The need for Federal effort, to continue in the adult education effort
that has taken place within the United States over the past 5 years,
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recognizes fully the mobility of our adults, whether they be younger
adults or the very mature adults. We should continue to provide to
each one an opportunity for alternative educational systems, alterna-
tive educational opportunities, so that each one might continue to
progress within our society and adopt to the dynamic changes of our
society.

The efforts undertaken, to the present time, through the wisdom of
the Congress, and the administration in providing categerical aid to
initiate adult basic education, and to include high school equivalency,
1s recognized by each of the professional associations as being a base,
a base effort for continuing edrt’lcation for all people.

It was, furthermore, a privilege as president of the Coalition of
Adult Education Associations to represent the professional adult edu-
cators, at the world conference, in Tokyo, on adult education, as well as
at Geneva recently.

It is now becoming much more satisfying to recognize the interest
of other nations in the dramatic changes that are taking place in the
educational system within the United States, stemming from the adult
education efforts for alternative approaches to new learning situations,
new learning experiences, for the adult population. Many of these
developments are now filtering into the more traditional elementary
and secondary programs. '

This sharing, not only by the United States but from other nations
in the world of their efforts, makes mnore realistic the need for continued
Federal efforts in the area of adult education opportunities for the
citizenry of our country.

Thank you very muc{.

[The prepared statement submitted by Mr. Ast follows:]
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MEMBER ORGANIZATIONS OF THE COALITION OF AOULT EODUCATION ORGANIZATIONS

ADULT EOUCATION ASSOCIATION OF THE USA
ADULT STUDENT PERSONNEL ASSOCIATION
AMERICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION
AMERICAN SOCIETY FOR TRAINING ANO DEVELOPMENT
ASSOCIATION FOR FIELD SERVICES IN VEACHER EDUCATION
f ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY EVENING COLLEGES
COUNCIL OF NATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS FOR AOULT EOUCATION
LIBRARY OF CONTINUING EOUCATION' AT SYRACUSE
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF BLACK ADULT EDUCATORS
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR PUBLIC CONTINUING ANO AOULT EDUCATION

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CHURCHES

NATIONAL COUNCIL ON COMMUNITY SERVICES FOR COMMUNITY AND JUNIOR COLLEGES

NATIONAL EOUCATION ASSOCIATION
/ NATIONAL HOME STUOY COUNCIL
NATIONAL UNIVERSITY EXTENSION ASSOCIATION
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Honorable Chairman Pell, Honorable members of the
Senate’s Subcommittee on Education... it is a professional
as well as personal privilege to be invited to appear before
this Subcommittee to share with you the acknowledged in-
terest, and desire, of the Coalition of Adult Education
Organizations to express the fullest of support, and a
reinforcement to the positions presented, in recommending
not merely passage\of S. 1814 but adoption of such legislation
as will expand more fully opportunitiés for the broadest
range of educational progfams for adults. National programs
of continuing education, providing opportunity for life-
long learning, must be made available, and accessible, to
all without economic, social, ethnic, sex ¢r age barriers.

Our nation's Coaliiioh,of Adult Education Organizations
is representative of the fifteen largest and most significant
national professional associations of adult educators. A »
primary purpose of the Coalition, as set forth in its

Constitution, is "to identify and focus on major issues in

‘adult education." The need for passage .and implementation

of the Adult Education Amendments of 1973, S. 1814, (and the

Hoyse of Representatives comﬁanion bill, HR. 7818 and HR. 7819)
is a "major issue."

It is a privilege, as the current President of the'
Coalition of Adult Education Organizations,.to report to yéu,
the members of the Senate’s Subcommittee on Edudation, that

following a full review and thorough discussion of the Adult
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Education Amendments of 1973, including the substantive in-

formation set forth in the prepared testimony presented by

my fellow witnesses today, the Board of Directors for the
Coalition (comprising the official representation of each
membex organization), at its Board meeting oﬁ June 25-26, 1973,
v?ted to endorse and support, this bill, and to urge this
sénate Committee and the United States Congress to consider

favorably these Adult Education Amendments of 1973. The

Coalition further urges that favorable legislative conszider-
ation be given to provide for the widest range of national
programs of continuing education which will realistically
imﬁlement lifelong learning opportunity for all of our people.

The japortance of the Adult Education Amendments of 1973

cannot and ought not to be underestimated. Passage of the

initial Adult Education Act provisions is testimony to the

awareness and concern by Congress for the need of educational

opportunity for adults to attain these skills and knowledges

.needed to participate more fully in our ever-increasing dy-

namic, technological, and complex economic, social and
political society. Mobility of adults, young and mature, is
no longer limited within a single state or region of the o
country. It i8 nationwide, and is continuous. Continuing
education opportunity must be assured, by fhe Federal Govern-
ment, to'gvery person, at any age level, no matter where he
resides or works. Only you at “he Congressional and at the
Administrative level of our nation can provide the assuzances

of this opportunity to all of the people.
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The Coalition recognizes that this bill primarily
focuses upon serving the needs of those adults having less
than a high school aduc;tion. It is an important, and sig-
nificant, step in the direction of expanding a national
commitment to provide for lifelong learring opportunity to
all. )

The interrelationship of this legislative effort with
. the openin§ up and extensinn'gf alternative learning oppor-
tunities for adults at the local, state, regional and national
levels, in business and industry, labox unions, colleges and
universities, libraries, home study programs, voc¢ationai
training centers, community colleges, and public gervice
personnel training units can qssuredly become more effective.
People. at all ages wish to know more, desire to learn, and
aré‘deménding to participate more effectivély in society.
The individual, in our Country, requires the oppoftunity to
attain, without‘age, sex, ethnic, econonic, of social barrie: .,
those skilla and knowledges which wiil gerve as a base for
assuring all teople alternative paths in the pursuit of his
or her educational goal to be a fully functioning mémber of
the American Society. : -

The Coalition, furthermore, urges that favorable con-
sideration be made by Congress to assuxe.that all‘fedéra?'
leveliprééram efforts proyiding for the education of ad jts
be fully funded. R

Thank you for the privilege in presenting this

Testimony to you.

"
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Senator Perr. Sister Cecilia.
Mr. Ruperr. Next we have Sister Cecilia Linenbrink, program di-
rector, adult education tutorial program of Denver, Colo.

STATEMENT OF SISTER CECILIA LINENBRIRK, PH. D, PROGRAM
DIRECTOR, ADULT EDUCATION TUTORIAL PROGRAM, DENVER,
COLO.

Sister CrciLia. Senator Pell, Senator Javits, it is on behalf of the
adult educational tutorial program that I thank you for the oppor-
tunity this morning to speak to the needs of adult education. I speak
as an adult educator from Denver, Colo. from a program which serves
close to 600 adults annually, 65 percent of Mexican-Americans, 20
percent black, and the remainder Indian, QOriental, and Anglo.

We find a variety of needs here with English as a second language,
Ereparation for high school equivalency diploma, the acquisition of

asie skills for adult basic education and reading for total nonreaders.

This ig all intended to prepare adults to cope with our complex
society os we know it today. We find adults today need marketable
skills, problem solving techniques, communication know-how and pro-
ficiency in articulating their goals and needs, and not ours.

Parents without education cannot assist their children, so the cycle
of poverty is generated and continued.

The need for education is well documented by statistical evidence
linking lack of education to unemployment, to the incidence of crime,
to the dropout rate and, oddly enough, to the suicide among not the
flag-waving type of Mexican-American Indians but among the quiet
1who are dispondent because they cannot make ends meet on $2.50 an
hour. v
We see migrant workers forced from the fields into the cities at the
rate of 500,000. jobs annually. A study of 400 families carries sup-
portive evidence that 53 percent of the male household heads have no
formal education. These families are coming to us for education.

There is also misinformation concerning health. In a current study
of which you have a copy conducted by the University of Denver and
the regional officc of HEW, a high statistical relationship is found
between infant mortality and lower educational achievements.

We find too that education is an essential element in which we call
quality of life, interpreted in the economic prosperity, positive self-
concept, and reduced dependency on welfare.

Adult basi¢ educational time is really running out. The average
adult who comes tc us is 84 years of age and has four dependents.
‘When the person comes to us, he means he needs it now. I believe this
same urgency is felt in every State.

The year 1976 marks this country’s 200th anniversary of freedom,
but when 26 million people are living below the Eoverty level, who
cannot afford an adequate diet because they do not have adequate jobs,
this Nation is not frec. - ‘ '

Adult education can substantially alter these circumstances.

I sincerely hoge you will make this priority a reality.

[The prepared statement submitted by Sister Linenbrink with at-
tachments follows:] -
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Mr. Chairman, Members of the Senate Sub-Committee
on Labor &nd Public Welfare, on behalf of the ADULT
EDUCATION TITORIAL PROGRAM I thank you for this time
in which to speak to the critical issue of the Adult
Edncation Amendments of 1973,

Gur nine years experience with multi-ethnic
people from the poverty sectors of Denver's inner-
city have clearly demonstrated the desire of adults
to achleve saleable skills whicn will eguip them to
cope with'society today. Job requirements, family
responsibiliites, vivic concerns, child develoﬁment -
vwe find all of these requiring education which adult
educators must accept.aa their responsibility.

It has been our experience that an adult's present
and rupure success depends, to a great extent, upon his
ébility to articulate, compute, and aoivé problens.
That 1s, on x2is ability to use the language, to reason,
and to assert himself. It further depends on his ability
to analyze, evaluate, and in some cases, alter his family,
community, civic and vocational relationships. While some
inner-city~adult learners have haphazardly accumulated some
competence in all these, it can be safely stated that they
have mastered very few of them. Experlience has taught them
to adjust but not always to evaluate their adjustments
objectively or to understand that to which they are adjusting.
Therefore, viable adult education programs must provide

the skills required to solve genuine life problems.
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As a result of the highly technical soclety we have
created, education 18 nearly a prerequisite for survival,
To 1llustrate this point, all a aiddle-class married man
has to do 1s go grocery shopping alone and he will quickly
discover that his wife has to be a mathematical whiz to
prepare the meals she does with the budget she has. A man
on_the Job has to possess the confidence to make decisions,
meet deadlines, perceive possible problems and display
psychology in dealing with the foreman. For the adult who
has not completed the eighth grade or who has dropped out
of high school arid cannot produce a diploma, there 1s
1ittle hope for success in these areas. For, too often,

a man who has never had the opportunity to develop his
inherent cognitive skills, finds himself an under-educated,
unemployed individual existing at state expense.

Because of the lack of financial security and the
1nability to cope with this problem, a compatibility gap
exiéta between the parents and théir children. The parent
18 unable to provide a better education or'communicate
the skills necessary to {ireak out of the cycle of poverty.
In this setting, people become despondent and resigned to
their fate. To these adults (and their‘children, too)
there 18 no recourse. Jobs are unobtainable. The
government 1s out of reach. Urban soclety 18 feared or
mistrusted.

The Adult EQucation Tutorial Program took this situation
seriously, and called for volunteer tutors to develop a
program for adults. Over 100 such volunteers offer thelr
skills annually to tutor 600 adults of whom 65% are Mexican-

American, 20% Black and the rest iIndian, Oriental or Anglo-

2
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Breaking out of the traditional classroom mold, the
tutors create a warm learning atmosphere by working in small
groups -- a setting which respects an adult's need to
achieve his goals at his own pace,

The need for adult education continues to be recagnized
by the Denver community which supports four=-fifths of the
$75,000.00 budget for our non-profit program. It also
cooperates to bring forth a cohesive attack on the educational
lag through such groups as the Chamber of Commerce, SiR
(Operation Service Employment Redevelopment), OIC (Oppartunities
Industrialization Center), State Rehabilitation Center,
the Indian Center, Welfare Department, Model Cities Program,
and others. Colleges and universitieé, poignaﬁtly aware
of the frustration and anxiety experienced by 1ll-equipped
adults entering college,continue to lend their expertise
in designing a viable adult education program.

The need for adult education 18 also demonstrated by
avallable statistical evidence linking lack nf education
with uemployhent, lower income levels, high incidences of
c¢rime, and the drop-out rate. A not so obvious area of
correlation exists between under-education and the high
rate of suicide among quiet Mexican-Americans and Indians
whose only wish 18 to succeed in life. But insufficient
income prevents them from earning enough to support their
families., Despondent over this fact, many take their
lives.

Coupled with these éoncerns are those of the migrant
farm workers whose jobs are being drastically cut by

mechanization thereby forcing them into the urban scene
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where they can receive services not available in the rural
communigies. Of 400 families surveyed in 1972 by the
Colorado Migrant Council, 53.5% of the household heads had
no formal education. How can these same adults obtain
work or assist their children in school?

Without education, the scope of Job opportunities and
performance on the Job become considerably limited. In
our program we observe a number of Mexican-Amerilcans,
Blacks, and Indians who are skillful in aute mechanics,
carpentry, 2tc., but who cannot read work orders or manuals,
£ill out applications, or attend work training sessions
where reading is called for. Many Jobs require the
abllity to communicate clearly using ﬁritten of spoken
words and to demonstrate competency in the basic number
processes. Many ﬂdults canri: Figyre correct change from
a purchase, let alone determine and compare interest rates
on prospective lgans.

We find these same adults extremely cautious so as
not to Jeopardize the Job they may currently have = no
matter how low the salary.

Our adult students also'have many questions and
much misinformation about basic hwalth. In a girrent
study being conducted Jointly by the University of Denver
and the Regional Office of HEW, there fs accumulating
evidence to support the need for baji; education. For
examplé, in Colorado; a high statistinal relationship
has been found between infant mortality and lowered
educational lzvels. Unable to read prescriptions or
health ch&tz;}nnd reiated infofmation, or to locate community

resoui‘ces, th=y cannot take the neceszary steps required
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to overcome or prevent sickness. I recall a student, Leo
Lopez who, having injured his back, went to a local
hospital for treatment. He was given medication which he
was to take four times daily. But, unable to read the
prescription, he thoughf he was to take the medicine when
he was in pain. Since he experienced constant pain, he '
fuok it on the hour with the result that he became
extremely "high".

Over and above the needs cited, evidence shows
convincingly that the educational level is an essential
element in what can be termed "Quality of Life" --
economic prosperity, positive selr-concept,Areauced
dependency on welfare, cohesiveness of family life, as
well as an end to hunger.

Adult basic educaticnal timg 18 running out. The
average adult learner is 34 years old and has a minimum
of Tour dependents. This person knows he is not going
to hare too many more chances to compete with younger men
for Jobs. Security is now a very real need to him. The
dilemma arises on the other side of the time factor. This
student because of his‘poverty situation has less leisure
time, hence less time to cume to school, less time to
study, less time for depth. When Joe Chavez says he
needs the G.E.D to advance in the plumbing field, he
means nowW, So it is with Lester Winn who must learn to
read a boiler manuzl -- now. The urgency of time must be
the concern of every State whether it be Mississippi,

New York, Texas, California, Massachusetts, or any other.
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In 1876 our nation will observe its 200th anniversary
of independence and freedom. But a nation is only as
free as the pgople within that nation. When 26 million
Americans are still living ut or below the poverty level
and cannot afford an adequate diet, this nation is not free.
This hunger and poverty will be substantially'reduced whén
Job related skills are learned through adult basic education,
a possibility only when education becomes a priority
for this nation. It can become such when passage of the
Adult Education Amendmer ... € 31973 (S. 1814) becomes
a reality. I‘sincerely ury,e¢ you to grant this bil;
that priority.
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ADDENDUM

to Testimony of Sister Cecilia Linenbrink, Ph.D.

For further information, three documents are available:

1. Potential Population for G.E.D. Preparation and/or
Testing - Census 1970.

2, Summary of Current Economic Facts and Labor Force
Data, U.S. Department of Labor.

t 3. Socin-Economic Data Rank Ordered by Colorado’
by Center for Social Research and Development,
University of Denver, Denver, CO,




Categories:

(1) Males

(11) Females

(111) Males
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Colorado
Potentlal Population for GED Prep and/or

Testlng - Census 1970

(Please note categories given)

20 - 49 years old; less than high school
15 - 44 yoars old; less than hlgh school

20-49 vyears old; one to three years of high school

(IV) Females 15 - 44 vears old; one 1o three years of high schoal

County Namo

Adams
Alamosa
Arapahoa
Architlata
Baca
Bent
Boulder
Chaffee
Cheyenne
Clear Creok
Conejos
Costlilia
Crowley
Custer
Dalta
Denver
Deiores
Doug | us
Eagle
Elbort

1 Paso
Fremont
Garfield
Gilplin
Grand
Gunnison
HHinsdale
Huerfano
Jackson
Jelferson
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3,593
176
1,481
121
139
299
1,241
180
66
62
293
10
122

6.

257
8,920
27
85
209
86
3,211
674
254
18

78
96
0=
204

2,340

an

3,560
178
1,627
103
119
17
1,249
203
28

88
275
88
102
13
222
8,598

119
160

L2l

315
145
19

62

88
-0~
109
.63
2,398

(114

7,098
208
3,216
57
193
227
2,000
496
55
235
t44
a7

52

23
362
14,853
72
169
339
6l
7,657
1,225
446
28
154
63

6

99

57
9,281

(v

12,502
629
8,899
187
348
365
5,302
569
127
267
514
228
155

82

800
28,525
171
444
564
223
12,638

975 ..

878
50
269
289

13

403
106
12,032
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Potential Population for GED Prep and/or

Testing ~ Census 1970

Cpnflnued

County Name

Klowa

Kit Carson
Lake

La Plata
Larimer
Las Animas
Lincoln
Logan

Mesa
Minaral
Moffat
Montezuma
Montrose
Morgan
Otero
Ouray

Fark
Phillips
Pitkin
Prowers
Pueblo
Rio Bianco
Rlo Grande
Routt
Saguache
San Juan
San Miguel
Sedgwick
Summit
Teller
Washington

‘Wald

Yuma
Totals

Tojal Ma les
Total Females

Grand Total

Percent of Population: (Almost 9% for the groups

o

i3
209
327
1,066
404
61
391
)
14
138
40)
380

510 .

775
47
32
54
29
326
3,062
55
388
105

140

28 .

67
18
58

31
143
2,202

154

37,074
96,414

156,660

253,074

an atn (v)
15 57 114
140 176 389
178 406 585
390 474 1,097
1,096 1,616 3,975
353 335 '883
24 90 276
455 458 999
9li 1,265 3,131
10 40 39
112 194 407
357 327 924
443 544 l,107
447 6066 1,316
789 558 1,258
30 52 93
35 64 99
67 68 201
74 157 ° 243
305 333 874
2,896 3,207 7,028
68° 70 253
344 277 735
74 121 397
235 i18 162
21 20 32
55 51 112
79 76 180
54 75 ! 143
+ 40 Lo 153
- .97 127 326
1,967 2,118 4,392
90 {58 485
35,828 59,340 ' 120,832
listed)
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From: Summary of Current Economic Facts and Labor Force Data
U.S. Department of Labor

97-457 £ -73 - pt.2- 6

YOUNG WORKERS -
YOUNG WORKERS
~In 1971, there werc 7.8 ymllion tecnagers (16-19) in the total
labor foree.
~The teenage unemployment rate in 1971 was 16.9% (2.9 times
the national average rate). .
~The teenage uncmployment rate fut Negro and other races was
31.7.Up 2.6 from 1970.
—The white tecnage unemployment rate was 15.1, Up 1.6 from 1970.
~3.8 10 4.2 million young people will reach 18 annually from 1971-80.
~Young workers under 25 will account for 19% of the increase in the
tabor foree from 1971-80.

WORTH OF EDUCATION
YOUR EDUCATION IS WORTH (average lifetime income (carnings)
based on the latest data avaituble, males age 18 to death)
$607,921 - 4 years or mote college

424,280 - 1 - 3 ycars college

371,094 -4 years high school

308,305 - 1 - 3 years high school

276,755 - 8 years clementary school

213,505 - lcss than B years clementary

Elementary-High School Diffcrential

- Elementary High Pereent
School School Difference
Graduate Graduuste
$276,755 $371,094 34%

High School-College Differcntial
High - Collcge Percent
School Gradvate  Difference
Graduate
$371,004 $607,921 64%

The proportion of better cducated workers in the labor force continues
to gIoW as young people stay in school longer and more workers pursue
college cducations. In 1952, less than half of the workers 18 to 64 had
completed 4 years of high school or morc. By 1980, ncarly three-fourths
of the workers 18 to 64 arc expected to have completed that much
sghooling, and ncaily one out of six workers will be college graduates.

* Cuilian lebor force, 18 to 64 years old, both sexes by years of school
completed, selectod yoars, 1952-1970 and projected 1980
- Oct. March  March
- 1852 1859 1970 1980

“housands)..... 56968 61,755 75,650 91483
Percict covivevvonannes 100.0 1000 100.0  100.0
Elcraatary - . :
8ycarsorless.......... 364 289 16.2 9.4
High School - -
J3years.. . iviiiannne, 19.1 202 17.4 16.5
AYCarS uvirninnians 218 313 399 440

College .
R Cx B 77 1 SO 85 © 94 13.6 14.6
4 yearsormore......... 8.1 9.7 12.9 154

USDL - JULY 1972
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SOCIOECONOMIC DATA
RANK ORDERED FOR COLORADO

Prepared for the office of:

Rulon H. Garfield, Ph.D.
Regional Director
Region VIl
Department of Health, Education, and Welfare

by

CENTER FOR SOCIAL
RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT

UNIVERSITY OF DENVER
2142 South High Street
Spruce Hall, Room 21
Deitver, Colorado 80210

AC303, 753-3469

Movember, 1972

(Revised and Corrected, February, 1973)

This investigation was supported in part by grant number
12-P-55887/8-01 from the Social and Rehabilitation Service, U.S.
Department of Health, Ecucation, and Welfare, Washington, D.C.
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CENTER FOR SOCIAL RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT
UNIVERSITY OF DENVER

The Center for Social Research and Development (CSRD) at the University of Denver conducts
applied sociat research focusing on social problems and policy issues relevart to Jscal, regional, national,
and international concems. In addition, the CSRD provides technical assistance and consultation through
its research utilization program to governmental agencies and to non-profit community service and
educational organizations.

)

As an interdisciplinary facility for applied social research, the CSRD engages the efforts of social
science depastments, professional schools, the Denver Research Institute, an? verious colleges at the
Universicy of Denver. The Center’s approach makes available specialized skills and provides a mesns of
coordinating those skills so that they have maximum impact on the question under investigation. The
CSRD, therefore, provides a mechanism to coordinate fogically-related, yet independent projects, to
encourage cross-fertilization among projects, to insure continuity in relationships with governmental and
nongovernmental agencies, and to increase the utilization of existing research findings. CSRD also
provides an opportunity for graduate students to become involved in applied interdisciplinary social
science research efforts through their participation in appropriate projects. Thus, CSRD is a facility fer
synthesizing and applying current social science knowledge and for generating new knowledge by
pursuing research dealing with identification and solution of critical social problems.

CSRD was formally instituted in October, 1971, and operates under the acgis of the following
policy boasd: '

Dean, College of Arts and Sciences

Dean, Graduate School of Social Work

Dean, Graduate School of Arts and Sciences
Dean, College of Business Administation
Dean, Graduate Schoo! of Librarianship

Dean, Graduate Schoo! of International Studies
Dean, College of Law

Dean, College of Engineering

Director, Denver Research Institute

A Steering Committee, selected by the director of the CSRD in consultation with the Policv
Board, is concerned with the day-to-day operations and oversees the CSRD's program to insure that the
quality of the research work meets the high standards of the University of Denver.
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FOREWORD

This publication, “Socioeconomic Data Rank Ordered for Colmadd,” ‘ocuses on one aspect of #
current problem in the arca of human services programs, namely the develonment of an objr.wve,
quantitative method to assess service nceds of particular popialations and sub-populaiions, and in
particular, «.:¢ *hich sncourages comparative analysis of the various needs. Yhe data contained in this
publication are the preliminaiy tesults of a stody to develop statistical indices & support of social
plauning in Region VHI, This study is being conducted by the Center for Social Research and
Developnient of the University of Denver for the Region VIII office af the Department of Health,

* Lducation, and Welfare, Ultimately, the study will make available a data base &1 all the states in Region

VIl - Nonth Dakota, South Dakota, Montana, Wyorning, Utah, and Colorado.

The project uses Colorado as a prototype to design a micthod to compile health, cducaticn,
wellure. economic, and demnographic data in such a way as to allow specification of relationships among
these data elements. For instance, when compleied, it will be possible to assess the relationships, if any,
between infant morthlity and cdvcational attainment, Jinfant mortality and ethnic makeup of the
community, and so on. Hopefully, this ability to isolate meaningful relationships will eventually provide
a reliab) method c7 developing a “profile of social needs” for particular populations.

‘However, because of the urgency for concrete data, not only for planning and program purposes
but also to address federal requirements for an objective method of establishing propeam priorities, this
preliminary report is being released. This publication, through a rank ordering of all Colorado countices
on 189 variables, provides infonnation useful for establishing problem rankings from which formal

_priorities can be developed. Rather than refining or eliminating any, of the 189 variables at this carly

stage in the project. all of the 1970 data is presented with the hope that speci®= variables can be
¢, tacted acemding W progriam needs. ‘

During the course of this project it has become evident that the information problem in the field
of human services is not solely or primarily a lack of data but rather the absence of any meaningful
organization and interpretation of the available data. Morcover, most human service agencies collect data
for their own nexds with little attempt to provide and/or collect data which is also useful for the total
human nervice systeni. Increasing recognition of the interrelatedness of human problems and nceds
requires shat these deficiencies be overcome. We sincerely hupe that this publication will stimulate
further collaborative efforts in attempting to remedy these problems.

Dr. Allen Hodges
Assistant Regional Director

- Planning and Evaluation

Region V1il, DHEW



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

481

ACKNOWS.EDGMENTS

Parke, shorn, Project Director, has had the principal responsibility for the design and conduct of
this study including the collection of the data as well as the preparation of this preliminary report of
rank ordered data for Colorado. .

Louise Conner, Sam Giles, Gretchen Hellar and Janet M:srton have devoted innumnerable hours to
the many phases required for the preparation of this seport, from data collation to writing and critically
analyzing the preliminary drafts. Marty Caldwell of the University of Denver Computing Center also
deserves 1ecognition forsh=r part in the data processing.

Appreciation is also expressed to all those state agency personnel who provided the original data
so essential to the conduct of the study and the development of the Social Indicators Project. Special
1ecognition should also be given 1o Dr. Allen Hodges, Assistant Regional Dircctor forr Planning and
Lvaluation, Region VIII, DHEW whose initiative launched the Social Indicators Project and Mr. George
Koid, Technical Assistance Officer, DHEW, who has served as Project Officer throughout the project’s
developmental phase.

Edward C. Baumheier, Ph.D.

Acting Director

Center for S:-c. 2 As:carch
and Developiner:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

482

INTRODUCTION

This repoit ot socioeconomic data rank ordered for Colorado is part of a compehensive Social
Indicators Project undertaken by the Center for Social Restwrch and Development, University of Denver,
and funded by grant number 12-P-5587/8-01, Department of Health, Education, and Welfare. The
objective of the overall project s to compile and examine existing, readily available so t2, economic,
health, demographic, and related data for the rix states in DHEW Region Vi1 and to determine what, if
any, significant relationships exist among the variables. The present report presents anly the data for the
State of Colorado, which hes served as a pilot for the other states in the region,

This report provides a rank ordering of the 63 Colorado counties on 189 varif,bles and represents
the first of several planned publications based on the Socia} Indicators Project data. In devefoping this
rank ordering, only data already existing or collected by state and federal agencics 'were used. However,
rigid criteria for inclusion were developed and only 189 variables out of the more *han 750 analyzed
were chosen, It is hoped that the rank ordering of these data may prove of some imz.idiate use to local

_planners, administrators, and state officials in Colorado. This project, then, is an att¢mpt to incriase the

utilization, pnd consequently the value, of data already available,

This preliminary manipulation of the data, rank ordering, does not address the question of the
relationships among the varfables. It does, however, provide some Indication of how each particular
county compares with every other county on each variable, It is our hope that this report as well as the
comprehensive Social Indicators Project will encourage further research and experimentation in this ficld.
Underutilization of social data constitutes wasted manpower and resources, and this report indicates, we
hope, that increased ut¥ration is possible with only a moderate amount of additional investment.
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USES OF THE REPORT

Although the rank ordering of the counties does not, in and of itself, establish service or need
priorities, it does provide valuable information frorn which formal priorities can be developed. This
report  organizes disparate bits of data and provides an clementary means of comparing Colorado
counties. The most immediate wses of the data presented in this report are as follows.

. Provides a comparative de.rription of exch Colorado county on 189 variables. Because the
data on whirk he rank ordering was based were chosen for their universality and reliability,
cach county’s rank is formulateZ from the same data base. For example, County A ranks third
in the percentage unemployed, 35th in the percentzge of its population with incomes below
poverty level, 62nd in adjusted gross income, and 63rd in the percentzge of families on
welfare. County B, on the other hand, ranks second in the percentage of jts populavion
unemployed, 32.5th *n the percentage of its population with incomes below poverty level,
49th in adjusted gross income, yet ranks higher than Cousity A in the percentage of its
families on welfare (sixth). The unemployment variable as well as the other dimensions are
defined in the same way for both counties and, thus can legitimately can be compared.

1. Aids in providing a basis upon whicr: program junds can be allocated in relation 10 need.

Suppuse a health organization wanted to establish an emergency health care facility for the
aged.and wanted to locate the center in an area of extreme nzed. Several variables might be
considered: (1) percentage of population 65 years or older, (2) death ratz from heart diseasc,
(3) death rate from cancei, (4) death rate from asteriosclerosis, and (5) persons per M.D. The
rank orders for the fGur counties with the highest percentage of its population over 65 on the
above variables are as follows:

Rant-srder On:
County Percent Death Rate Death Rate Death Rate Persons
65+ {Heart Disease) {Cancer) {Arterio.) per MD.
A 1.0 90 14.0 45.0 250
B 2.8 9.0 35.5 45.0 13.0
C 2.5 18.5 14.0 10.0 330
D 40 2.0 2.5 3.0 50

Thus, upon inspection of the chart, it becomes obvious that County D has thic highest death
rates from the selected diseases as well as the highest number of people per M.D. of the four
counties. This procedure, of course, depends upon which variable is selected as the starting
point. An agency interested primarily in heart disease might first list the five counties with the
highest death rate from heart disease and then compare the ranks on otber sclected variables.

1. Aids in essessing whether funds cre properly allocited. Although other factors are irvolved,

the ranks of each county on total administsative expenditures per capita for welfare and
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percent of population on welfare should be similar. The counties in Region X have the
following ranks.

Rank Order
County Tot. Ad. Percent of Pop.
Ex./Per Capita on Welfare
A 44.0 325
B 1.0 19.0
C 230 18.0
D 58.0 30
E 49.0 53.0
F 40 4.0
G 11.0 13.5

The discrepencics between the ranks in County B and County D indicate arcas where more
comprzhensive questions and analyses should be considered.

. Provides some ei:mentary base rate data for evaluation purposes. If, for inastance, a program

wote designed to reduce dropout rates for counties ranked high on the percentage of
dropouts, an indication of the impact of the program could be obtained by looking at any
appreciable change in tuc ranking. This approach is valuable because it deals with comparative
figures rather than isolated county rates. Of course, this use of the data requires that a series
of measures be collected over time.

. Encourages a catmprehensive approach to social planning. Until this project was undertaken,

county data was rcported in r.dany various sources. This report compiles and organizes this
data into a single source. Thus, the time and cffort involved in gathering 1 -data has been
reduced. A planner or administrator in the area of education can with little additional effort

- look at cconomic, welfare, health, ethnic, and demcgraphic data he feels is pertinent to his

problem. For instance, an educstional administrator concerned with his county’s rank on the
variable of dropout rate can also look at his county's rank on percent of population under 18,
population density, pereentage urban population, various income dimensions, unemployment
rate, percentage of minority populati.n, percentage Black and Spanish surname teachers, and
so on, Thus, he is able to get a comprchensive picture against which dropout rates can be
assessed.

Enccsegges a comparative approach 1o social planning. A single preblem, for instance dropout
rates, often has a different cluster of problems behind it depencing on the context of the
situation. For example, County A and County B rank first “:+ =:cond in Dropout Rate based
on Secondary Enrollment respectively. However, when of'is. _anks are compared it becomes
obvious that cach county faces very different problems and that programs designed to reduce
the dropout rates should be based on differcnt premises.



Rank Order On:

Co;m(y Dropout Percent of  Percent of Percent Gross Percent on
Rate Fop. Minority Urban Pop. Unemployed  Income - Welfare
A 10 390 4715 56.5 - 1.0 57.0
B 20 10 :.0 39.5 6.0 210

Thus, taken alone, rank ordering provides some valuable information. However, it becones even
more valuable when it is scen as but a part of the information system. It gives no indicatior: of the
absolute difference between counties nor do isolated ranks have any independent meaning. It does
encourage furtlier analysis of why a particutar county might rank at a certain level, and it does provide a
beginning for a comprehensive analysis of a particular county or problem. It is the potential questions
generated upon inspecting the following rank order tables which will have the greatest impact on
planning, program operation, and evaluation.
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DEFINITIONS OF TERMS

Rank Order

The numbers assigned to vach county on each variable indicate rank order and nothing more. They
do not indicate absohi‘z quantities nor do they indicate that the intervals between the numbers are
cqual. Thus, the absolute difference in death rate from heart disease between counties ranked first and
third and between counties ranked S1st and 53rd is not necessarily (and in fact is unlikely to be) equal.
All that can be said is that the county ranked first has a higher death rate from heart disease than the
county ranked third, and so on. Thus, it is not possible to add the ranks of counties in each region in
order to obtain a composite rank. Ranking first on a particular dimension must be interpreted in
ralation to the variable definition. For example, ranking first on the percentage of people with incomes
over $10,000 has a different connotation than ranking first on the percentage of people with incomes

" below poverty level.

1t is possible that the absolute value on a variable may be the same for several counties. If this
occurred, the midrank procedure was used. For example, if two counties tied for fourth rank on the
basis of population, they were both assigned the rank of 4.5 rather than arbitrarily assigning four to one
and five to the other. When several ties occur, a rank order may look like chis: 1,2, 3, 4, 6.5, 6.5, 6.5,
6.5, 9, 10.

Because population size varies among the counties, it was necessary to base the ranking on
comparative ligures. With the exception of population in the counties, therefore, the rankings are based
on rates, Such as number per capita, per 1,000 population, and so on as defined in Table A.

Mean

The mean or average is calculated by dividing the sum of all the values of a variable by the
number of cases. For instance, the mean of the values 1, 3, 20, 40, 100 is 33.

Median
The median is that value which has as many cases above it as there are below.it. Using the above
example, the median of 1, 3, 20, 40, and 100 is 20.

Skewness

A figure (or distribution’of values) is said to be symmetrical (or normal) if, when it is cut through
the center, its right half is the mirror image of its left half. Departure from symmetry is called skewness,
and tne direction of skewness indicates on which side there are more extreme values. The mean and the
median are included in this report so that the user can get some idea of the distribution of the counties
on the variables. For example, the largest county has a population of over $14,600 (ranked first) while
the smallest county has a population of 202 (ranked 63rd). When the population of all the counties is
added and divided by the number of counties a mean of 35,000 population per county is found. This~
mean is, of course, affected by the disproportionate size of Denver County and not much useful
information is given by this figure. However, the median county (ie. half the counties are larger and
half are smaller) has a population of 7500. Taken in combination, the counties can be said to be
concentrated on the lower end of the penulation scale and the mean population figure i affected by a
few populous counties. Thus, when the mean and median differ to a large extent, tlic median is the
most informative figure.
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Measure of Skewness
In order to obtain an indication of whether the mean or the imedian is the appropriate or most

meaningful figure, a measure of skewness is presented. If the county rates are clustered on the left side
of the mean, the measure of skewness (g1) is a positive number. On the other hand, if the counties are
clustered on the right of the mean, gl is negative. The further gl is from zero, the more skewed the
distribution and the more appropriate the median rather than the mean value.
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LIMITATIONS OF THE DATA

Reliability

Reliability deals with the stability, accuracy, dependability, and consistency of the measure. The
procedures involved in gathering the raw data must be precise enough to insure that all individuals using
the procedures witi achieve the same results on the same samnple if a particular measure is to have a high
degree ol reliability. For instance, the percentage of the ¢ 'oyed population who hold white collar
jobs is used in this project; the reliability of the meas<.e . affected by the precision or lack of
ambiguity with which white collar jobs are defined. Because reficoility was a major condition which data
had to mect i order to be included, the nser of this report can be relatively certain that the inchided
data are the most reliable available.

Validity

The problem of validity is concerned with the extent to which we are measuring what we intend
to measure. For instance, rates for various discases are valid only in so far as the laboratory tests or
interpretations of symnptoms are sufficient to identify certain discases and to distinguish that disease
from other similar discases. If the tests and interpretations do not absolutely identify a discase then the
discasc rates are to some extent invalid, With social data, there are even greater difficulties in defining a
phenomenon so that its incidened can be accurately enumerated. Usually, an operational definition
involves a moie or less arbitrary division, for example, the amount of income designated as the poverty
level. Persons with an income of ten dollars more than this amount are cqually as poor, but are not
counted as being in poverty. However, such divisions are necessary in order for phenomena to be
measured, and the authors of this report have included only those variables which are conunonly
thought to have reasonably valid operational definitions.

There is a further problem of validity which arises in the interpretation of data. This problem is
whether or not the variable accurately represents the more abstract concept it is supposed to measure.
For example, “'income™ is not necessarily congruent with the amount a family-has to live on, for it may
have additional financial resources, such as savings or invertments, ‘or large debts, such as medical or
tuition expenses. Similar considerations apply to most social indicators, and must be recognized both in
the anzlysis of data and in ‘heir 22 for planning purposes.
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INTRODUCTIOM TO THE TABLES

Preceding the tables are a map and list of the counties constituting the Planmng Regions of
Colorado as designated by the Colorado State Planning Office.

Table A consists oi the variable number, the full name of the variable, the source from which it
was derived, and, where appropriate, a brief statesvent clarifying the variable.

Table B (column one) consists of the listing of variables, specifying tie categories into which they
were placed: demographic, economic, health, education, welfare, and 2thnic. The second column of this
Table contains the variable symbol which appezis on the computer printout (Table C). The third column
is a range for the State and is computed from the actual county rates. The fourth column shows (e
mean while the fifth shows the median value. The sixth colurs~ is the measure ot skewness, which is
marked with an asterisk if it is statisticdly significant,

Table C is the actual rank-ordering of the counties on the 189 variables. As in Table B, the
varjables are reported by category. In addition, in order to assist in the utilization of the data for
regional planning within Colorads, the counties are grouped by planning regions.

-
-

,‘:‘..
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PLANNING REGIONS OF COLORADO

Region |
Logan
. : Morgan «
Phillips
Gedgwick
Washington
Yuma

Region 2
Larimer
Weld

Region 3
Adams
Arapahoe
Boulder
Clear Creck -
Denvet
Douglas
Gilpin
Jefferson

§ Region 4

i El Paso
Park
Teller

Region §
Cheyenne
Elbert
Kit Carson
- " Lincoln

Region 6
Baca
Bent
Crowley
- Kiowa
Otero
Prowers N

K 10
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Chaffec
Custer
Fremont
Huerfano
La'l:e
Las Animas
Pueblo

Region 8
Alamosa
Concjos
Costilla
Mineral
Rio Grande
Saguache

Region 9
Azchuleta
Dolores
La Plata
Montezuma
San Juan

Region 10
Delta
Gunnison
Hinsdale
Montrose
Quray ‘
San Migust’

Region 11
Lagle
Garfield

- Mean
Pitkin "
Summit

Region 12
Grand
Jackson
Moffat
Rio Blanco
Koutt
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TABLE A

TITLE AND DESCRIPTION OF VARIABLES

Number of Namie of Variable Source Description
Variable ’
| #of Population 1970 Census
2 Pop. by Age (% under Syears) 1970 Census
3. Pop. by Age (% under 18 1979 Census
. years)
4 Pop. by Age (7 18-64 ycars) 1970 Census
5 -Pop. by Age (%65 and over) 1970 Census
6 Median Age 1970 Colo. Dept. Median age for the total pop. is
of Health 26.2 yrs. of age.
7 % Pop. Negro and other 1970 Census
races
8 Fertility Ratio 1970 Census -Children under 5 per 1000 women
) 15-49 years.
9 % Urbar Pop. 1970 Census Applies to fess than half the
counties,
10 Rate of Marriages Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
of Health o
1 Rate of Divorcs Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
of Health ST
12 Average Growing Season 1971 Colo. Nuraber of days data vnavailable
i ’ Marketing Man. for Teller County.
13 Annual Mean 1971 Colo. Lzta unavailable for Teler County.
Temperzture Marketing Man.
14 Average Annual 1971 Colo. . Data unavailable for Teller County.
Rainfail Marketing Man. ’ .
15 Average Annual 1977 Colo. Data unavailable for Teller County.
Snowfall Marketing Man.
16 Land Area i* 7q. Miles 1970 Census
17 Pop. Per Sq. Mile 1970 Census
18 P=rsons Per Household 1970 Census
13
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Number of Name of Variable Source Description
Variable
!
19 White Persons in Houschold 1970 Census
20 - % Housing Units Lacking 1970 Census Percent based on yr. round
Plumbing Facilitics of Housing hougsing.
21 % Housing Units With 1.01 or 1970 Census Percent based on yr. round
: More Persons Per Room of Housing housing.
Y
22 % Rural Nonfarm Population 1970 Census Data apply to 62 codinties.
23 % Rural Farm Population 1970 Census Data apply tv 61 counties,
24 Persons 5 yrs. and over— 1970 Census Migrant defined as living in
: % Migrant different county five years prior
10 censtis.
25 Married Couples, % Without 1970 Census Datg apply to 47 countics.
) Own Houschold
: 26 Familics, % With Own 1970 Census
Children Under 6 Years
27 Persons Under 18, % Living 1970 Census
: With Both Parants
. 28 Residence in 1965, % Living 1970 Census % of total pop., § yrs. and over
: in Same House living in same house in 1970 as in
; 1965. y
: 29 Residenze in 1965, % Living 1970 Census % of total pop., 5 yrs. and over.
L in Different House, Same Co.
30 Residence in 1965, % Living 1970 Census % of total pop. 5 yrs. and over.
in DY, House, Dif. State
L 31 Civilian Males 16 and Over, 1970 Census
: % Veteran
32 Familics, % With Own 1970 Census !
Children Under 18
33 Total County Evaluations Colo. Tax
! Commission
: 34 % Private Land Ownership Colo. Marketing ~ Private land as opposed to public.
; Man.
14
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TABLE A (CONTINUED)

Number of Name of Variable s Source Description
Variable
35 % Income Under $2,999 Colo. Marketing Family income.
. Man.
36 % Income Over $10,000 Colo. Marketing Family income. -
Man.
37 Average Adjusted Gross Colo. Dept. For individuals.
Income of Revenue .
38 % Unemployed Colo. Dept. of An.nual average based on civilian
' Labor & Empl. . work force.
39 Occupied Housing Units, 1970 Census ‘
Median # of Rooms
40 Owner Occupied Housing 1970 Census
Units, Median Value
(In Dollars)
41 Renter Occupied Housing 1970 Census
Units, Median Contract
Rent (in Dollars)
42 Motor Vehicle Regis. Colo. Dept. Number of motor vehicle
of Revenue registrations; per 1,000 population.
43 Totul Numter of Liquor ‘Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
’ Licensts Issued of Revenue
44 Nonworker-Worker Ratio 1970 Census Ratio of persons not in the labor
farce, including persons under 14
years of age, to persons in the
labor force.
45 % Female 16 and Over in 1970 Census t
Labor Force i
46 % Married Females in Labor 1970 Census Macried women with husband
Force present,
47 % Marricd Females With 1970 Census Married women, husband present,
Children Under 6 in Labor ' with own children under 6 years
Force old.
48 % Males 18-24 in Labor Force 1970 Census
15



TABLE A (CONTINUED)

495

Number of Name of Variable Source Description
Variable
49 %> Male 65 and Over in 1970 Census
Labor Force
50 . Civilian Labor Force, % 1970 Census
N Unempl.
51 Employed Persons, % in Mfg. 1970 Census
52 Employed Persons, % in White 1970 Census
: Collar Work
53 Employed Persons, % Govt. 1970 Census
Workers
. .
54 Worked During Census Week, 1970 Census % who worked outside the county
% Outside County of their residence.
55 Families, Median Income 1970 Census
56 % Families With Income Less 1970 Census Poverty threshold computed on a
Than Poverty Level national basis only.
57 Families, % With Income 2 1970 Census
515,000
;-' 58 Total Empl. 16 and Over, % 1970 Census Professional; technical; and kindred
s White-col. Workers workers; tnanagers and adminis.
trators; except farms; sales, clerical
and kindred workers.
59 Total Empl. 16 and Over, l>9_70 Census Craftsmen, foremen and kindred
% Blue-Col. Workers workers, operative laborers, except
farm; farmers and fanin managers.
! 60 Total Empl. 16 and Over, 1970 Census Farm laborers and farm foremen.
% Farm Workers
61 Total Empl. 16 and Over, 1970 Census Service workers including private
% Service Workers households.
62 Mean Income of Families 1970 Census
and Unrelated Indiv.
63 Per Capita Income of Persons 1970 Census
64 % Families With Social Security 1970 Census
16
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Number of MName of Variable Source Descripticn
Variable :
65 % Familics With Public 1970 Census
Asst.or Weifare
66 Families With Income Less 1970 Census
Than Poverty Level, Mean
Family Income
67 Families With Income Less 1970 Census
Than Poverty Level, %
Receiving Public Asst.
68 Familics With Income Less 1970 Census
Than Poverty Level, Mean
Family Size :
69 Families With Income: Less 1970 Census
Than Poverty Level, %
Families With Female Head
70 % of All Persons With Income 1970 Census
Less Than Poverty Level
n Persons With Income Less 1970 Census
' Than Poverty Leval, 7%
Receiving Social Security
7 ‘Rate of Live Births Colo. Dept. » Per 1,000 population,
of Health
73 Rate of Deaths Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
' of Health
74 Death Rate ef Heart Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population,
Disease of Health
75 Death Rate of Malignant Colo. Dept. Per 1,600 population.
Neoplasms | of Health
76 Death Rate for Cerebro- Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 populatizn.
vascular Discase of Health
77 Deaths by Accidents Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
of Health :
8 Death Rate — Influenza Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
and Pneumonia
17
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TABLE A (CONTINUED)

Number of Name of Variable Source Description
Variable
79 Death Rate of Infant . Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
Discases of Health . '
80 Death Rate.of General Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
Arteriosclerosis of Health
81 Death Rate of Other Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; Rate for
Circulatory Discases of Health 26 counties is zero.
82 Rate of Suicides Colo. Dept. Fer 1,000 population: Rate for
’ of Healih 20 counties is zero.
83 Death Rate of Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population: Deaths for
Emphysema of Health 13 counties is zero.
84 Death Rate of Congenital Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population: Deaths for
Malformations of Health 35 cour:ties are zero.
85 Death Rate of Diabetes Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; Deaths for
of Health 27 counties are zero.
86 Death Rate of Cisihosis of Coln. Dept. Per 1,000 popwlatjon; Deaths for
the Liver of Health 34 counties are zero.
87 Death Rate for All Qthe Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population.
Diseases of Health :
88 Rate of Low Birth Wgt. Colo. Dept.
. of Health
89 Death Rate of Infant Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 live births; 14 counties
Under One Month of Health had a rate of zero.
90 Death Rate of Infant Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 live births.
* Under One Year of Health
91 Total Fetal Death Rate Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 live births.
. a? Health
92 Fetal Death Rate Over Colo. DcpAt. Per 1,000 live hirths.” N
20 Wks. of Health
93 Persons pet M.D. Calo. State Board  Five counties have no M.D.

of Med. Examiners

94 Persons per D.O. Colo. State Board 30 counties have no D.O.
of Med. Examiners

i8
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TABLE A (CONTINUED)

Mesger of

Variable

Name of Variable

Source

Description

95

96

97

98

99

101

102

103

107

108

109

Persons per Practicing R.N.
Persons per Sanitarian
Persons per DDS

Perzons per Dental
Hygenist

Persons per Optometrist

Persons per Chiropodist

Persons per Chiropractor

Persons per Dictitian and
Nutritionist

Persons per Physical
Therapist

% QOccupancy of Hospitals
Occupancy Rate of Nursing
Homes

Raie of Syphilis

Rate of SalmoncHosis

Rate of Shigellosis

Rate of Streptococcal
Infection

Colo. State Board
of Nursing

Natl. Environ-

mental Health Assn.

Colo. State Board

of Dental Examiners

Colo. State Board

of Dental Examiners

Colo. State Board
of Optometric
Examiners

Colo. Statc Board
of Med. Examincrs

Colo. State Board
of Chiropractic

. Examiners

Colo. Dictetjcs
Assn,

Colo. State Board
of Phys. Therapist

Colo. Dept.
of Health

Colo. Dept.
of Health

Colo. Dept.
of Healthi

Colo. Dept.
of Health

Colo. Dept.
of Health

Colo. Dept.
of Health

19

2 coumic; have no R.N.s.

46 countics have no sanitarian.
15 counties have no dentist.
38 counties have none.

32 counties have nonc.

49 counties have none.

30 counties have none.

33 countics have no dietitian or
nutritionist.

40 counties have no physical
therapist.
19 counties have no hospital.

20 counties have no nursing home.

Per 1,000 population; 30-counties

_report no cases.

Per 1,000 populaticn; 46 counties
report ng cases,

Per 1,000 population; 50 counties
report no cases.

Per 1,600 population; 13 counties
report no cases.
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TABLE A (CONTINUED)

Number of Name of Variable Source Description
Variable
110 Rate of Tuberculosis Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; 30 counties
of Health report no cases.
11 Rate of Gonorrhea & { Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population: 16 counties
Other VD ' of Health report no cases.
112 Rate of German Measles Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population;.3l counties
: of Health report no cases.
113 Rate of Infectious Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; 31 countics
Hepatitis of Health report no cases.
114 Rate of Influenza Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; 40 countics
’ of Health report no cases.
115 Rate of Measles Colo. Depi. Per 1,000 population; 43 counties
of Health report no cases.
116 Rate of Mumps Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; 22 countizs
of Health report no cases.
117 Rate of Malaria Colo. Dept. Per 1,000 population; 348 casc:s,
of Health with 304 in El Paso Co.
118 Average Daily Colo. Dept.
Attendance of Ed.
119 State Equalization ' Colo. Dept.
Entitlement per ADAE of Bd,
120 State Equalization Colo. Dept.
Entitlement — Revenues frem  of Ed.
Local Foundation per ADAE
121 % Black & Spanish Surname Colo. Dept. 30 counties reported zero.
Teachers of Ed.
122 Dropout Rate Based on Colo. Dept. Annual rate.
Secondary Enroliment of Ed.
123 ADA/CP — Classroom Teachers Colo. Dept. Average daily attendance per class-
of Ed. room teacher.
124 ADA/CP Total Colo. Dept. Average daily attendance per
of Ed. certificated personnel.
20
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Number of
\(ariable

Name of Variable

Source

Description

125
126
- : . 127
128
129

130

133
134 ‘
135
136
137
138

139

) ': ’
Y )

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

Children in Elementary
School, % in Private School

Persons 14-17 Years, % in
School

Persons 25 and Over, Median

School Yrs. Completed

Persons 5 and 6 Years Old, l
% Enrolled in School

. Male 25 Years of A(I;e and

Over, Median School Yrs.
Conpleted

Male 25 Years of Age and
Over, % High School Grads

Female 25 Years of Age and
Over, Median School Yrs.
Completed '

Female 25 Years of Age and
Over, % High School Grads

Public Welfare Fund ~ Mill
Levy

Admin. Expenditures
Welfare Recipients
% Minority

% Pop. on Welfare

AFDC

AFDC

" ADC.U

1970 Census
1970 Census
1970 Census
1970 Census
i970 Ccns.us

1970 Census

1970 Census

1970 Census

Colo. Tax
Comimission

Colo. Dépt. of

Social Services

Colo. Dept. of

. Secial Services

Colo. Dept. of
Social Services

Colo. Dept. of
Social Services

Colo. Dept. of
Social Services

'Colo. Dept. of

Social Services

21

Any type of formal education,
public and private,

Per 100 population.

5 counties rcpofl 0%.

1969-1970.

Per 1,000 population.
Per capita expenditure.

27 counties have a rate of 0.0.
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Number of Name of Variable Source Description
Variable
140 ADC.U Colo. Dept. of Per capita expenditures for 27
Social Services counties was zero.
141" ADC Colo. Dept. of Recipient rate per 1,000 population.
Social Services
142 ADC Colo. Dept. of Per capita expenditure.
: Social Services
143 Work Incentive Program Colo. Dept. of Not applicable for 22 counties,
Social Services rate per 1,000 population.
144 Work Incentive Program Colo. Dept. of Not applicable for 22 counties,
; Social Services per capita expenditure.
145 Tuberculosis Assistance Colo. Dept. of Applicable for 1] counties only;
' " Social Services per 1,000 population.
146 Tuberculosi~ Assistance Colo. Dept. of Not applicable for 24 counties;
Social Services per capita expenditure.
147 General Assistance Colo. Dept. of Not applicable for 6 counties;
Social Services per 1,000 population.
148 General Assistance Colo. Dept. of Not applicable for 2 counties;
Social Services per capita expenditure.
149 Aid to Needy & Disabled  Colo. Dept.of  Per 1,000 population
Social Services ’
150 Aid to Needy & Disabled Colo. Dept. of Per capita expenditure.
’ : Social Services
151 Aid to the Blind Colo. Dept. of Not applicaBIe for 27 counties;
' Social Services per 1,000 population.
152 Aid to the Blind (;cid. Dept. of Not applizable for 27 counties;
Social Services per capita expenditures.
153 OAP Colo. Dept. of Per 1,000 popuation.
Social Services
154 OAP Colo. Depi. of DPer capita expenditure.
Social Services ]
155 Eligible for Medical Care Colo. Dept. of Per 1,000 populatiun.

Soclal Services

22
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Number of
‘Variable

Name of Variable

Source

Description

156
157
154
159

160
161

162

; 163

165
166
167

168
169 .

170

ERIC -

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

Food Stamp Recipients

% Native of Foreign or
Mixed Parentage

Native Pop., % Residing in
State of Birth

% Persons of Spanish Lang.
oi Surname

Median Age*

% Families With Children
Under 18*

“Residence in 1965, %

Living in Same House*

Residence in 1965, %
in Different House, Same
Country*

Residence in 1965, % in
Different House, Different
State

% Enrolled, S & 6 Yrs. Old=
% Enrolled, 16 & 17 Yrs. Old*

Male 25 & Over, Median
School Yrs. Completed*

Male 25 & Over, % High
School Grads*

Female 23 & 0vef, Median
School Yrs. Completed*

Female 25 & Over, % High
School Grads*

—_——

Colo. Dept. of

Social Services

1970 Census

1970 Census

1970 Ceasus

1970 Census

1970 Census
1970 Census

1970 Census
1970 Census

1970 Census
1970 Census
1970 Census

1970 Census
1970 Census .

1970 Census

23

Not applicable for 5 counties;
per 1,000 population.

% of total native population.

% of total native population.

Based on total population.

*Indizates the Spanish language or surname population available for 35 countics only.
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Number of Name of Variable Source Description
Variable '
17 % Families With Children 1970 Census
Under 6*
172 Male 16 & Over, % in Labor 1970 Census
Force*
173 Female 16 & Over, % in 1970 Census
Labor Force*
174 Marricd Woman, Husband 1970 Census
Present, % in Labor Forcq*_
175 % Women in Labor Force* ‘ 1970 Census Married women, hushand present,
with children under 6.
176 ‘intal Employed 16 & Over, 1970 Census .
% White Colla-*
177 Total Employed 16 & Over, 1970 Census
% Blue Collar*
178 Total Employed 16 & Over, 1970 Census
% Farm Workers*
179 Total Employed 16 & Over, 1970 Census
% Service Workers*
180 Mean Income, All Families 1970 Census
& Unrelated Individuals*
181 Per Capita Income of Persons* 1970 Census
182 % Familics With Social 1970 Census
Sccurity Incotac* ‘
183 % Familics With Public 1970 Census
Assistance or Public Welfare*
184 In.come Less Than Poverty, 1970 Censv:
Mean Family lncome*
185 % Familics Receiving Public 1970 Census Based on teal families with income

Asst.*

less than poverty,

*Indicates the Spanish language or surname population available for 35 countics only.

2%
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Nusaber of Name of Variable' Soutce Description
Variable '
i86 Income Less Than Poverty, 1970 Census
% With Female Head*
187 Izcome Less Than Poverty, 1970 Census
% of All Persons*
188 Income Less Than Poverty, 1970 Census
% Persons Receiving Social
Security*
189 % Families With $ncome Less 1970 Census

Than 75% of Poverty Level*

*Indicates the Spanish language or surnyme population available for 35 countics only.

25
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TABLE B
VARIABLE SYMBOLS AND SUMMARIZING CHARACTERISTICS

Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewnr.ss
Number Symbol Min. Max.
Demographic
1 POP 202~ 514,678 35.042 7,225 12.79*
) 2 %
BELOW .
S 44 - 119 7.9 7.95 1.02
3 %
BELOW
\ 18 25.7 45.0 354 35.2 -0.23
4 G
18-64 ) 45.0 - 69.5 54.2 538 3.58*
S %
65+ 28 - 18.5 104 10.65 0.23
6 MED
AGE 212 - 40.5 293 27.35 2.03%
7 % ¢
MIN. R 00 - 11.0 1.7 I 9.4+
8 FERT
RAT 200 - 516 . 352.9 - 344 0.59
9 o
Urs 242 -~ 100.0 60.3 57.6 .80
10 MARR 1.8 - 34.6 111 10.6 6.02*
1 ' Y 00" - 79 27 2.75 tio
12 GRS 14 - 188 116.0 138.5 . -.14*
L
13 TEMP 0.0 - 54.1 45.3 48.25 -9.81*
14 RAIN 6.56 - 26.32 14.8 14.16 1.73
15 SNOW 21.0 - 165.7 58.1 44.5 4.48*

16 LAND 95 - 4,794 164.1 1,540 3.29*

*Statistically significant at .05 level,

O
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Variable " Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Mzdian Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
17 POP
SQ.M 0.2 54177 107.6 5.45 24,88+
18 PHH 253 ~ 37N 31 3.06 0.96
19 WP HH 253 - 394 3.1 3.05 2.65*
20 % HSE
NOPL 00 - 48.5 11.76 9.45 5.90*
rd
21 %
1.01
PPR 4.06 - 19.30 8.25 747 4.44*
22 % RL
NFM 0.0 - 100.0 54.72 56.5 -0.52
23 % RL
FM 0.0 518 16.33 13.8 2.90*
24 %
MST .
>5 69 - 51.2 26.57 25.25 1.53
25 %M
CPL WN
HSE 00 - 6.1 0.846 0.7 9.23*
2b %
CHIL
<6 15.0 - 36.3 25.41 25.1 0.41
27 % <18
LV ’
) PRTS 73.3 - 100.0 ' 86.04 86.2 0.27
28 %1965
SAME
HSE 226 - 824 49.70 50.15 0.40
29 % 1965
DF HSE
00 - 505 19.72 19.25 3.76*

*Statistically significant at .0S level.

SMCTY
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TABLE B (CONTINUED)

= Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
.30 %1965
' DF HS
-~ DFST 44 - 323 12.23 11.45 3.98*
31 % VET
=16 248 - 99.9 4231 41.25 7.88*
32 % FAM
’ <18 439 - 75.4 56.38 56.75 1.44
Economic
33 EVAL 2323120 -- 1388499990 81670963 24690715 12.50*
34 %
PRIV
OWN 86 - 99.8 59.65 56.5 -0.13
35 %
UNDER
2999 64 - 64.1 25.23 225 217
36 %
OVER
10000 20 -~ 48.8 19.2 18.0 1.9]1*
37 GROSS
INC 3,286.70 - 8,064.31 5,471.64 536898 273+
38 % POP .
UNEMP 1.5 - 119 43 3.85 4.85*
39 NO.
RMS 43 - 5.6 4.87 4.9 1.37
40 HSE
VAL 5000 - 45100 12,084,12 10,950 9.46*
41 RENT 34 - 169 69.90 64.50 5.17*
42 REG 457 - 150909 963.32 16,516.50 691*
43 LQ 141 ~ 74.26 73 3.57 15.81*
*Statistically significant at 0S5 kvel.
-
29

O

E MC . ’7‘ 97-457 O - 73 - pt.2 - 8
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Variable
Number

Variable
Symbol

Range of Raw Data

Mm.

Max.

Mean

Median

Skewness

44

45

46

47

48

49

50

51

52

*Statistically significant at .0S level.

O
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N-WRK
to WRK

% IN
LABOR
FORCE

F216

%IN
LABOR
FORCE
MARR

% IN
LABOR
FORCE
MARR

WCH<6

% IN
LABOR
FORCE
M 1824

70 IN
LABOR
FORCE
M=65

%
UNEMP
CLF

%
EMPL
MFG

%
EMPL
wC

0.76 -

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

24.2

- 854

824

- 415

- 96.5

- 9.9

239

- 97.0

30

2.81

39.20

36.4

70.8

26.6

7.3

424

1.57

30.4

357

2545

.76.2

26.5

4.2

5.75

40.2

3.25¢+

7.03*

6.85*

-1.0]

-4.79%

-0.87

3.7+

533+
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TABLE B (CONTINUED)

Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.

53 %
EMPL

GOVT 9.2 -~ 44.0 20.4 574+

to
ta

54 %
CENS
oLT 0.0 - 62.6 124 7.35 6.99*

55 MED
INC 4,539 18.611 8,029.8 7,584 6.38*

56 % INC _
<POV 00 - 36.7 13.2 125 4.00*

57 7 INC
P
15,000 1.5 - 69.7 13.3 11.1 11.24*

58 TOT
EMPL
»16%
wcCoL 242 - 65.6 41.6 40.5 1.89

. 59 TOT
EMPL
216%
BL COL 227 - 67.2 393 393 1.42

60 TOT
EMPL
216%
FRMW .00 - 20,1 4.9 4.1 3.89*

61 TOT
EMPL
»16%
SERW 15 - 276 14.2 13.45 0.90

62 MEAN
. INC 5,005

1

2,184 7,555.6 7,349 335

*Statistically significant at .05 level.

31

Q -
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TABLE B (CONTINUED)

Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.

63 PER
CAP
INC
PERSONS 1.318

1

10,857 2.639.6 2,500.5 4.37*

64 3
FAM
SS 27 - 30.1 18.5 18.45 -0.29

65 %
FAM
WELF 0.0 - 26.3 6.4 5.6 6.65*

o INCOME <
POV
MEAN
INC 0 - 2,541 1,647.7 1.730 -3.68*

67 INCOME <
POV
‘% ASST 00 - 42.1 14.4 12.7 1.64

08 INCOME <
POV
FAM -
SIZE 0.00 - 4.84 36 317 -1.74*

69 INCOME <

POV
% FID 00 - 99.9 2.6 221 1.29*

70 INCOM¥ «7
PCV
% ALL, 50 - 420 17.0 16.2 4.07*

71 §NCOME <
POV
7% SS 4y - 44.5 18.1 174 2.76*

Health
72 BIRTH 95 - 29.7 17.64 17.75 1.90*

*Statistically significant at .05 kevel.

w
[
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Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
73 DEATH 40 - 16.2 9.2 9.3 1.24
74 HEART 08 - 80 3.2 30 322
75 MALN 00 - 3.0 1.3 1.0 1.5§
76 CER
DIS 00 - 3.0 099 0.9 4.76*
77 ACC 00 - 5.0 0.87 0.8 9.74*
78 INF
PNE 0.0 2.0 0.36 0.3 8.40*
79 EAR
INF 00 - 1.0 0.23 0.2 4.60*
80 ART 00 - 10 0.16 01 S.Rq*
81 CIRC 02 - 1.0 0.16 0.1 6.83*
82 SUIC 00 - 10 017 0.1 5.89*
83 EMPH 00 - 20 0.35 0.2 9.78%
84 CONG 0.0 1.0 0.08 0.0 12.75*
53 DIAB 00 - 1.0 0.18 al 6.52*
86 CIRH 0.0 0.3 0.07 0.1 3.56*
87 OTH 0.5 -~ 3.0 1.2 1.0 5.75¢
48 LOw 0o - 200 1033 100 0.29
89 D1
M 00 - 88.2 139 133 5.45%
90 D1
YR 00 - 88.2 1.2 203 4.24*
91 FETAL 0.0 257.2 68.2 1219 447°
92 FETAL
20WK 0.0 769 15.2 1501 4.70*

*Statistically significant at 0.5 lcvel.

33
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TABLE B (CONTINUED)

Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
93 P/MD 276 - 4,664 1,574.8 1.37¢ 4.52%
94 P/BO 1,003 - 39,071 8,503.8 6.380 5.20*
95 P/RN 138 - 2,947 4723 290 10.51*
96 P/SRN 4956 .- 44312 18,636.7 15.670 1.18
97 P/DDS 1,132 - 7,66} 2,620.5 2.392 0.07*
98 P/D HYG 2,380 20.220 8456.6 7.373 1.69
G9 . P/OPTO 3,190 . 732397 9.277.6 8.2069 3.4
100 P/CHIROPO 6343 - 61,802 32.048.6 29303 044
101 P/CHIR.
OPR 555 16.855 70933 6,43% 146
102 P/DIET 924 20,601 7,085.6 5814 2.79*
103 P/PUYS
THER 2,009 - 29,695 11,009.7 9.663 2.07*
104 HOSP OC 29.00 - 142.00 60.52 50.50 4.28%
105 NHOC 30.00 - 128.00 91.32 86.00 -2.90*
106 SYPH 00 - 5.0 0.te6 0.1 23.56*
107 SAL 00 - 0.3 0.04 0.0 7.50*
108 SHIG ‘0.0 - 40 0.10 . 0.0 23.35%
109 STREP 0 - 114 28.30 19 3.5+
110 T8 00 - 0.7 0.09 0.0 6.82*
11 GON 0.0 70 0.71 04 12.39*
112 GERM 00 4.0 0.34 0.0 10.96*
113 INF
HEP 00 - 10 0.24 0.4 4.18*%
114 INF 00 - 275.0 845 0.0 21.82*

*Statistically significant at .05 lovel.

34
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Variable Variable _Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
115 MEAS 00 - 8.0 0.24 0.0 . 19.90*
116 MUMP 00 - 17.0 1.53 0.2 9,95+
117 MAL 00 - 1.3 ro2 0.0 26.68*
Educational
118 ADAE 0.0 - 90,1339 8,338.5 1,543.3 9,49+
119 ST ENT 0.00 - 254.04 191.08 183.04 ~0.12
120 10C
REY 110.74 -- 380.76 219.92 234.89 -0.54
121 % MIN 0.00 - 34 0.02 02 14.14*
i22 DO
RATE 0.00 - 7.40 2.78 275 0.80
123 ADA
[CT 102 - 24.8 17.39 17.2 045
124 ADA
/CD 59 - 2.0 14.97 15.2 -0.77
125 %
PVT .
SCHL 0.0 - 16.5 3.1 0.5 4.63*
126 % “
14.17
SCHL 00 - 999 90.3 94.2 -17,73*
127 225
SCHL
YRS 9.6 ~ 14.4 12.0 12.2 ~3.44*
128 % SCHL
56 00 - 984 67.4 722 -5.83*
129 MED SC
YRS
M>25 354 - 833 53.8 53.6 1.67

*Statistically significant at 05 level.

O
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TABLE B (CONTINUED)

Variable Variable Range of Raw Data Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
130 % HS GR
M225 88 - 14.8 11.8 12.2 -1.86
131 MEDSC
YRS F225 38.1 849 59.3 599 0.00
‘l32 ‘% HS GR
F2>25 9.7 - 14.0 12.1 123 ~4.50*
Welfare
133 LEVY 0.20 8.40 231 1.89 3.46%
134 AD EXP 138.16 - 9,989.72 845.86 657.19 2l.16*
135 % MINO 0 97 26.74 17 3.17*
136 % WELF 2.8 53.1 9.06 6.65 10.28*
137 AFDCR 0o - 67.0 23.04 16.2 3.14*
138 AFDC
EXP 00 - 27.69 10.31 742 2.85%
139 ADC.UR - 0.1 8.7 1.50 0.8 5.56*
140 ADC.U
EXP 0.01 - 3.86 0.66 0.37 5.60*
141 ADCR 00 - 59.6 21.78 153 3.46*
142 ADC EXP 0.00 - 24.88 9.33 6.89 3.07%.
143 WINR 00 - l 7.4 1.29 0.4 5.55%
144 WIN EXP 6.00 - 3.28 0.61 0.22 541*
145 TAR 01 - 04 0.16 0.1 2.13*
146 TA EXP 0.01 - 0.30 0.62 0.03 ©3.61*
147 . GAR 0.00 - 11.00 1.28 0.8 11.23¢
148 GA EXP 0.00 - 7.62 0.80 0.62

*Statistically significant at .05 level.

36

14.50*



515

TABLE B (CONTINUED)

Variable Variable Range of Raw Data "Mean Median Skewness

Number Symbol Min, Max.
149 ANDR 08 - 137 4.19 37 3.74
150 AND EXP 0.00 — 10.58 318 2.65 3.27*
151 ABR .00 - 10 012 00 8.36*
152 AB EXP 0.00 0.0 0.10° 02 8.90*
153 OAPR ) 33 - 136.2 3240 284 6.14*
154 OAP EXP 43 - 165.6 31.60 26.30 8.25%
155 MED 105 - 2058 68.6 54.0 4.09*
i 156 FOOD 6.1 - 3439 409 . 286 12.07*
Ethnic
‘ 157 %
; FOR MIX 00 - 98.3 54.7 56.5 -0.52
LY % -
i : RES IN
BRTHS 00 - 51.8 16.3 15.2 2.90*
159 % ' .
SP LANG 00 - 78.5 14.1 79 6I1%
, 160 MED AGE 128 - 28.6 1997 19.5 2.16*
‘ 161 % CH<I8 - 488 - %8.9 74.2 71.1 -0.36
162 %
; 1965.SM »
Hs 72 - 734 470 415 -0.91
163 %
1965 DF
; HS SMCT . 120 - 389 25.6 26.0 -0.58
164 %
) 1965 DF HS
DFST . 05 - 316 9.7 74 2.63%

*Statistically significant at .05 lovel,

37
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TABLE B (CGGNTINUED)

Variable Variable - Range of Raw Data, Mean’ Mcaian Skewness
Number - Symbot Min. Max.
165 %56 :
SCHL 170 = 90.1 74.2 78.1 -4.93
166 %16:17 R .
SCHL Y465 - 99.9 805 - 83l -1.99%
167 MED SC
M>25 56 - 126 9.2 8.7 0.92
168 % HS GR
M>25 6l - 685 . 308 8.1 © 184
: 169 MED SC
F>25 61 — . 125 9.2 8.8 1.32
170 %HS GR
S 73 - 66.7 278 26.3 2.68*
17 %<6 158 ~ 69.7 38.4 392 - 1.06
¥ 172 %216
: EMP-M 21 - 87.3 70.9 741 -1.93*
173 %16
EMP.F 199 - 49.2 35.3 348 . 020
174 HMF :
EMP 206 - 49.6 322 30.7 114
175 . %MF
: EMPCH (34 - 20.6 114 120 0.49
176 %216 '
wCoL . 47 - 58.4 279 26.5 1.45
177 T w16 i :
BCOL 184 — 68.5 437 44.5 -0.63
178 %216 ‘ ,
FARM 05 — 422 77 50 5.38%
: 79 %>16 :
i SERV 104 - 622 23.2 20.3 4.44*

*Statistically significant at .05 level,

t
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" TABLE B (CONTINUED)

Variable Variable Mean Median Skewness
Number Symbol Min. Max.
180 MEAN
INC 3768 -~ 10,570 6,224.1 6,031 2.52¢
181 PER CP
INC 894 - 2818 1,638.5 1,880 1.88
182 V] .
FAM SS 62 - 35.5 17.0 160 . 1.49
183 %
FAM ASST 2.7 - 35.8 15.5 165 1.42
184 INCOME
< POVERTY
MINC 1,556 - 3,269 2,486.5 2,432 0.23
185 INCOME
< POVERTY
% ASST 67 -~ 46.3 299 30.6 ~0.68
186 INCOME e
< POVERTY
% F 52 - 995 330 315 4.04*
187 INCOME ‘
< POVERTY
. % ALL 8.1 - 52.7 29.4 26.4 0.00
188 INCOME »
< POVERTY
% 58 1.8 - 2222 8.4 7.5 3.28*
; 189 INC
< 75% POV 38 -~ 328 16.3 159 0.35
*Statistically sipnificant at ,0S level.
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Mr. Rurert. Next we will hear from Luther Black, director, adult
basic education, State Department of Education of Little Rock, Ark.

STATEMENT OF DR. LUTHER H. BLACK, DIRECTOR, ADULT BASIC
EDUCATION, ARKANSAS STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Mr. Brack. Senator P:ll and Senator Javits, in 1964 the Siate of
Arkansas was not provided any adult elementary education for its
citizens through the Adult Education Act. It was called to our atfen-
tion that 369,000 adults had less than an eighth grade education.
This number has now been reduced to 317,444. .

Today in this year we enroll 8,000 adult citizens in this program.
It covers 68 counties of the 75 counties. The program is limited
because of limited funds, but could be easily continued if funds were
available to carry out the educational process. , :

Some of the institutions where programs now serving the clientele
of adults are mental hospitals, rehabilitation centers, the schools for
the deaf, the State prisons or correctional institutions and the voca-
tional, technical schools. :

Five hundred adults are being employed from the programs of
adult education this year, and these newly employed adults are bread
winners and provide a better base for family structure, from 250 to
400 adults in a job training program each year, having the oppor-
tunity to bring up their educational level.

The adult-educational production line has turned welfare recipients
into full -time teachers, unemployed clientele into practical nurses, job
failures into truck drivers, academic inadequacies into skilled me-
chanics, from adult class participants into. teacher aides, careerless
into advanced secretaries and adult nonworkers into adult workers.

Let me quote a letter from a student at the school..

. I have learned to read and write better, and I hope it will still go on, please.

That is why I am writing this letter to you. I hope it will go on. I am a student
at the Hensberg school. I am trying to learn more and more so I can help
myself and my family.

Senator PeLr. Thank you very much indeed.

[The prepared statement submitted by Mr. Black follows:]
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FINANCIAL STATUS PRYOR TO 1964:

The Federal Government sounded the need warning for Adult Basic
Education in the state. There were 369,000 adult citizens in the
State of Arkansas in 1964 who were in need of an eighth grade education
to improve their functional abilities, but the state made no funds
avalilableé.

ADULT EDUCATION ACT BXINGS NEW OPPORTUNITIES:

The Adult Education Act found 369,000 eligible Arkansans with less
than an eighth qrade education. This new federal leadership released
dynamic hope of another beginning. Through the Adult Education Act, the
adults needing an eighth grade éducatjon has decreased in seven years
from 369,000 to 317,444, a reduction of 54,556. However, this reduction
could hava been doubled if funds had been,availab'le. -

Adult Basic Education has shown an increase during the past three
years even though federal funding has ‘tema.ined the same. Dpuring the 1972-19.".3
fiscal year, 8,000 adults have been ento.’l;:d In programs across the state.
More than 120 school districts are involved in adult educativn. Of the
75 counties in Arkansas, 68 are receiving limited educat.ion.al oppottun‘.it.ies.
Incte;ased demands are being made b; school districts for new programs
and expanded classes annually. This year, 3,000 adults were denied
instruction because of insufficient funds,

Adult Basic Education clientele is being served through the following:
public schools, mental hospitals, rehabilitation centers, the deaf

schools, SCAN program, state prisons or correctional institutions,
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_vocational-technical schoels, Job Corps, Model Cities, Right To Read

Program, Manpcwer agencies, welfare programs, WIN Program and juvenile
training programs.

Employment is obtained each year by 400 tg 500 adults as a direct
result of instruction and guidance in the Adulg quic Education Program.
These employed adults are breadwinners that provide new hope for family
stability and form & better community.base. The new employees help
to decrease the welfare lines by turning failures into gains. This
achievement helps the economic strength in the neighborhood, state and
nation.

Each year 250 to 400 adult students €nter job training programs.
This is pade possible because of academic.attainmpnt through ;he eighth
grade. The Adult Basic Education Program provides the Instructional
skills te profit from the available oc;upational and vocatiopal skill
training opportunities in the state. ;

The adult educational production lina has turnsd welfare recipients
into full-time teachers, unemployed clientele into practical nurses, job
fallures into truck drivers, acadeﬁ;c inadequacies into skilled mechanics,
from adult class participants into teacher aides, careerless into advance
secretaries and adult non-workers into adult workers.

EXCERPTS FROM OTHER AGENCIES PARTICIPATING IN ADULT BASIC EDUCATION:

Director of Area Vocational-Technical Schodl: "As you know, during

fiscal year 1971-1972, we were able to carry seventy-five students through
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Adult Basic Education into General Adult Educal_tiqn and some continuing
directly into a vocational training area. We can site individual cases
where individuals have completed all three steps and have come from
being on welfare to becoming d4n employed person in the manpower stream."

Commissioner of Arkansas Mental Health Services: "As Commissioner

of Arkansas Mental Health Services, I have observed over the years various
programs designed to help the patieats and I can truthfully say, w.it.hout
hesitation, that your program has been one of the most beneficial programs
ever to be undertaken at this hospital. It is my sincere wish that the
Arkansas State Hospital and the Adult Education Department cais work hand

in hand for many years to come for the benefit of all concerned.”

Administrator of Arkansas State Hospital: "'In my years as Administrator
of the hospital, I can truthfully say that your program is one of the
programs that has made a lasting contribution to the hospital. The
therapeutic and academic success that yout)ptogtam has afforded our
patients Is unmeasurable. Wé, at the Arkansas State Hospital, hope that
Adult Education will be a part of this .hospital for many years to come."

Student Attending Adult Basic Education classes: "I have learned

to read and write better and I hope it will still go on please. That
is why I am writing this letter to you. I hope it will go on. T am a

student at Hensley School trying to learn more and more."

Newspaper Article "Progress In Arkansas Prisons: “Funds furnished
by the adult basic education program of the State Education Department

provided for three full-time teachers and four part~time teachers, supplies,



251
-d-

and textbooks. During the summer of 1968, a lcarning center with 30
individual study stations, including tape recoidéts, record players,
overhead projectors and other learning aids, were installed by adult
basic education project to facilitate basic ipstruction with programmed
materials.

Classes were held five days a week with each full-time teacher
having a class of 10 to 15 inmates twice daily. Inmates then attended
class half a day and worked the other half. For those Who had jobs during
the day, part-time teachers offered evening classes twice weekly.

The classroom was a large, multi-purpose room which ssrved the prison
as chapel, library, dance hall, visiting,...i:e."

Comments from Honorable Dale Bumpers, Governor: According to an

Arkansas Gazette article, "Bump s said that abouz 50 per cent of the
students enrolling in the first grede in Arkansas this year probably
would drop out of high school.

This is an unacceptable figure for Ar}ansas,.....

Bumpers sa;d he had become aware of the extent of the demand for
adult education programs after becominé governor and had advocated
Increased state spending for them.”

WITHOUT FEDERAL SUPPORT OF ADULT EDUCATION:

To concentrate on this possibility appears to be irrational, because at
no time in history has our nation failed to recognize v*s education of its
citizens as a part of democracy. However, If support Is stopped, we
envision these conditions:

1. The hopes of 22 million solid adult citizens will be shattered

because their only escape route is througk adult )asic education.

ERIC
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2. The final door to overcome poverty will be closed to those
who need tdditional education for employment.

3. Instruction Is the heart of adult education and without
federal catagorical support, 90% of the state's instruction will be
discontinued.

4. Assistance to adults In securing employment suitable to their
physical and learning capacities will be blocked.

EXTENSION OF THE PRESENT ADULT EIUCATION ACT:

The state can continue to move forward with an extension of the
Adult Education Act in its present form, but the pace of pregress will
be curtailed. The present act does not authorize funds for education
bejond the eighth grade. Thus, many young adults whose motivation to
learn must cease after completing this hu}dle.

To some degree, the ptesént act seems to penalize the adult citizen
who struggles to advance beyond the eighth grade requirements.

BILL S. 1814 BENEFITS: )

We fully agree with the concept and philosophy of Bill S. 1814,
introduced in the Senate by Senator Jav..its, and cq—sponsoted by many
other Senators. We know now better than ever, that there are 64 million
or more adults trapped outside of our employment requirements and functional
demands of our soci‘e‘ty. , Thus, we see a basic coalition between the
educational standard and the strength of the nation.

Bil11 S. 1814 carries a special praise worthy of mentioning. The
Bill provides up to 25% of funds for high school equivalency programs

for adults. This will strengthen the adult basic education program by
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erasing the gap that now exists and creating an adult learning flow
from elementary education through high school éducation. This Bill
is unparalleled in human history. Therefore, we sanction passage.

TOMORROW'S RENAISSANCE:

The past 9 years have moved education to the brink of a new
transitional renaissance through adult education instruction, ftee lancing,
and experimental research. These "adult emphasis” years have enabled
educators to repudiate the cloud of myth that adults cannot learn.

The image of adult learning has been dignified intb an "inalienable
right-concept” of democracy.

within this educational realm, adult basic education will sti}l
remain a priority-goal, but the broad range of adult education will move
into the ingquiring stage. Adult educatioh will cgncetn itself with not
only academic needs and information of adult students, but will manifest

& new thrust into the knowledge and understanding of adult mankind.
H
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Mr. Rurert. Dr. Edgar Boone is president of the Adult Education
Association of the United States and is a staff member of the North
Carolina State University in Raleigh, N.C.

STATEMENT OF EDGAR BOONE, PRESIDENT OF THE ADULT EDU-
CATION ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES, FROM NORTH
CAROLINA STATE UNIVERSITY, RALEIGH, N.C.

Mr. BoonE. Senator, as president of the Adult Education Associa-
tion of the United States, I amn pleased to si~ak in support of the ex-
pansion of all adult education programs.

I would like to point out to you and the committee that our associa-
tion includes people engaged in adult education in a number of diverse
kinds of programs including university extension courses, community
colleges, correctional institutions, public libraries, adult basic eduea-
tion programs, and, of course, many other programs which are both
funded with public as well as nonpublic funds.

I want to emphasize that every segment of our membership feels
very deeply that the continuance and expansion of the already modest
level of Federal support for education programs designed to assist
those who have reached adulthood with serlous gaps in their educa-
tion is imperative. .

ATA considers the funding of adult education programs as a foun-
dation on which the whole concept of lifelong learning is predicated.

We fully support the statement made by Mr. Rupert. I should lit,
however, to highlight two aspects of the Adult Education Act, namely
research and teacher training.

We feel that research moneys provided under Senate bill 1814 are
extremely important in order to achieve maximum program resuits.
It is imperative that we continually evaluate and search for ways
and means of improving our program.
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In the realm of teacher training, we aro woefully lacking in the

" number of trained personnel needed to maintain a viable program.

Further, continuing education for teachers, just as for other profes-
sions, is indispensable to the vitality and re{evance of the program.
Teaching adults who suffer serious educational deficiencies in their
preparation for life is an extremely difficult task which requires the
hig}lcst specialized training. Funds must be provided to support qual-

* ity research and teacher training programs,

AEA strongly endorses the creation of State advisory councils on
adult education as provided in the legislation. The eflectiveness of the
National Advisory Council on Adult Education in recent years has
clearly demonstrated this, and we believe that the creation of such
councils at the State level would be extremely important in providing
advice and counsel to decisionmakers of the highest level on bebalf
of adult education. _

Finally, I would like to comment on why we feel so committed to
categorical funding for adult education. First, we feel that the na-
tional commitment to educate functionally illiterate must be sustained
by a Federal level consistent with that commitment and clearly ear-
marked for this program and, second, given the mobility of our pop-
ulation today, citizens in each State have a legitimate concern as to
what happens in other States, since the educational deficiency of adults
moving from one State to another can contribute to the socioeconomic
problems of the State in which they relocate.

We strongly urge your favorable consideration of S. 1814,

Senator PeLL. Thank you very much.

[The prepared statement submitted by Mr. Boone follows:]

97-457 O - T3 - pta2 - 11
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Statement of EDGAR J. BOONE, President of the Adult Education Associa-
tion of the USA, on S.1814 before the Senate Subcommittee on Education
of the Senate Committee on Labor and Public Welfare, June 28, 1973,

The Adult Education Association of the USA inclﬁdes within;its
membership persons and institutions engaged in ali facets of adult
education: cooperative exteansion, university extension, professional
continuing education, industrial and leadership training, adult basic
education, and other less compartmentalized areas of adult learniug,
as well as those engaged in the academic and professional preparation
of adult educatogs in inst{tutibns of higher education. It includes
persons and institutions engaged in programs that are opexated with
public funds and those that are financed from non-public sources.

AEA/USA is represented here today because every segment of our
membership, whether directly involved operationally in the kinds of
adult education programs covered Ln $.1814 or not, fcel very deeply
that the continuance of the already ve¥y modest isvel of Federal sup-
port of education programs, designed to assist those who have reached
adulthood with serious gaps in their education, is imperative. We
feel that the extension and expansion of such effort which would
result from the enactment of S. 1814 is esseﬁfial 1f our society
is to cope with the soclo-economic problems which are greatly aggra-
vated by /the inability of significanf segments of our adult population
to function as useful, productive citizens because of educational de-

ficiencies.



Further, continuance of Federal support of adult education
.through enactment of S.1814 would be reflective of.a growing societal
awareness that learning must be viewed as a lifelong process and not
as an activity largely confined to that segment of the population
under 25 years of age. Therefofc, we fully support the general
Statement presented by the first witness, Mr. RPpeft.

In view of the fact that AEA's appearance before this Committee
is part of a cooperative eﬁfort to make the most efficient and pro-
ductiv2 use of the time allocated, we would like to direct our spe-
cific attention to those portions 6f tiie Adult Education Act which
affect research and staff development efforts related to adult edu-
cation programs and which thg enactment of S.1814 would continue. As
a érofessor of Adult Education, I am constantly made aware of the
egtent td which research and evalua£ion have the capacity to help

" determine whether adult education or adult re-cducation prégrams are
productive, accountable or valid in assumption and application.'wMuch>
research in America has been done, filed and forgotten.

Othar research has resulted in an active, productive épplication
of those rescarch findings. Out of research, economic productivity

% has increased. It is this kind of resear;h, suoported thro;gh funds
made available under Section 309 of the Adult Education Act, that must

i continue if the programs themselves are to achieve maximum results.

ERIC
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There.is a short cycle in adult education programs as between

results and manifestation of those results in the economic market-

place of our society. That short cycle of identifiable productive
results ought to be a half-decade or less rather than approximately
three or four decades as is necessary with non-adult programs.

We believe that it is essential to support continued research

. in adult education involving metheds, systems, materials, and pro-

grams which show unusual pgomise in promoting a comprehensive, co-
ordinated, accountable approach to citizens with educational de-
ficiencieé or re-educational needs.

The key to success for any educational program is the plan and
the teacher. Both need constant e#amination or re-examination of
relevant facets of the training procéss. Just as research and crit-
ical evaluation is indispensable to the achiavemeut of accountability
and effective integrationvgf resources, so the training and develop-
ment of staff is indispunsable to the achievement of learning re-
sults commensurate with the necds of the adult learner and- with the
iévestment of human and material resources the program requires.'

Since the enactﬁent of the Adult Education Act, thousands of men"
and women have been enlisted to teach adults who have educ tional de-
ficiencies. This is not an ez7y, uncomplicated task. T’:; must do
more than teach aduits the ﬁhreé YR's"; they must also assist tﬁese
people to cope with problemé of daily-living and to increase their

effectiveness as citizens, parents and workers.



Summer institutes, regional staff development programs and re-
glonal educationalllaboratories have been madc possible by fﬁhds
provided'unéer Sec. 309. These programs have resulted in much more
productive and effective teaching than could possibly have been done
given the constrants imposed by the absence of trained personnel in
proportion to the neéd and the necessity for extensive use of para-
professionals ih ABE programs which was and continues to be abso-
lutely essential.

Even though S.1814 would reduce from 20 percent to 15 percent
the maximum percentage of funds appropriahed which the Commissioner
could devote to the purposes of Sec. 309, the Adult Education Asso-
ciation is willing to support this on the aséumption that the funds
appropriated in the future years will be significantly greater than
has been the case heretofore. If no significant increase in funds
-were appropriated, however, we would want to reassess our support
for this provision of S. 1814, since a reduction'in this percentage
with no increase in the level of funding would represent a 25 percent
reductinn in funds available for Sec. 309 purposeé. Therefore, we
view the continuance of Federal support of research and training
absolutely indispensable to assure reasonably effective programs

- of adult learning.

ERIC
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Although we support Seqate Bill 1814 as an improvement over
the present Act, we recognize that an =xtension of the present Act
may be all we can hope for this year. We do feel strongly, how-
ever,bthat a level of appropriation much closer to the $225,000,000
currently authorized is imperative if the momentum generated over
the last five years is to be sustained,

Finally, AEA supports the creation of state advisory councils
on adult education as provided by Sec. 6 of S.1814. The effect-
iveness of the National Advisory Council on 4dult Education in
recent years has been clearly demonstrated and we believe the
creation of such councils at the state level would be extremely
important in providing advice and counsel to decision makers at

the hiéhest level on behalf of adult cducation.
We urge your favurable cousideration of S. 1814, Thank you.

oo0oo
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Mr. Rurerr. Ms. Edythe Hayes is with the Fayette County Board of
Education, Lexington, Ky.

STATEMENT OF MS. EDYTHE J. HAYES, TEACHER, FAYETTE COUNTY
BOARD OF EDUCATION, LEXINGTON, KY.

Ms. Haves. Our Founding Fathers believed that if America were to
become a great democratic nation, then its citizens must be edncated.
They, therefore, destgned and implemented the greatest public school
system in the world—but only for children. :

Our Founding Fathers, with all of their wisdom, could not foresee
or envision the changes that would occur in our world and specifically
those that would occur in our country. Because of these changes, it is
apparent to us, as I am sure that it would be to our Founding Fathers,
that an educational system that begins and ends in childhood is only
dealing with the first phase of the educational problem.

The educational pians for a democratic, dynamic, American society

wust provide programs that are coterminous with life—only the sub-
}'ect matter and the teaching techniques must differ. Without this
ogical, foresightful approach to education, even the informed adult
of tnday becomes the obsolete ndult of tomorrow. The uninformed
adult then, is totally deleted from our educational system and society.
America can no longer afford the luxury of the half-an-education ap-
proach as it isa waste of human resources.

In our community, this wast8 of humnan resources fills our jails,
crowd the welfare rolls, obstructs leisure activities and in general,
ignites fears and concerns for the health and safety of our community.
. It is then, our responsibility and opportunity to provide an education

pr>gram for adults that will prevent this waste. We have begun the
effort of recycling human resources through adult basic education.
This program must continue and must be expanded.

Adult basic education programs have, can, and must continue to
provide the educational know-how, leadership and resources necesiary
for each individual to adjust to societl needs and changes. ABE must
contiuue to: '

(1) Give the individual the flexibility of mind, spirit and skills re-
quired to adjust to life’s circumstances;

(2) Help the individual understand the nature of our changing so-
ciety and its implications for him (or her) and the communit H

(3) Help the adult influence change in a positive manner. This is
vital to us as individuals and as a nation. To accomplish the above, we.
%us}t; update and expand the educational philosophy of our Founding

athers.

But what if we decide not to update our educational philosophy $
Then we should prepare ourselves: o

(1) To continue to support large welfare roswrs because without
the opportunity and encouragement of a free public aduli program,
the uneducated or undereducated adult is locked-in and has no means
of breaking the educational cycle which is necessary if one is to become
a functional part of society ;

(2) To have Eric’s and Rodney’s who cannot read. Thoir children
cannot read because their parents cannot read. Therefore, the parents
have no feel for education. Yet these parents are permitted to vote
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and thereby help to decide the fate of our Nation with little or no
information. Our American society deserves better. These parents are
models for their children and when Eric and Rodney become adults,
they will repeat the cycle. Society will continue to pay for its negli-
gence toward education.

(3) To have persons who are phased out of the employment market
because they have no way to update their education, i.e. persons who
~ have jobs that now require a higher education certificate (GED) than
it did at the time of their employment (eighth grade certificate) or
the undereducated adult who because of extenuating circumstances
must enter the job market. .

Our Founding Fathers took the first step toward the preservation of
an orderly, democratic society when they created educational pro-
grams for children. The fulfillment of our total obligation demands
that we go to the next phase and continae to provide programs: for
adults that will raise their standards of living and thinking, that will
enrich their lives as individuals, that will help them to become more
responsible and responsive citizens and that will help adults improve
their family life, T]IIC American dream as envisioned by our Founding
Fathers cannot become a reality until we provide programs of this
scope for adults. Until such programs are provided, Americans in gen-
eral and Kentuckians, specifically, cannot reach their fullest potential.

Adult basic education is a concept—not just another educational
program. It is a success oriented concept that can strengthen the foun-
dation of not only the family structure but that of our Nation by
improving the worth and opportunity of the individual.

[The prepared statement submitted by Ms. Hayes follows:]
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ADULT BASIC EDUCATION - A SOCIETAL MUST

Our Founding Fathera believed that if America were to become
a great democratic nation, then its citizens mvsi be educated.
They, therefore, designed and implemented the greatest public

school system in the world - but only for children.

Our Founding Fathers, with all of their wisdom, could not
foresce or snvision the changes that would occur in our world
and specifically those that would occur in our country. Because
of these changes, it /s apparent to us, as I am sure that {t
would be to our Founding Fathers, that an edutational system
that begins and ends in childkood is oaiy dealing with the

first phase of the educational problem.

The Educational plans for a democratic, dynamic, American
society must provide programs thit are soterminous with life -
oaly the subject matter and the teaching techniques must differ,
Without this logical, foresightful approach to education, even
the informed adult of today becomes the obsoleze adult of
tomorrew. The uninforwed adult thzy, is totally deleted from
our educational system an’ soclety. America can no longer
afford the luxury of the'khalf-'an-education-approach as it s

a wante of human resourced.

In our community, this waste of human resources fills our jails,
~rowd the welfare rolls, obstructsleisure activities and in
gevsral, ignites fears and concerns for the health and safety

of our community, It ia then, our responsibiiity and opportunity

ERIC
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to provide an educational program for adults that will prevent
this waste. We have begun the effort of recycling human
vesources through Adult Basic Bducation. This program must

continue and must be expanded.

24ult Basic Jducation programs have, can, and must continue
to provide the educational know-how, leadership and resources
necessary for ¢ach Individual to adjust to societal needs and

changes, ABE wmust continue to:

1) give bhe individual the flexibility of mind, spirit
and skills required to adjust to life's circumstances

2) help ths individual understand the mt.ure of our
changing society and its implications for him {or her)
and the cimumity

3) help the adult influence change in a positive manner.
This 1s vital to us as individuals and as a nation.
To ‘accomplish the above, we must update and expand

the educational philosophy of our Founding Fathers.

But what 1if we decide not to update our educational philosophy?

Then we should PrePars ouraslves:

1) to continue to support large welfare rosters because
without: the opportunity and encouragement of s free
public adult program, the uneducated or undereducated

A
adult is locked-in and have no meaus of breaking the



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

Page 3

educational cycle which 1s necessary if one is to
become a functional part of society

2) to have Eric's and Rodney's who cannot read. There
children cannot read because their parents cannot read.
Therefore, the parentd have nc feel for education. Yet
these parenvs are permitted to vote and thereby help
to decide thy fate of our nation with little or no
information. Our iimerican society deserves better.
These parents are models for their children and when
Eric and Rodney become adults, they will rep;at the
cycle. Society will continue to pay for its negiigence
toward education,

3) to have persons who are phased out of the employmwent
market because they have no way to update their educa-
tion, i.e, persons who have jobs that now requires a
higher educational certificate (G.E,D.) than it did at
the time of their employment (3th grade certificate) or
the undereducated adult who because of extenuating

circumstances must enter the job market.

Our Founding 7athers took the first step toward the preservation
of an orderly, dimocratic society when they created educational
prograne for children, The fulfiilment of our total obligation

demands that we go to the next phase and continue to provide

programs for adults that will raise their standards of living

and thinking, that will enrich their lives as individuals,

that will help them to become more responsible and responsive
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citizens and that will help adults improve their family life.
The &merican dream as envisioned by our Founding Fathers cannot
become a reality until we provide programs of thia scope for
adults, Until such programs are provided, America in general
and Kentuckians, specifically, cannot reach their fullest

potential,

Adult Basic Education is a concept - not just another educational
program. It is a success oriented concept that can strengthen
the foundation of not only the family structure but that of cur

nation by iaproving the worth and oppértunICy of the individual,

ERIC
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Mr. Rurerr. Next we will hear from Leonard Hill, chairman, Na-
tional Advisory Ceuncil on Adult Education from Lincoln, Nebr.

STATEMENT OF LEONARD HILL, CHAIRMAXN, NATIONAL ADVISORY
COUNCIL ON ADULT EDUCATION, LINCOLN, NEER.

Mr. Hiri. Senator Pell, Senator Javits, I would like to take just a
moment to introduce to you two members of the national advisory
council who feel this testimony important enough to be here. The first
one is Ms. Ann Hopkins of Baltimore, Md., who is a housewife and
mother and very astive public worker and volunteer in the Baltimore
arca, and we are very privileged to have her here on the committee.

‘The second person 1s Dr. Paul Johnston who is chairman cf the
council’s legislative committee and is the formmer commissioner of edu-
cation for the State of Towa, long experienced in adult education.

Ms. Hopkins is our vice chairwoman.

Senator Javits. We are very glad to have Ms. Hopkins and Mr.
Johnston here.

Mr. Hirr. Thank you, Senator. ‘

Senator Pell and Senator Javits, on behalf of the national advisory
council and the 65 million adults in the United States who have less
than a high school diploma or its equivalency, I would Iike to thank
vou personally for the intense interest you have shown over the years
i adult education. We in adult education deeply appreciate your lead-
ership and intend to support you with everything we have and can
to continue the leadership that you have given us.

I know you are bombarded by requests for enactment of various pro-
grams at various times by special interest groups end all sorts of
groups, but the testimony today, as I concluded and tried to summarize’
it, s not of this nature.

‘We are not here in the interest of any type of speciaf group, but we
are here in the interest of a major segment of the population of adults
in the United States of America, the 64 million adulis, 16 years of age
and above, who hase never had the privilege or did not assume the
privilege at the time they could have to prepare themselves for the
high school diplom# program. o

So what we are asking of yon today is your continued leadership to
help us make &% investment in theze American citizens, the adult popu-
lation. It is an investment that is very similar to the wisdom shown
by Congress in enacting the GI bill of rights several years ago, and
all of us know the tremendous return that has received.

Several of ussitting at the table are here todey because of the wisdom
of Congress years ago. :

Education is one of the great equalizers in our Nation, and it is a
very, very impertant equalizer. The tragic thing about adult educa-
tion is the fact that the bill expires Saturday evening at 11:59—the
present bill. We know that you have endeavored to continue the bill for
another year, and Senator Javits, your bill will make continuation for
5 years possible. ‘

This 1s of utmost importance to those of us who practice in the area
of adult education because we desperately need a new bill that will
earry on the thing that has been started.
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You have heard examples across the table here from the specific
States and cities. Nationwide it is the same thing over and over again,
and the wonderful thing about the adult education work is the fact that
you cannot measure the results as you can measurs the results of so
many programs.

But based upon the earning power in correlation with educational
level, we have research to give us an understanding that about $11.2
is returned for every dollar invested. This is not $11.2 given back tc the
United States in tax payments, but it is $11.2 earning possibility on the
part of adults as they upgrade their educational abilities.

The income level between someone who has a seventh grade educa-
tion and someone who has & high school diploma in a lifetime amounts
to more than $154,000. This is something for us to consider.

One of the reasons for this is the fact that job opportunities are
enlarged. At the present time if a person does not have the badge of a
high school completion or its equivalency, 90 percent of the job possi-
bilities are cl to that person.

This does not take into consideration many of the other benefits that
are not measurable by dollars and cents, such as already have been
mentioned: Their parental competency, the father who takes his ¢two
daughters.to the library to show them the areas wherein they can find
books to read ; the father who maintaing pride in his fatherhood. You
cannot measure this. A

Nor can you measure the nutritional value given to mothers as
mother learns how to mix one cuj) of powdered milk with three-fourths
cup of water; nor can you measure the effect of adult education upon
the attitude that h&s changed by junior high school students who once
were dropouts whei they see dad and mother going back to school.

Nor can we talk about the fact that pride comes to 2 man who can
say to his childrsn that he is now working and is no longer just an-
other <weifare recipient. These prides and accomplishments are before
us today as we think of 'what has heen accomplished because of adult
education, basic education, and adult education in general.

This is why I say to you today it is important for us to have legis-
lation that we need desperately. :

I would like to take just 1 more minute to talk to yon about some of
the questions you raised earlier. When adult education was enacted in
1965 we had 13 State directors of adult education in the Nation. Now
every State and territory has a director, and these directors are specifi-
cally trained to work in and with the adult population, which is our
target population. -

To me this is the reason we are being successful.

Where is adult education in the local States? It is not just enough
to say that we have completed the process of getting State directors
but in the States we have supporting funds now that woun'd never have
been made possible had it not been for adult education. However,
adult education is not mature enough to fight the battle of mainstream
education, but in many States will die if we do not have the continued
leadership that you have given us over the past years.

It is not hard to iveruit aqult education people. It is difficult to
work in the hardcore unemployed area of aduit education, and we
ought to have specii! emphasis in adult basic education.
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These people who have less than an eighth grade education need
special attention, special counseling, but with this they are not hard
to recruit. High school completion students are not hard to recruit.
Many of them in our States are willing to help share the cost of com-
pletion of high school,

But if we were to have funding at an appropriate level, which I
believe to be about $225 million, I really believe we could triple the
number of people who are in high school completion, especially if you
released us from the present rules and regulations whicﬁ do not allow
u(s1 the privilege of going into the high school level and training
adults. :

Senator Javits and Senator Pell, the cost last year, 1972, in the State -
of Nebraska, to put sor »one through high school in adult basic edu-
cation amounted to $7& ,ser year per student. On a national level it
wau $65 a year—talking; ..out Federal funds.

This has been matched with approximately $23 per student on the
State and local levels. We cannot drop the great program that we
have commenced. )

As to the GED questions »ou raised, we suggest that 3 years of

" Finglish is necessary for a peiison to complete high school credits. We

feel 2 years of math, 1 year of American history and physics, 1 year
of history and general science, but the great emphasis is upon the
comprehension .of reading ability: Can the adult comprehend what
he reads?

Right now the National Advisory Council is engaged in an in-depth
study bringing together all the information in related fields. We feel
that the study we are making will open to adult educators new fields
of intense interest. ‘

So it is with this thought in mind that I share with you the feeling

‘of the National Advisory Council, 4nd adult educators across the

Nation, in respect to the bills which you have introduced. We desper-
iltely 11;1eed your leadership and your help to maintain the goi3 job we
1ave beg )

Senator PELL. Thank you very much indeed.

Yy



571

QUESTIONS TO WITNESSES

Senator Javrrs. Thank you, Mr. Hill.

Ladies and gentlemen, I am not going to ask you any questions
because you have operated as a panel, but I would like you collectively
to answer the following questions, and the staff will work out with you
the mechanics, : . _

Why do you feel adult education needs categorical Tederal aid as
distinguished from the special revenue sharing approach ¢

To what extent have there been State or local financial commitments
to adult education? :

Where are the adult basic education classes being held, and what
kind of citizens are attending them ?

Iam certainly impressed, Mr. Chairman, with the testimony relating
to the influence upon child upbringing and guidance of adult educa-
tion, it effect on infant mortality, its effect on keeping the children in
school if the parents are studying, its effect on welfare, keeping people
off welfare, and its fantastic effect on the jobs and on upgrading jobs,
all of which has been testified to. .

Finally, I would like to ask Mr. Ast if he could—and I think this
would help us—get a letter from each of the member organizations of
the Coalition of Adult Education, addressed to the chairman of our
committee, Senator Pell, endorsing this bill, with what other changes
have been suggested by Mr. Rupert.

I think that wwould be very helpful, rather than to just rely on the
fact that official representatives express their official policy in their
boardroom, , '

Mr. Asr. We certainly shall,

Senator Javrs. T ask unanimous consent that all of that be included
in the record.

Senator Pery. It willbe,

[The information referréd to and subsequently supplied follows:]

97-457 O - 73 - pt.2 - 12
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NATIONAL ASSUJIIATION FOR PUBLIC
|/ CONTINITING & ADULT EDUCATION
NARP 1201 Sfctociih Stroet, N.W.
E Washington, D. C. 200386
Axes Code 302-833-5430

July 2, 1973

' JUL 91973

The Honorable Claiborne Pell Aes'd
The United States Senate
Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Senator Pell:

'Thank you for the oopportunity to appear befors the Senate Sub-
tommitter on Educati~n in support of § 1814 on June 28, 1973, As
one of the seven adult aducators who participated in the testimony,
and ac Legislative Chairman for the National Association of Public
and Continuing Education, I was deeply impressed with your knowl-
edgeability about our needs, problems, and suggestinnms.

‘Since our testimony is now a matter of record, we would hope that

you favorably consider our suggestions for change. You may rest
assured that all adult educstors will provide the required backing
and support to move legislation through the Congress of Zhe
United States. We will watch tna progress of S 1814 and stand
ready to provide additional testimony when needed.

Sincerely yours,

R. W. Ruper
Legislative Chairman

RWR/hb

cc: Senator Alan Cranston
James Dorland

ggb?r: W. Rupert, Administrator

vision of Career & Continuing Education
Los Angeles City Unificd Scheol District
450 North Grand Avenue, Room A-431
Los Angeles, Ca. 90012

Judson P. Bradshaw, President, San Diego, California ® Monroe C. Neff, President-Elect, Albany, New York
Rose Mary Pattison, Secretary-Treasurer, Moline, Wiinois ® James R, Dorland, Executive Directar, Washington, D.C.
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JONN A. QAUANS
aovEmnOR

EXECUTIVE CHAMBERS

HONOLULY

July 6, 1973

Dear Senator Pell:

The State of Hawaii wishes to convey its full endorse~
ment of the Amendments to the Adult Education Act of 1973,

S.1814.

It is our interpratstior that the bill provides for:

Extending the ai:thorizations of existing programs
for five years through FY 1378.

Providing that vp to 25% of funds msy be used for
high school equivalency programs for adults so as
to ensure a concentration of effort .n those 64
million Americans with less than a high schoei
education. .

Giving new emphasis to adult programs in community
nchools, :

Specifying the inclusion of institutionalized
adults in the target population.

Providing fcr State Advisory Councils which may be

established in each state to advise the Governor or
an elected state Board of Education on-adult educa-
tion programs. :
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These proposed improvements should serve as catalyst
for quality, long-range commitments to the advancement of
adult Education programs throughout the nation. Your
committee is to be congratulated.

Aloha, and may the Almighty be witﬁ you zrd yours
always.

Sincerely,

jeeen L. Aeetccd

The Honorable Claiborie Pell, U.S.S.
Chairman, Subcommittee on Education
Cormmittee on Labor and Public Welfare
United States Senate

Washington, D. C. 20510

cc: Honorable Hiram L. Fong, U.8.S.
Honorable Daniel Inouye, U.S5.S..
Honorable Patsy T. Mink, M.C.
Honorable Spark M. Matsunaga, M.C.

’
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STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

CYRIL B. BUSRZE
STATE SUPERINTENDENT OF EDUCATION

COLUMBIA
July 5, 1973

The Honorable Claiborne Pell
United States Senate
Washington. D, C.

Lear Scnator Pell:

With gratitude--and a ronsiderable degree of delight-~1 write to
commend the Education Subcommittee's support of Senate Bill S 1814
in support of adult education programs now operating.

In 1966, when we were first qualified to make ugse of Federal fund-,
South Carolina had fiwer than 6,000 students enrolled in adult
education. Next year, with your help, we will have more than
100,000. In our state, currently, we graduate one adult for every
six adolescents--yearly-~in our high school programs.

I'm sure you can understand the tremendows effect this has on our
economy, and the tremendou’ cultural effe:t it has on our populace.
To use a perennial cliche, there simply are not words enough to thank
you for your backing, ‘

I can only hope, fervently, that the bill enjoys smonth sailing
through the Senate. Thanking you, sincerely, once again, I remain

.

Yours very truly,

Kol
J. XK. Fast, Director

Office of Adult Education
S. €. Department of Education

JKE:jf

O
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Dr. Pohart S. Laubach

Miss Priscilia Gipson
Exscutive Secrelary, N2
Oirector, U.S A. Programs

NATIONAL AFFILIATIC
FOR“LITERACY ADVANCE

Mamberihip Organization of
LAUBACH LITERACY, INC.
Box 131, Syracuse, Nev: 'ork 13210

rracent Phone: (315) 476-4051
uly 5, 1973
19731974
e
Labor and Public vielfare Cormittee
PRESIDENT United States Scnate
Mr, Ben Bagwell New Senate Office Building

Box 10111, Federal Station
Greenvilla. S.C. 29603
1803) 288-5226

VICE PRESIDENT
Mrs. Gearne Woodgates
40U Plato Court
Bakersfuld, Caiif. 93309
{805} 324-3679

UECONDING
SECRETARY
Mrs. Ausal! 8. French
1524 North Parkw Drive
Janesville, Wis. 53545
1608) 754-4338

REGIONAL CHAIRMEN
Northesit

Mr.Svti A, E, Bursi
Philadetphia ABE Academy
« E3 Chacimut St
tAiadeiphie, Pe. 19104
(216} 3¢2:3700

North Contral

Mrs. Thomas Kennady
$180 Frodes ick RJ,
Deyton, Ohio 45414
{513} 2741802

Northwest

M Martha Entter
€717 N, Borthwick
Portisnd, Ore. 97217
(503) 2895731

Southeast

Mr. Laws L. Pulling
Literacy Action. Inc.
201 Washington 5t. SW
Atlerta, Gs. 0303
(404) 650-2244

South Central

Mrs, J.w. Tisdale

208 North Church Street
Fayetteville, Ark, 7270t
1801} 521-3662

Southwest

Mrs. Robert Scanland
2016 Faut Oshs Ave,

S. Pemdens, Csiit. 91030
{21]) 4411426

Washington, D, C,
Dear Sirs:

The Executive Committee of the National Affilistion for
Literacy Advance (MALA) urges the United States Senate Labor and
Public Welfare Committee to give favorable consideration to
legislation supporting Adult Educaticn such as Adult Education
Amendments of 1973 intrbduced by Senator Jacob Javits of New
York. '

NALA, en association of 12,000 volunteer tutors

- instructing 19,000 students by the "Each One Teach Cne" method

in 48 states, is concerned that 22,000,000 Americans aged sixteen
and over have less than an eighth grade education. It is vital
to the nation that Congress aporove legislation that will main-
tain training opportunities for . ““%Illed citizens. :

Many persons have become taxpayers rather than tax
burdens 25 3 result of Adult Basic Education, Thousinds of .
adults have learned to 1ead and write over the past years through
the Adult Basic Education program. Thousands of others have
iearned to read through the work of NALA volunteevs, but it would
be wrong to assume that volunteers aslone can handle the entire
need. America must mot ignore this grest human resource pptentlal.

Cordially,

Ben Bagwell, President
National Affiltatinn for
Literacy Advanca (KALA)

BBinrs

O
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ADULT STUDENT PERSONNEL ASSOCIATION, Inc.

UNIVERSITY COLLEGE OF LIBERAL AND APPLIED STUDIES
THE UNIVERSITY OF ROCHESTER
ROCHESTER, NEW YORK 14627

July 17, 1973

The Honorable Claiborme Pell,eM.C.
325 Russell Building
Washingion, D.C. 20510

Dear Sir: -

- 1 am pleased to write in support of the public testimony
T~ presented on June 28, 1973, to the Senate Subcommittee on Labar
had and Public Welfare, Education Subcommittee on behalf of Adulg
Education. I specifically wish to support the proposed Advit
EdJcation Amendments of 1973(5.1814),

1 am particularly distressed with the low priority accorded
to adult education in the President's budget message. 1 am
convinced that we can no longer rely upon a child-centered edu-
catfonal system to meet the educational needs of our saciety.

The failings of this system which has prevailed are amply illus-
trated in the statement presented to your subcommittee on June 28,

. ~ Indeed the needs for an expanded and comprehensive adult education
netvork have grown in the past decade. If categorical aid for
adull. education is not provided, I am afraid that the needs of
America's milliope of educationally disadvantaged adults will go
unmet.,

-
Singerely, e

- - J'wa' 4 .

Robert A, Allen, Jr.
President

RAA/es

.
~-
~-
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Haw::) 3tate Aduil Education Advisory Councit
September 6, 1973

‘.

The Honorable Claiborne Pell

United States Senate

Committee on Labor and Public Welfare
Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Scnator Pell:

The Hawaii State Adult Education Advisory Council wishes to convey its
full endorsement of the amendments to the Adult Education Act of 1973,
S.1814.

We understand that the bill provides for:

Extending the authorizations of existing programs for five years throug
FY 1978. >

Providing that up to 25% of funds may be used for high school equivalency
programs for adults so as to ensure a concentration of effort on those
64 million Americans with 1ess than a high school education.

Giving new emphasis to adult programs in community schools.

Specifying the inclusion of institutionalized adults in the target popila~
tion,

Providing for State Advisory Councils which may be established in each
stale to advise the Governor or an elected state Board of Education on
adult education programs.

These proposed provisions, if enacted, would undoubtedly improve the quality
and advance the long range usefulness of adult education programs throughout the
nation. Your committee ig8 to be congratulatgg,

-

Sincerely yours,
R~ ,--—/ 2
f;,--f—?‘jgé7z4'é/t/
STEPAEN S. NANDA

Chairman

3314 Oahu Avenue
Honolulu, Hawaii 96822 - -
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Senator Prrr. Thank you very much indeed, and the cominittee
regrets the time pressures, but this is what happens as the session
moves towards a recess period.

Senator Javirs, May T say in deference and honor to these witnesses
that they came last night, that they conferred and collaborated to-
gether, so that the testimony would stand together, but in the case
of Mr. Hill he brought two others with hin, and it is quite an
oxtraordinary demonstration of citizen and educator interest in the
program hefora us,

Senator PrrrL. And it will have a real impact on the movement of
this legislation.

We thank all of you for cominy.

Next we will hear from our panel on Gifted and Talented. T will
ask them all to come forward.

GIFTED AND TALENTED PANEL

Senator Javirs. The next panel of witnesses appears to testify on the
Gifted and Talented Children’s Educational Assistance Act, S. 874,
which is known as the Javits-Williams bill, '

Gifted and talented children are the most neglected minority in
American edueation today, The purpose of S, 8§74 is to assure that these
children do not fall by the wayside and are helped to develop their
potential. The bill is patterned after the recommendations contained
in the report to the Congress by the Commissioner of Fducation early
last year on Edueation of the Gifted and Talented,” a report which
was reprinted and distributed by this committee. Unfortunately, the
supply is now exhausted.

I ask unanimous consent that there appear at. this point in the hear-
ing record the text of my February 15, explanatory Senate statement
introducing the bill, along with the text of S, 874, T should also like
inclnded in the record at this point the arvticle, “Talent Down the
Drain,” by Dr. Harold C. Lyon, Ji., which appeared in the October
1972 issue of American Edueation, a publication of the U.S, Office of
Education. Finally, T ask unanimous consent that there appear at an
appropriate point in today’s proceedings those written statements
which are being subinitted to the committee on gifted and tajeated
children by persons who are unable to attend the hearing as witnesses.

[The following was cubsequently supplied for the reeord :]

[From the Congressional Record—Senate, Feb. 15, 1978)
S. 874

A BILL To amend the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, to
provide a program for gifted and talcnted children. Referred to the Committee
on Labor and Public Welfare,. .

[By Mr. Javits (for himeelf, Mr. Wiiliams, Mr. Beall, Mr. Cranston, Mr. Hughes
Mr. Humplirey, Mr. Esamedy, Mr. Mondale, Mr, Pell, Mr. Randolph, Mr.,
Ribicoff, Mr. Schweiker, Mr. Stevens, Mr. Stevenson, Mr. Tunney, and Mr.
Weicker]

GIFTED AND TALENTED CHILDREN'S EDUCATIONAL ASSIETANCE ACT

Mr, JAviTs., Mr, President. T introduce for myself and for ithe jiaior Senator
from New Jersey (My, Wirriayms) and for Mr. Reall, Mr. Cranste , Mr. Hughes,
Mr. Humphrey, Mr. Kennedy, Mr. Mondale, Mr. Pell, Mr. Randolph, Mr. Ribi-
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coff, Mr. Sciiweiker, Mr. Stevens, Mr, Stevenson, Mr. Tunney, and Mr. Weicker
the Gifted and Talented Children's Educational Assistance Aect. A majority of
mewbers of the Education Sulicommittee have joined in cosponsorship. A similar
measure will he introduced in the House by a bipartisan gronp of Representatives,
the principal sponsor being Representative Dominick Daniels of New Jersey.

This measure seeks to meet the needs set out in the report submitted to the
Congress by the Commissioner of Edueation early Last year on “Education of the
Gifted and Talented,” a report which was reprinted and distributed by the Senate
Committee on Labor and Public Welfare, The bill would :

First, establish a National Clearinghouse on Gifted and Talented Children
to obtain and disseminate information on identification, counseling. and
edueation of suel chidren.

Second, aunthorize grants to the States for edncation programs for gifted
anA inlented children through the highsehool level.

Third, provide for the training of personnel for the education of gifted
and talented children.

Fourth, establish within the National Institute of Education research and
demonstration projects for the sdneation of gifted and talented eliildren.

The law deflnes gifted and talented children as those “who have outaytanding
intellectual ability or creative talent, the development of which requires special
activities or services not ordinarily provided by local edueational agencies.”

The Office of Education has pointed out that only 4 percent of the estimated
2 million gifted and talented youth recelved planned, espert guidance and en-
couragement. In one State a study found that 55 percent of the gifted students
were working belew their mental abilities. In another State, 18 percent of high
school dropouts were gifted students. Clearly this is a waste of a most valuable
national resonrce, It is vital that the full potential of these young people he
developed.

Only %2 States have laws to provide funds for education of the gifted and
many of these programs are not funded. And in only 10 States, have the State
departments of educatien engaged at least one full-time staff person to identify
and help the gifted. This points to the need for a Federal prograin to stimulate
effective State and loeal action,

Edueators have noted that the great reservoir of undiscovered and undevel-
oped intellectual talent is not eonfined to upper- or middle-class neighborhoods but
is as great a pefential in low-income neighborhoods anZt among the poor. In addi-
tion, as the C¢mmissioner's report of last year poinied out, gifted and talsuiad
children are in fact—

“Deprived and ear, suifer psyehological damage and permanent impairment of
their abilities to function well which is equal to or greater than the similar @+pri-
vation suffered by any other population with speecial nezds served Ly the Ovlice
of Education.”

I wish to repeat the Commissioner’s finding and his conclusion :

“The importance ¢o the public of properly educating the gifted kas never been
greater than at present.”

This hill seeks to meet that challenge, for in addition te society’s ohiigation to
provide every individual with access to self-fulfillment. our society has a very

. real obligation to itself to assure its own health and the continning development

of its greatest resource—the capahilities of its people—by encouraging the tai-
ented and ifted as well as secking to lift up the disadvantaged,
In 1938, with the launching of tlie sputnik by the U.S.8.R.. the people of {l:ig

. 1and were awakened and shocked and dismayed at the failure of our eduviation

system to adequately develop its scientifically tnlented students and hetter t{o
direct their energies for the benefit of many’ - Ia response, Congress enacted ihie
National Defense Education Act. Similay -»-ponses were made at the State and
local levels, )

But the effort to develop to the fullest potential the ahilities of our youth has
lagged. It is clear that now, more than ever before, systematic efforts must be
expanded at the national, State and loeal levels to identify, nurture. and culti-
vate the demonstrated and potentinl talents of the gifted that exist in every walk
of Ameriean life, '

To provide what our Nation’s giited and talented children and youth need,
when they need it, and in the manner they need if, is an investment in human
resources that will benefit not only the gifted but our sceiety for dacades to come.

I ask unanimous conrent that the text of the bhill he included as part of my
remarks.
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[The text of S. 874 appears on page 402 of this volume.]

Mr. WnaiaMms, Mr. President, I am pleased to join the distinguished Senator
from New York (Mr. Javits) and other Senators in introducing the Gifted and
Talented Children's Education Assistance Aet. The bill will translate many of
the recommendations of the Commissioner of Iducation’s report to the Con-
gress on the education of the gifted and talented into a meaningful basis of aid
to the States to develop educittion programs for this unique and highly tal-
ented popmlation. i

The term “special edueation’ generally connotes education services to individ-
nals with mental and paysical handicaps. Actnally, speeinl edugation refers
to programs designed to serve any group whose ability to learn under conven-
tivnal conditions is handleapped. .

Children classified g “Gifted and Talented” fall within this definition. Such
chililren are unique in having potential to perform beyond norrial expectations
academically and creatively. Yet, they are not given recognitirm by educators
and teacliers, and few special services exist to aid them. Peihaps onr most
valnable hmnan resonree is lost in failing to provide specinl he'ip to these c¢hil-
dren since so many become psychologically and socially maladjisted becanse of
fristration and boredom with normatly paced edneational experience,

Section 806C of Publie Law 91-230 anthorized the Commissioner of Edacation
to prepare a report on gifted and talented children and to examine problems,
needs. and recommendations for improving serviges to these children. The re-
porz, completed late in 1971, ealled for an inereased role for Federal and State
ednention agencies in identifying and assisting gifted and talented children
through crceation of educationnl services desxigned for them alone. It was the

" report’s conclusion that present edneation programs will not improve learning

conditions for sueh e¢hildren withont sabstantinl changes whieh will enable
gifted mand talented children to benefit from these programs.

The findings and recommendations of the Commissioner’s report argue most
compelliagly for the need for attention to this neglected population. Those find-
ings are worth repeating iere—

A conservative estimate of the gifted and talented population ranges between
1.0 and 2.5 million children out of a total elementary and secondary school
population—19H70 estimate—of 51.6 million,

Lxisting services to the gifted and talented do not reach large and signifieant
subpopulations—for example, minorities and disadvantaged—and serve only a
very small percentage of the gifted and talented population generally,

Differentinted eduneation for the gifted and talented is presently perceived
as a very low priority at Federa), State, and most leeal levels of government
and educational administration. Althongh 21 States have legizlation to provide
resonrees to school distriets for services to the gifted and talented, snch legis-
lution in many cases mereiy represents intent. Even where fhere is a iegal or
administrative basis for provision of serviees, funding priorities, crisis concerns
anad lack of persomel canse programs for the gifted to be minisenle or theoretical.

There is an enormons individual and social cost when talent among the Na-
tion’s children and youth goes nndiscovered and nndeveloped. These stndents
canuot ordinari!v exceel witlont assistance. Identifieation of the gifted is ham-
pered not only by costs of appropriase testing—when these methods are known
and adopted—hmt also My apathy and even hestility among teachers, adminis-
trators, gnidance conngelors, and psyeliologists, Gifted and talented ehildren are,
in fact, deprived aud ~an saffer psycehological damage and permanent impair-
ment of their abilities to function well which is equal to or greater than the
similar deprivation snffered by nny other population with speeial needs served
by the Office of Edneation. .

Special services for the giftedd and talented will also serve other target
poimlations singled out for attention and snpport. Serviees provided to gifted and
talented children can and do produece significant and measurable ontcomes.
Statex and loecal communities look to the Federnl Government for leadership
in this area of education, with or withont massive fanding.

The Federal role in delivery of services to the gifted and talentad is presently
all hut nonexistent,

Gifted and talented clildren come from every strata of society. Unfartunately,
snch ehildren fran lower ineome families often attend schools that canviot provide
oven average education services. mgking it more likely that their talents =ill be
fost. And, alihough over 40 percent of the States have laws which reccgnize the
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need to assist gifted and talented ehildren, few programs bave been developed on
their behalf, Farthermore, much of the legislation expresses intention rather than
establishing specifie programs and guidelinies, Thus, it is important that the Fed-
eral Government take on a role to stimulate the development. of such programs.

The bill which we reinfrodisee today will advance us in this direction. It calls
for creation of a national faformation elearingliouse, grauts to States for cle-
mentary and secondary educition programs, funds for training of personnel
to educitte such children and provides authority and authorizes appropriations
to the National Institute of Edueation for research aud demonstration projects
related to the educeation of gifted and talented ehildren.

In my mind, the most important single fluding of the Commissioner's report
is that these children eannot be ignored and be expeeted to achieve to their poten-
tial without special programs. Overlooking the special needs of those with great
intellectual capacity results in boredom for the child, overwhelming under-
achievement, and loss of important resources for society. These are outcomes
that we cannot afford.

I strongly believe that this programing will have important results for all
areas of education. Speeial programing for individual needs must be, I believe,
an important tenet of edueation in the future,

Congress in its concern to provide every child with maximun edueation oppor-
tunity must iusure that education programs meet the needs of ail children, ang 1
am, therefore, pleased to reintroduce this legislation today.
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By HAROLD G LYON, JR.
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QUFSTIONS TO PANEL

Senator Javrrs. There is one other thing T wonld like to say. We will
be nnable to question.the panel in detail once cach has spoken, so T
would like to address the {ollowing questions to the pancl. If you
would have them in mind when yon testify and try to address your-
selves to them as we have a large panel, it wonld be very helpful.
May T therefore state what they are. and any panel member who is
interested In a particular point can pick it up, and 1 hape you will
not. duplicate. They are as follows:
Why single ont the gifted children, the talentad? Can thev not get
along on their own, especially beeanse they are gifted and talented ?
What about categorical programs for the gifted and talented- being
subscemed into speeial edueation revenne shaving? Why cannot this
work with the gifted and talented programs?
* How do we know that if we appropriated money generalis for edn-
cation that the States wounld or would not use it for gifted and
talented children 2 What.can you tell ns abont that ?

| Also, if any of you want any changes in our hill, let ns know about
that.

Does it take special teacher training to teach tke gifted and
talented ? That ies; professional question. :

Is there any question of identifying who the gifted and talented
are? Will not the nsnal IQ test being given in the schools suffice?

Thank yon.

Senator Prrr. T wonld add this as a subject of partienlar interest to
the snbcommittee. The great events of ont history have nusually been
caused by the gifted. And T believe the problem is to identify the
aifted and talented and take steps towards bringing forth this talent.

We must bear in mind that it is not the ordinary citizen with an
average IQ-—in which T count myself—but it is the gifted and the
talentoed who really have broken through the thresholds of knowledge
and have moved society a little bit further along the road that we
think is desirable.

STATEMENT OF FREDERICK CHAM: X I0ON WARD, FORD FOUNDATION,
NEW YOREK, CITY; DR. DAVID JACKSON, DIRECTOR, RESEARCH
AND FTAYNING, STATE OF ILLINOIS; WILLTIAM VASSAR, CON-
SULTANT, GIFTED AND TALENTED PRGGRAMS, CONNECTICUT
STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION; DR. JAMES GALLAGHER,
DIRECTOR, FRANK PORTER GRAHAM CHILD DEVELOPMENT CEN-
TER, UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA; GINA GINSBERG, 0AK-
LAND, NJ.; MAUREEN JACKSON, WASHINGTON, D.C.; AND CALVIN
H. BAKER, SMITH-BARNEY & CC., NEW YORK CITY, COMPRISING
A PANEL ON GIFTED AND TALENTED CHILDREN

Dr. Garracuek. Mr. Chairman, the panel has testimmony for the
record, but they are going to shorten their testimony in the interest
of time to approxinately 5 mirutes each, 2.2 I would like to introduce
each of them n1 turn as they testify. '

The first to testify is Frederick Champici Ward, who is the educa-
tion adviser to the international division of the Ford Foundation, and
was formerly vice president for education and research.
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STATEMENT OF FREDERICK CHAMPION WARD, EDUCATION AD-
VISER TO THE INTERNATIONAL DIVISION OF THE FORD FOUN-
DATION, NEW YORK CITY -

Mcr. Warp. Thank yon for introdneing me.

In my present position but also particularly as chairman of a White
House Task Force on the edneation of gifted persons which reported
to President Johnson in 1968, T have been much concerned with and
interested in the subject of the committee’s present hearings. Since
the problem is a national one, having nothing to do with partisan poli-
tics, I was gratefnl to yonr chairman for his invitation to appear today.

I believe that in any demoeratic social order, pnblic policy and pri-
vate attitudes must be both inclnsive and selective. This Nation is
beginning to recegnize the social and individnal losses which resnlt
from discrimination against large numbers of its ordinary citizens.
But there is also a risk that the most gifted of our citizens will also
be stopped short of making their fullest possible contributions to
American life. “Arrangements and attitndes intended to expand oppor-
tunities for ever larger munbers of citizens may fail to recognize and
fulfill the needs’of the gifted few. Programs directed to overcoming
deprivation may ignore the presence of exceptional talents among the
disadvantaged. Ancestral fears of an hereditary elite may canse Amer-
icans to feel threatened even by the ‘aristocracy of virtue and talent’
which Thomas Jefferson wanted this Nation to achieve,”

I share with the sponsors of this bill the conviction that only a
democracy which is not afraid to enltivate individnal excellence will
insure its own progress and the well-heing of its citizens.

So much for ends. In the remainder of this statement, I would hike
to give special stress to certain problems of execution which seem to

me to require special attention if the pnrpose of the bill the committee

is considering is to be realized. These comments will have to do with
the attitndes toward exceptional ability in our society, with the bnried
treasure represented by the gifts and talents of women and of the
economically disadvantaged, with the identification of the talented,
and with forms of experimentation whieh might be snpported through
the proposed grants for research and demonstration,

Any amateur golfer, watching Jack Nicklans split the fairway or
sink a 40-foot putt, must have recognized in himself an uneasy mix-
ture of admiration and resentment. This ambivalence toward snperior
capacity is widespread in edneation and often affects the attitnde of
teachers toward gifted punils. Therefore, I particularly welcome the
provision in the proposed bill for the training of personnel for tiie
edncation of gifted and talented youth. Tt is probably true that only
a minority of teachers will be fully qualified to supervise segregated
groups of gifted children in the most effective possible ways. but I
would also nrge that ways be fonnd to sensitize all teachers to the
recognition and encouragement of the gifted. The notion, now growing
in its influence on the schools, that stndents shonld work to their in-
dividnal ceilings rather than to average norms, wiil increase the ac-
ceptability of special provisions for the gifted and talented. but only
if teachers do not become psychologically divided between the excep-
tional and the humdrum. '
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Ameriean society is beginning to recognize the degree to which
women have been discouraged from the fullest expresszon of any ca-
pacities they may have for effective performance in sectors of Ameri-
cant life largely dominated by males. Since the distribution of talent
and ability among femnales is comparable to that among males, the
problem is one of removing blocks to the full expression of their capac-
ittes on the part of half of the American pco])lle. Obviously, this is a
broad sociological matter not fully within the control of the schools or
confined to the problem of the gifted.

However, in the case of gifted women deprivation is particularly
acute, since studies have shown that, out of fear of inspiring male re-
sentment, women of exceptional ability display, not a fear of failure,
but a fear of snecess. Sensitizing to giftedness, therefore, should in-
clude sensitization by teachers to the peculiar obstacles obtaining iz
the case of girlsand women. ‘

That such sensitization is nossible and ean be effective was shown
by a study based on fourth-, fifth-, and sixth-graders. The researcher
asked them to figure out the principles underlying certain science toys.
The girls were extremely reluctant even to try and the boys surpassed
them by a ratioof2to 1.

The experimenter then held 4 series of conferences with the teachers
and parents of the children, pointing out the way in which girls were
cheated of the important opportunity to learn and understand science,
something desirable in itself in the complex technological world they
will be part of asadults.

When the experiment was repeated the next year, the girls were just
as ready to take part as the boys, enjoyed it as much, and achieved an
identical average performance. The only difference was that both the
boys and the givls indged the contributions of the boys to be better
than those of the girls.

A second area :n which anxiety about one problem has helped to
prevent, solution of another is that of the large amount of talent sithin
low cconomic groups and disadvantaged ethnic mninorities. Professor
Allison Davis of the University of Chicago has poined out that in
1967 approximately 2.8 million children and adolescents under 18 years
whose parents were unskilled or semiskilled had IQ’s in the top 14
rercent who were from professional and business exeeutive families.
Yet within the very bottom socioeconomic white group in Chicago,
fewer than 5 percent of the males would finish college, as against 20
percent. of white mnales from professional and executive families, and
in the black portion of this economic group, only 1 percent of males

" would finish college. )

He concludes that the specific problem of statemanship and of social
development is how to discover, motivate, and recruit these gifted but
socially disadvantaged children. And he adds that:

Poor as the schools are, anA distorted as are the perceptions which middle-
class teachers have of most slum children, the school and teachers still are the
best. and almost sole means for identifying and nurturing the gifted ameng the
socially diszdvantaged.

A recent study by Pamela C. Rubovits and Martin L. Maehr of the
University of Illinois, entitled “Pygmalion Black and White,” shows
that in the case of a rainority child. to be thought gifted by majority
teachers may be an actual handicap. In-that experiment 66 white
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female undergraduates enrolled in a teacher training course were ob-

_served teaching 264 randomiy seclected seventh and eighth graders.
" Each teacher was assigned two white and two black students, all of

equivalent ability. One of ecach gaix' was randomly designated as
“gifted” and the other as “nongifted.” :

After the selections were made and care taken to see that each

teacher was aware of which students were “gifted” and which “non-

gifted,” the teachers were put to work with the class where an observer
took notes in the back of the room. The results showed how important
it is to include attitudinal retraining in any realistic effort to identify
and nurture the gifted and talented among minorities.

For, measured by the degree of attention given to them, questions
considered by their teachers worth answering, statements ignored, fre-
quency of praise or criticism, and other measures, the students fixished
in the following order: white students thonght to be gifted, first;
white students thought to be nongifted, second; black students
thought to be nongifted, third; and last but presumably not least,
black students fhought to be gifted. Given these attitudes on the part
of majority teachers, it would appear to be safer to be young and black
than “to be young, gifted, and klack.”

In the case of all these presently disadvantaged groups, women, low
income, and black children, it is hard to exaggerate the importance
that the example of superior performance by gifted members of these
groups can have as the groups they belong to seek acceptance and
equal treatinent from those who are already adventaged. Thus, what
mnay appear to be unfair special attention to a miinority of women-or
of poor or black children may be one of the ways by which the majority
of tho groups to which they belong are lifted to full citizenship.

Aithough I recognize the importance of attempting to find a test
for giftedness and the pessession of talent, and I realize also that,
ir the absence of such a test, a substaniial number of unusually capa-
ble children will not be identified and given special attention, I would
also stress the importance of giving an operational definition to “aift-
edness” by encouraging teachers to look for and nurture the first
signs of superior individual performance by pupils and of using such
spottings by teachers as a principal source of the identification of
pupils for special treatment. This requires a degree of self-confidence
and flexibihty on the part of teachers which should be encouraged
in their selection, training, and promotion, a tolerance for deviations
from the behavioral norms for students of the same age. and an
absence of rigidity in the working definitions of “the gifted” and
“the tziented.”

It should even be expected that those given special treatment on first
showing signs of exceptional ability will in some cases turn out not to
have that ability and will return to the ranks, but to me this seems
preferable to attempting to be so clear about the identification of the
gified that there is no place in the plans for such tryouts. Flexibility
of this kind wonld also recognize the mixture of desire and metivation
with ability whick Jeads to exceptional performance, a mixture not
easily predictable from tests for IQ or creative talent alone. '

My only suggestion in connection with provisions for support ¥p
special action by the States and to research and demonstration projects
through grants by the Central Institute of Education is that these not
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be confined to manipulation of conventional ressurces within the school
walls and the school system.

I would hope that there would be a clear invitation to help connect
the talents and the interests of gifted children to their coninunities in
the form of a wide variety of informal apprenticeships to talented
adults and effective organizations willing and able to help young
people discover and express to the full their special abilities:

Ever since the workplace and the home were separated in America,
students have been increasingly confined for a long series of years in
a kind of linear hothouse without developing live connections with the
economic and social life of their commumties. This has impaired young
people’s confidence in their own social usefulness and estranged the
community from thein.

The development of the talents of young people could become a
bridge acress these troubled waters. It could also associate the teachers
of the community in a variety of new ways with other sectors of the
community’s life. Again, as against even 5 years ago when the White
House task force was studying this problem, the trend toward bring-
ing though' and action into a greater interaction during the school
years ought to provide a favoring background for specigc programs
designed to apprentice the gifted to the community.

In closing, I would like to stress a point brought home to me very
.“forcefully in connection with the International Commission on the
Development of Education which was sponsored by UNESCO 2 years
ago and produced a report, called “Leariiing To Be,” which was pub-
lished last suminer. The Cominission’s assigninent was to review the
state of edueation in both the developed and underdeveloped worlds,
with special reference to its further development during the rest of this
century. On of the strongest irpressions I carried away from serving
on that Commission was of the very great need fur preparing young
people of this generation, not for a fixed future into which they are
simply required to fit, but for a future which wiii change with greater
rapidity than any their predecessors have known.

This seems to me to imply that the “creative advance” of societies
and nations will henceforth depend inore thar #ver before on the culti-
vation of versatile and flexible leadership on ihe part of their ablest
meinbers, ss well as upon the steady enlavgzment of social equality
which is now a worldwide and irreversible demand.

Even though it appears to run contrary to that suspicion of hier-
archy and of individual leadership which marks modern societies,
exceptional performance by those capable of it is going to Le a neces-
sity for those societies if they and their citizens are to learn to live with
complexity and change in the coming decades. '

In the case of our own country, therefore, I welcome the prospect
that action of the kind you are considering may soon be taken. And I
thank you once again for inviting me to comment on one of the most
intricate and important tasks we il face as 20th century Americans.

Senator Javirs. Thank you. :

ACCOMPLISHMENTS BY THE STATE

Dr. Garracrer. The next member of the panel is Dr. David Fackson
who is director of research and planning for the State of Illinois, and
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who formerly was director of the program for gifted children in the
State of Iilinois.
Mr. Jackson.

STATEMENT OF DR. DAVID JACKSON, DIRECTOR, RESEARCH AND
PLANNING, STATE OF ILLINOIS

Mr. Jacrson. Senator Javits, thank you for this opportunity to
present soine concrete evidence of what can be accomplished by a State
in implementing a State plan of the kind for which Federal assistance
is proposed in part C of Senate bill 874. This evidence cormes fromn an
external evaluation of the operation ¢f the Illinois plan for program
development for giftea children. . .

When the evaluation was comnpleted in 1971, the State plan had been
.in operation for 8 years, supported by a total of $32,562,000. Of this
total, 60 percent was devoted to grants to lecal school districts, 19 per-
ceut to demonstration centers, ¢ percent ti experimental projects, 6
percent to State staff and administrations, and 8 percent to personnel
tralning programs. .

I think it 1s significant that the five parts of the Illinois plan are
found within the provisions of Senate bill 874.

One of the most revealing comparisons mazz by the evaluation staff
was between (1) Average classes, with all levels of ability represented,
in areas cf above average sociocconemic status; and (2) gifted classes,
in schools receiving special State funds at an average of $28 per pupil
per year; and demonstration classes, in schools receiving special State
funds to show their program to visitors.

In my prepared testimony, I have a chart which shows the way in
which average and gifted classes differ in the amount of attention
given to higher lavel thought processes.

In one categorization of thought processes, memory is listed as one .
of the lower kinds of thought processes demanding recall or recogni-
tion of information; and synthesis and evalusiion are regarded as the
higher types of thought processes.

Synthesis involving the finding of information, new information
which will solve the problem, and evaluation involving the develop-
ment and use of standards by which the worth of something can be
established.

" We found that significantly greater emphasis was given to these
higher thought processes of application, synthesis, and evaluation, in
gifted classes as compared to average classes. :

Gifted and average classes also differ inarkedly in classroom focus
and planning. Gifted classes swwere more likely to emphasize discussion,
to display enthusiasm, to be independent, and to place much emphasis
or divergent thinking. Average classes were more likely to exhibit test
and grade stress, lack of ex:thusiasm, less emphasis upon independence.

I believe these findings relate directly fo the question: Why cannot
the gifted get along on their own? Ther2 were gifted students in the
average classes in the study, yet they found, by and large, their class-
roomn climate, focus, to be negative, and they found no emnphasis in any
of the 69 average classes on the higher leve! thought processes.

These results are consistent with the objectives of the State plan, and
they reflect the teaching skills which were emphasized in the inservice
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training of teachers supported by the State for some 6,000 teachers in
the period 1963-71. We believé our investment in personnel training
to be one of the keys to successful operation of the State plan, and we
recommend that Federal assistance include funds for training as in
part D of Senate bill 874.

In reflecting upon the experience of California in the decade of the
fifties and in Illinois experience in the early sixtie, we find that the
evolution of the State plan in thess States took as much as 4 years and’
cost several undred thousand dollars.

When we look at a gifted individual and consider a period of time
such as 4 years, that is an awful lot of time for erosion to take place
in the talents of that individual if he is not discovered and helped.

For this reason we are very grateful that the Office of Gifted and
Talented in the U.S. Office of Edvcation has arranged for a grant for
a leadership training institute which will enable us to train teams of
people from States in order that we may move much more quickly into
the development of comprehensive State plans which can provide a .
delivery system for gifted and talented children.
Senator Javirs. Your time has expired. Thank you very much.

Dr. Garracner. The next witness is Mi: William Vassar, consultant
for gifted and talented programs, Connectient State Departiment of
TEducation, past president of the Association.for the Gifted, and the
National Association for Gifted Children.

My, Vassar in his past history was also a professional baseball player,
but he could not hit the curve ball, so he Lecame an edueator.

Senator Javits. Mr. Vassar has appeared before us previously.

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM VASSAR, CONSULTANT, GIFTED AND
TALENTED PROGRAMS, CONNECTICUT STATE DEPARTMERT OF
EDUCATION

Mr, Vassar. Yes, Senator, and we appreciate the fact that 4 years
ago you gave us the initial toc! through this committee. We have
utilized that initial tool in order to establish the Office of Gified and
Talented. With little o1 no money they have done some really out-
standing things over the past few years or the year and a half they have
been in existence. I should like to commend these people for what they
have done.

I think we are now at a point in time where we need more sophis-
tieated tools in terms of Federal rescurces. We have found over the
years with the last task forwe study on which I served as a consultant
that we have a tremendous multiplier effect in the States when we
deliver services through the State agencies.

As you well know, a major portion of the moneys asked for in S. 874
wwould go through the States. I have served as a full-time consultant
in two different States, one with tools, one without tools. I can say that
Connecticut started its program correctly with some foresighted ad-
vocates of the gifted. With that advocacy they were able to develop
a statute so that the school districts in 5 or 6 short years were able

‘to move from 4 programs to 54 programs, and I will leave the testi-

mony with you for that. They went from one course for the gifted to
four training programs for the gifted.
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We took an old Nike site with some title IIT money and turned it
.inte a center; instead of being used for defense, it was used for en-
‘lightenment, for highly gifted kids in science.

We took an old synagogue in New Haven and with State money of
$718,000 turned this into a high school center for the creative arts
where youngsters spent half their day.

This mnight settle one of the questions of the Senator when he asked :
Should we completely separate these youngsters?

We took an old college campus, and one of the components is a
talent retrieval center where youngsters spill over from the ghetto.
‘We have dropouts from the inner city high schools who have been
turned on by this process in the center. One youngster, in particular,
has gone on to finish Yale in 3 years, with an awful lot of push from
peovle like John Hersey, and Eric Segal, and others.

These are the nrograms that pay off in identifying talent in States.
AsTleft yesterday I conferred with the man who runs another regional
center. They are vitally interested in starting something in the New
London area. Even in austere times we are finding the multiplier -
effect, the spinoff is comming, and we are adding even this year 8 nro-
arams 'which will bring us up to a littie over 75 of our 169 school
districts.

Remember this was all started with Federal stimulation money,
under title V. T know of 15 States at this moment which are ready,
willing, and able to start implementing parts of this bill if it is
enacted into law. : o

I think we have reached a time where we have to be politically
replistic. I feel this bill is politically realistic, and we. need the tools
out in those States to multiply the effect on the gifted a1.d talented.

Thank you for hearing our testimony.

Senator PeLw. Thank you very much.

Dr. GaunagHER. Scnator, we thought the committee would be in-
terested in hearing from a student who would be a potential recipient
for services fromn this bill and who has had some unusual opportunities -

_not available to many youngsters. We have bronght Maureen Jackson
who attends the Greig School in Washington, D.C.

Among the many interesting things that school does is provide the
opportunity for students to work in the office of various Senators,
some of the Senators on this comnittee. Ms. Jacksos.

STATEMENT OF MAUREEN JACKSON, STUDENT, GREIG IT SCHOOL,
WASHINGTON, D.C.

Ms. Jackson. I feel kind of shy ahout writing about gifted chil-
dren since I am considered one but I believe the plight of the gifted
child needs more serious aitention. ‘

The school I am now attending is an experimental school for the
gifted. The school, Greig II, is made up of ahout 17 students on' vari-
ous levels wiose ages range from 12 to 18. Greig IT travels all over the
city of Washineton to different Government and private agencies and
museums vwhich relate to susjects which we are studving at the time.

. Gar study of economy included a lecture at the World Bank, learn-
ing how to file income tax returns, how to use percentages at Merrill,
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Lynch, Fenner & Smith, and learning about the Federal Reserve Board
through visits and independent study. _

. For French, just this past year we went to the National Gallery
of Art. Through the pictures we learned of the history of France and
we studied impressionist art and artists. During our studies of po-
litical science we have visited places like the Common Cause and hear-
ings in the Supreme Court.

Every student works once a week, every Wednesday, for Senators
some who are present at this meeting, where we learn office procedures
as well as familiarizing ourselves with the functions of Congress. These
are only a few of the things which occupy our day in the Greig II
program. - .

Before I became a member of the Greig IT, I was in a public junior
high school. There I knew I could get over in class without doing
much work, so I didn’t do any. I became lazy in my study habits and
about the only thing I wanted to come to school for was to sce who
was wearing what and who had done what.

I believe this bill is so important because it will give gifted children
a chance to be recognized, not only by their parents and teachers but
by themselves so that they can realize their potentials and use them to
build a better society.

I consider myself one of the lucky ones and I am glad for the stimula-
tion and opportunities I have had but. I cannot help thinking of those
black kids, especially here in the District of Columbia, who are really
bright but use their intelligence on lies for getting out of class and for
making quick money through drugs. -

HOW SELECTED FOR COURSE

Senator Javirs. Thank you very much, Maureen. Corid you tell us
how you were picked, who found you ?

Ms. JacksoN. By accident really. My brother took a remedial reading
course. e is quite young, and I had to take him back and forth. The
person who ran the remedial course also runs the school I am going to
now, and at the end of the summer course she told me about the Greig
program, and she asked me if I would like to become @ member of it.
After I had taken some tests I becams. a member.

Senator JaviTs. So that you were not picked out of your school. It
was strictly happenstance that you happened to come across the trail of
someone who detected what you had.

Ms. Jackson. Yes. :

: NEED FOR CAREER GUID: NCE

Senator Javers, One other question. Do you feel yon want career
guidance in order to see how to channel your intellectual capabilities?
Ms. Jackson. Yes; I would. _ :
. Senator Javirs. So you have to have some specialized person to deal
with you. and you did not find that in the regular high school that you
attended ? ‘

Ms. Jacrson. No,

Senator Javirs. Thank you very much,
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A VIEW FROM THE PRIVATE SECTOR.

Dr. Gazracarr. We need to multiply that kind of experience. many,
. many times, Senator, and that is why we are supporting this legisla-
tion.

The next witness is Mr. Calvin Baker. He is second vice president of
the Smith-Barney Co. in New York City, and he is coming to present
testimony as a member of the hoard of directors of A Better Chance—
ABC. That is a special private sector activity to try to preserve talent.

STATEMENT OF CALVIN BAKER, SECOND VICE PRESIDENT, SMITH-
BARNEY & C0., NEW YORK CITY; AND MEMBER OF THE BOARD
0¥ DIRECTORS, A BETTER CHANCE

Mr. Baker. Senator Javits, I have the privilege of serving as a
member of the board of directors for A Better Chance, an organization
storted in 1963 to provide opportunities for black and/or minority
youth to attend independent college preparatory schools.

ABC’s first class 16 years ago had 53 students, and the program at
that time had the support of 23 schools. By 1973, the program had
aided more than 3,000 youngsters and had won the cooperation of over
100 private and 27 public schools.

ABC’s track record is one I am very pleased to be associated with.
Eighty percent of our students have graduated from preparatory
schools, compared with 70 percent for all prepatory school students.

. I might also add that our first ABC college graduate was a Rhodes
Scholar from Dartmouth College. :

At last count 97 corporations, including my own. and 78 founda-
tions had contributed over $6 million to support ABC’s students and
administration through 1972. ABC member schools themselves have
contributed nearly $16 million toward ABC student support, and
{))ul])lic funds account for approximately 33 percent for this year’s

udget. ' . o _

With your permission, Mr. Chairman and Senator Javits, I would
like to insert for the record a more detailed statement of ABC’s
operations. _ .

Senator Javrrs. The statemment will be received and made a part of
the record. - . ' _ :

[The prepared statement submitted by Mr. Baker follows:)
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PREPARED. STATEMENT OF CALVIN BAK:R, SECOND VICE PRESIDENT OF SMITH, BARNEY i
ND CO., INE,, NEW YORK CITY AND MEMBER: OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTGRS FOR
/A BETTER CHANCE

Mr. Chalrman and members of the Committee, Iam Calvin Baker.
Second Vice President of Smith, Barney and Co. Inc., a brokerage and
investment banking firm in New York City. I also have the privilege of
serving as a member of the Board of Directozs for A, BETTER CHANCE,
'Inc._. ‘an organization initiated in 1963 to provide opporl:\’mitieS for black
and other minority youth to attend independent colleges preparatory.

schools.”

ABC's first clas;; li)-years ago had 63 students, #.:d the program at that
time had the ls~upport of 23 schools. By. 1973 the program had' aided more.
than 3, 000 yo:urxgsters and.had won the cooperation of over 1(;0 private
and 27 public schools.

ABC is organiz-d locally in six major mef:roi)olitan areas for purposes |
of Iu;ld raising and s'tudené recruitment and support..

ABC's track record is one I am very pieased to be associated wiih.

1,371 sl,‘udents presently enrolled in ABC member schools. ABC students
have an 80G% graduation raée. as coimpared with 70% for all preparatory
scholol students, and 1.49.7 of our graduates have entered college. Thirty-
five ABC college graduates are in graduate school. The sociceconomic
bac;kground of a typical ABC student is as follows:

Median Family Incon-qe . $4,000

Mother's Education
Median Years of School 10.9
Father's Education '
Median Yeaxs of School 10,4
Students NOT living with Loth parents 65%
) Familics Receiving Welfare 50%

O
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2.

At the last countisg, 97 corp?ral;ibns {including my own) and 78 foundations..
:h:i.d contributed over $6 million to support ABC's stuﬂe_nts and adminis l;ratioxi
‘théough 1972. ABC member schools themselves have contributed nearly
'$16 million toward ABC student snpport.  Included among the c;)x.:tributors

were:

Vincent Astor Fouudation Rockefeller Foundation

Ford Foundation ) : Edward E. Ford Foundation

‘Sears and Roebuck Foundation McGraw Hill Inc.

Weyerhauser Foundation General Elestric Foundation
Kennecott Corper Co. and Upjohn Company. -

Actna Life and Casualty Co. ) . .

Public funds from Upward Bound, the Bureau of Indian Affairs, New Y;;rk
.rv:I_od;l Cities Administration {for Model Neighborhood Students), The New
; vJex‘séy Bureau of Children's Se_rviceg, the Connecticut Sté.te Welfare
. Department, the Philadelphia Departi’nent of Public Welfare. a;ld the
Districl; of Columbia Departmexvll: of Human Resources accounted For
approximately 33% of this yeax's budget «if $6,568, 694.
With yon..u' permission Mr. Chairman, Iwon;ld like to insert for the record
a more detailed statement of ABC's operations, t§ 'permit the Commitiee
and Staff opportunity to know more about our experience. And that brings
r.ne to tl;e primary reason for my testimony today.
As a businessman, I am concerned abéut the futurz of my company; whether
it will continue to thrive and prosper depends in large measure on the
availabi.lity of well-prepared men a.nd women to {ill our .future manpower
needs. As an educated man whb is vitally .interested in our government;

1 hold to-the precept that the youth of our society deserve no less than our

ERIC |
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'{uliest commitment to maximize their educations.] opportunities, Finally,
iam‘i personally most important, as a Black man, I &m confident that
A.merica will eomeday reccgnize one fact - that the liberty and economic
fx:e_edom to prosper gnjus#ly_ denied to any of its citizens surely lensens the

qu'al ity of life for all.

\ ' ’

I ;:om:‘nend my Senator fx:om New York /Senator Jacob Javitg) and his co-
:;;"thors L!(_:r proposing this bill, Its pastage and implementation is long
ov.:erdue. This bill, " if it becomes law, will to our knowledge be the first
formal step ever taken by Congress to tangibly rescue and nourish gifted’
. and talented‘ youth - ESEA Title 1 and IV provisiors notwithstavl:iing.
Speaking for my fellow ABC Board members and the ABC staff, we are
especially interested in the succesy of Part E of the bill - Research and
Demonstration Projcctis {zy the Jducation of Giftid and Talented Children

and Youth.

A look at the Education of the Gifted and Taleiyi*ed: Report to the Congress

.

of the United States by the U.S. Commissioner of Education and Background

Papers Submitted to %h:- U. S, Office of Education (March 1972) suggests that

there is already a critical mass of rescarch on our gifted and talented
population. While it is not my desire to halt further basic research, as
practical rzatter I b:lieve it is now the time to allocate funds for éxisting
and additional programs aimed at developing our gifted young people and,
in the process, promeiting the health and welfare of our natic;n. Let me
share with you a few sobering siatistics from a paper by Dr. M. Lucius

Walker, Jr., Chairman of Mechanical Engineering, Howard Un.versity (May 1973).

ERIC
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/ ' ’ :
In the school year 1972/1973, there were 73, 676 men and women studying
medicine in Amerizan graduate institutions. Of that total only 3, 292 were

black. This 4.5 percent level of black errollment leaves a deficit of 5,549
- (in order to rgach)

black enrollees/parity at 12 percent with the totil U.S. population.

With a total enrollment of 16,789 students in dentistry, black enrollees
acc;)unted for only 3.6 percent, or 601 students ~ leaving a deficit of 1,413
as against the total U.S. population.

;1. 83.1 black students in engineering account for only 2.1 percent of the total
sumber of studeats studying engineering (229,047). This leaves the black
enroliment deficit at 22, 651, '

Black students studying law acccunt {or only 3.9 percent of the tctal. Black
students studying architecture accoun! for only 4 per'cent of tht; total. Inall
other professions at the PhD level of study, black students account.for only
1.1 percent of the tot;l.. |

From Dr. Walker'e paper ] tjuote: "...If the percent number of blacks
graduating {rom eagineering schools is increased by 15% a year, {fifty years
would be required to achieve proportionate representation in the nation's
engineering force - thal; is, a black for every nine whites. ‘On the present
lazy trajector;', we a’re postponing the arrival of significant nt;mbérs of
blacks in the top ranks of industry until well into the twenty-first century."
Mr. Chairman, for most of its ope;‘ating experience, ABC has brought
gifted and talented youngsters together with educitional and financial re:sources.

We have sycceeded in achieving our first geal - tc influence the individual

"lives of promising boys & girls. Our program has’ proven successful. We
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lhiave already begun tn have an impact 'on educatizsnal communities. Now

we want to have an impact on professional groups within the country.
Proven suicess in preparing students for éollege. coupled with growing
community impact, placelg ABC at a special vantage p«int from which our
program can have a significantly expanded role in afssisting gifted and
ta.lentec‘!} boys and girls.

In fact, .he ABC staff has developed a comprehensive S\"STEMS APPROACH
for helping gifted and talented youngsters through three programs, each of

which contains the basic components of a proven ABC objective. ABC

. administrators have already si:arked interest in the SYSTEMS APPROACH

among several leadurs in the ind.ustrial community - including lhe Conference -
Board. The prestigious management consulting firm of Booze Allen &
Hamilton has demonstrated its excit'ement about the plan by placing its
resources at ABC's disposal. If members of !h.e committee are interested
in this ABC SYSTEMS Ai’PROACH, arrangements can be made for the ABC
staff to share with you the details of the program. .

if efforts of the magnitude I have attempted to describe are ever to come to
fruition, then the llariorities of your appropriation authorization wil} require
modification. The report makes painfully clear that Federal resources for
gifted and talented children and youth are equal to only 1/43 of the resources
for the handicapped and only 1/28 of the resources for the educationally
deprived. The legislation under consideration now results in roughly $35

a year per éifted and talented boy or girl. The economics are strained even
further when, as it is presently formulated, state grants will account for 56%

of the total authorization--thereby reducing the potential direct student benefit
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to less than $20 per student per year.

In my view, you have a'pprobriately served your country by providing.
le‘aderahip in recognizing that there has been a disregard for the educa.tionul
needs of gifted and talented children and youth. I submit, however, I:h_at unles¢
the Federal Government provides adequate appropriations to attack the problem
with a reaconable expectati.on of winning, the gift;d and talerited children and
youth in .our schools will be fortunate if they but have contact with a single
teacher who not only recognizes exceptional ability, but can teach and stimulate
th.e gifted and talented; and private industyy and foundations will have to continue
alone in their efforts on behalf of these youngstelrs. ~

The young men and women we are concerned with here today could
concoivabl.y find the cure for cancer, help supply the leadership our governrﬁent
requires, possess the acumen to sécure and stabilize a sound national and inter-
national egonomic fowndation, or perhaps discover solutions to our problems of
social discontent.

ABC staff have reviewed other sections of the bill, and I have been asked
to convey one addi;ional thought. In order to prolect as many of the finally
approprialed dollars as possible against the sometimes errant administrator's
decision to "'spend it or lose it,* it is suggested that the Committee consider
legislating a percentage limit on expenditures‘fos' the purchase of equipment.

© we are not uminindful of adminislrative measures taken to halt the runaway
purchases of television sets And overhead projectors in the early Title I years;
however, we are concerned that abuses not be repeated in this program.

Mr. Ckairman, Iwant you to know that 1 sincerely appreciate this

opportunity to have appeéred befors this Committee, and I hope that my

teatimnony will be of valuz in your delibsvations.
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Mr. Bager. Thank you That brings me to my primary reason for
my tes:imony today.

As a businegzman, I am concerned about the future of my company;
whether it will continue to thrive and prosper depends in large meas-
ure on the availability of well-prepared men and women to fill our
futnre manpower needs. As an educated man who is vitally interested
in our Government, I hold to the precept that the youth of our society
deserves no less than our fullest commitment to maximize their edu-
cational opportunities. Finally, and personally most important, as a
black man, T am confident thut America will someday recognize one
fact—that the liberty and economic freedom to prosper, unjustly de-
nied to any of its citizens. surely lessens the quality of life for all.

I commend iny Senator from New York and lns coanthors for pro-
yosing this bill. Its passage and implementation is long overdne. This
{)ill, if it becomes law, will. to our knawledge. be the first formal step
ever taken by Congress to tangibly rescue and nourish gifted and
talented vouth.

Speaking for my fellow ABC board members and staff. we are
especially mterested in the success of part E of the bill “Research and
Demonstration Projects for the Edueation wf Gifted and Talented
Children and Youth.” )

While it is not. my desire to halt further batic research, as a practi-
cal matter, T believe it is mow the time to allocate funds for existing
and additional programs aimed at developing our gifted youug people
and, in the process, promoting the health and welfare of onr Nation.
Let me share with you a few sobering statisties from a paper by Dr.
M. Lneius Walker. Jr., chairman of mechanieal engineering, Howard
University—May 1972,

In the school year 1972-73, only 4.5 percent of the total number of
men and women studving medicine in the United States were black.
This low level of black enrolliment. leaves a deficit of over 5,000 black
enrollees in order to reach parity at 12 percent with the total U.S.
population.

Black students in engineering account for onlv 2.1 percent. of the
total number of students studying engineering. This leaves the black
enrollment deficit at 22,651,

From Dr. Walker’s paper T quote: % . . If the percent number of .

blacks gradnating from engineering schools is increased by 15 percent
a year, 50 years wonld be required to achieve proportionate represen-
tation in the Nation’s enginecring forces—that is, a black for every
nine whites. On the present lazy trajectory, we arc postponing the
arrival of significant numbers of blacks in the top ranks of industry
until well into the 21st century.

Mr. Chairman, and Senator Javits, for most of its operating ex-
perience, ABC has brought gifted and talented youngsters together
with educational and financial resources. We have succeeded in achiev-
ing onr first goal—to influence the individual lives of promising boys
and girls. We have already begun to have an impact on educational
communities, .

Now we want to have an impact on professional groups within the
country. Proven success in preparing students for eollege, conpled
with growing community impact, places ABC at a special vantage
point from which our program can have a significantly expanded role
in assisting gifted and talented boys and girls.
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The report makes painfully clear that Federal resources for gifted
and talented children and youth are equal to only one forty-third of
the resources for the handicapped and only one twenty-eighth of the
resources for the educationally deprived.

Unless the Federal Government provides adequate appropriations
to attack the problem with a reasonable expectation of winning, the
- gifted and talented children and youth in our schools will be for-
tunate if they but have contact with a single teacher who not only
recognizes exceptional ability, but can teach and stimulate the gifted
and talented ; and private industry and foundations will have to con-
tinue alone in their efforts on behalf of these youngsters.

Senator Javits. Your time has expired. '

Mr. Bagzr. Senator Pell and Senator Javits. I want you to know
that I sincerely appreciate this opportunity to have appeared before
this committee, and I hope that iny testimony will be of value in your
deliberations.

Senator JaviTs. It certainly will be.

VIEWS OF PARENT OF GIFTED CHILD

Dr. Garnacier. Next we will hear from Ms. Gina Ginsberg of
Oakland, N.J. She is the executive director of an active parents group
called the Gifted Child Society. She is the mnother of gifted children
and she is a consultant to the Office of Education.

Senator Javrrs. Ms. Ginsberg, I want you to know that the chairman
of our full committee. Senator Williams, is from the State of New Jer-
sey, and I am happy to note that he is a cosponsor of this bill.

STATEMENT OF GINA GINSBERG, DIRECTOR, THE GIFTED CHILD
SOCIETY, AND CONSULTANT T0 THE OFFICE OF EDUCATION,
OAKLAND, NJ.

Ms. GinssErG. Thank you.

The written testimony which is before you was submitted ¢o vou in a
dual capacity. first as exccutive director of the Gifted Child Society.
which is a nonprofit parent organization in New Jersev which has of-
fered educational programs on Saturdays and during the sanuner
months for the past 16 years.

During that time we have brought educational enrichment to al-
most 10,000 gifted youngsters. I am here on behalf of the Gifted Child
Socicty to actively and concretely support the bill we are hearing by
offerinz our 16 years of experience in programing and teacher train-
ing wherever it may be of some help.

I am also speaking as a parent of two gifted young adults, and I
heavily feel the responsibility of appropriately representing what
must be millions of parents wlo are genuinely concerned over the edu-
cation and fulfillment. of their gifted children.

It is in this capacity of a parent that I wish to place hefore this
committee two folders which we got together in an incredibly short
time incidentally.
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The first folder contains the letters of support, individual letters of
support. from members of the Gifted Child Society, from parents of
gifted children, and educators.

The second folder contains letters of snpport by gifted students,
students who started in our summer program this past week, and we
haye chosen the students in the older groap who are betweeii the ages
of 7and 12.

Senator &.vits, Ms. Ginsberg, they both will be received, and with
your permission we will pick examples from both folders for use in
the hearing record which will go before the Senate.

DEFINITION OF GIFTED CHILD

Senator Prrr. What is the definition of a gifted child?

Ms. Ginsnene. I can only give the criterion that our organization
uses, which is not perfect but seeis to work for us. We require a mini.
mum IQ of 120, and we have public scliool cooperation to make that
determination ; reasonable emotional maturity ; and, when the children
are old enough, a desire to participate.

If that child wants to play baseball on Saturday or stare at the ceil-
ing, that is what he or she should do, but if they want to go to school.
on Saturday because they are dissatisfied during the week, we are glad
to liave them. ,

T was hard pressed to choose among these letters. I would like to
present. them becanse I think the children shonld be presented to you,
and I have arbitrarily cliosen the letterr of both the oldest and the
yvoungest student, and I would like to read first the youngest student’s
letter,

Senator Javits. Do you want to use your tiine for that? You have
only a few minutes.

Ms. GixsBERG. Yes. ‘

DearR SENATORS: We would like to have better schools and better teachers
because some teachers are so boring that you almost fall asleep during class. We

want teachers that are nice and fun and that do exciting things,
Your friend, Ronnie Strom; age 7.

This is from the oldest student.

GENTLEMEN " As the future leaders of the United States today’s gifted children
demand a rophisticated and dynamic education. As the world around us increases
in confusion and complexity, we need intelligent people to be world leadery, peo-
ple who can logically reason out a problem, people who can see more tlyan one
side to every question, people who can help others find their individuality, allow-
ing for all to live together in peace,

Therefore it is necessary to challenge those with a higher ability to learn that
they may lead others to a better world. We must he challenged. We must have
an intelligently presented education. We need Senate Bill 874. .

Eric Subine; age 12.

Senator Javits. Thank you. Those are really beautiful.

Ms. Givsnera. 1 hope that you gentlemen and the gentlemen of the
Committee on Labor and Public Welfare will let your conscience guide
your action.
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A SUMMING TP ON GIFTED AND TALENTED

Senator Javirs. Thank you.
Dr. Gallagher, do you want to sum up?

STATEMENT OF DR. JAMES GALLAGHER, KENAN PRAFESSOR OF
EDUCATION AND DIRECTOR OF THE FRANK PORTER GRAHAM
CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER AT THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH
CAROLINA, CHAPEL HILL, N.C.

Dr. Gavrraguer. My name is James J. Gallagher and T am Kenan
professor of education and director of the Frank Porter Graham Child
Development Center at the University of North Carolina at Chapel
Hill. T am also appearing here as President of the Association for the
Gifted, a national division of the Council for Exceptional Children
that focuses attention on improvement of educational opportunity for
gifted children and youth.

I note with pleasure that Dr. William Geer, executive secratary of
the Council for Exceptional Children, an organization of over 40,000
educators and interested citizens, has provided written testimony en-
dorsing this bill and also presenting the major policy statement on the
education of the gifted passed in April of this year by the Council for
Exceptional Children at their annual convention in Dallas, Tex.,
attended by over 9,000 members of CEC.

It is with great pleasure that I appear to enthusiastically endorse,
both personally, and on behalf of TAG, the provisions of Senate bill
874 on gifted and talented education assistance.

We have atteinpted to address in our testimony the answers to
three questions that are the logical questions to ask regarding any new
piece of legislation. The first of these is; “Is there a need for such
legislation”?

Second, “Isn’t someonc clse taking care of this situation, such as
local and State programs”? Third, “Don’t existing provisions in Fed-
eral legislation take care of the need"?

The first of the three questions—is there 2 need —is crucial. The
professionals and those in personal contact with the situation are well
aware of the needs. One of the reasons for a general lack of public
concern, however, is that a substantial number of myths exist in the
mind of the general public that are hard to erase. T will mention
briefly a few of these myths here as examples, and the facts as research
and experiences have documented them.

Myth No. 1—Gifted children will triumph over mediocre educa-
tion programs and achieve at a superior level anyhow without special
assistance. (The “genius will out” theory.)

Fact No. 1—Many gifted students do triumph over adversity but
many do not. They may be dropouts, or more likely merely achieve
at a mediocre level. The loss to onr society in leadership potential for
the arts, sciences, governinent. and business are incalculable.

Myth No. 2—Gifted children come from affluent. well educated
parents who represent the white suburban “elite” of our society who
are well able to take care of themselves withont public help.

Fact No. 2—Gifted children may be found in every ethnic and racial
subgroup in substantial numbers. One of the greatest potential sources
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of gifts and talents yet untapped for this Nation are those children
whose gifts are disguised by clothing, dialect or cultural differences
- from the standard middle class norms. '

Myth No. 3—Helping gifted children means giving them an add: -
tional competitive advantage over my child and will result in a
poorer outcomne for my own children who are not gifted.

Fact No. 3—The benefits #2 21l of us of a major stimulation pro-
gram for these children can be easily seen if one thinks of contribu-
tions such as the poliv vaccine, the computer revolution, hybrid corn
and other agricultural advances produced by creative mings. Prob-
lems such as mass transit, pollution, and the energy crisis will yield,
not to rhetoric, but only to the most sophisticated and well-trained
minds.

Two years ago the Congress of the United States passed a signifi-
cant addition to the Elementary and Secondary Education Amend-
ments of 1969, section 806, entitled provisions related specifically to
gifted and talented children. This amendment, unanimously passed
n the House and Senate, provides for two specific changes in existing
legislation, but its major significance rested in the sy bolism of con-
cerny that was shown by the Congress rather than in the amount of
financial assistance that was provided.

Part of that amendment required that the Commissioner of Edu-
cation provide a report to the Congress on the status of gifted educa-

-tion in the United States. Commissioner Marlands’ report to the Con-
gress was based on 12 sets of regional hearings with over 500 witnesses
appearing or providing testimony in major cities in each of the HEW
regions around the country plus a State survey of current practices.

As such, it provided substantial answers to the quéstions regarding
how well the étate and local programs are doing and whether existing
Federal programs have an impact on this problem. I would like to
emphasize some of those results today.

At the time the survey was conducted over 20 States had legislation
on their books that provided for special resources or incentive to local
school districts to increase their program efforts on education of gifted
and talented.

Ten other States have now, or have had in the recent past, planning
commissions devoted to the study of the gifted education issue but
have no specific legislation. Some of the States have used this legisla-
tion to build interesting and effective program action for the gifted
and some local communities have done likewise. However, in State
after State, the story is really that the authorizing legislation was
H]nssed ’l’)y the “head,” but has not been funded by the appropriation

1eart.

When the States were asked what were the major barriers to effec-
tive State action for the gifted, the major statement made by the
vast majority in the States was that “insufficient financial support”
was the major prwblem, and the second problem was that “other press-
ing priorities” were displacing potential resources for the gifted.

A friend of ‘mine oncc said that the keystone of American political

v life at all levzfs is based on crisis. Any action requires a serious threat,

- 8 kind of immediate problem that cries out for immediate action. Un-
der these, and only these conditions, State governments and the Fed-
eral Government will act.



610

Those interested in the programs for the gifted can easily recall
that the point in time in which the most active public concern was
shown for the gifted was immediately after the faunching of Sputnik,
which generated or obtained financial support for the National De-
fense Iducation Act, and for curriculum projects in the National
Science Foundation to bolster onr math and science programs, et
cetera. - "

Such actions were reflected in similar actions taken in a number of
States. What was created was a erisis, a threat from the Soviet Union,
and on the basisof that c1isis we had action.

It is tempting for us today to tell you that there is a erisis, that

. action must be taken today or terrible things will happen tomorrow, or:

at the latest, the first of next weelk; but that is not true. What will
happen tomorrow will be the continuation of the slow erosion of hu-
man resources that is happening today. has happened yesterday, and
the day before yesterday. without headline-producing results.

There is no immediate crisis, only a slow erosion of our natural and
physical resources without close attention because these resources
dwindle away so slowly that there is no single point of crisis to call
attention to them, unti! the accumulation of the erosion becomes so
great that it must be noticed.

What we are asking for today is that this slow erosion in hnman
resources be attended to and attempts be made to reverse that trend
before it acenmulates to a level that can create a erisis in the human
resonrces in this country.

In State after State the reports that came back from these regional
hearings were the same. The good intentions of the legislators weie
overwhelined by the crisis problems in other areas, and the resources of
the State were diverted to these emergencies.

What is encouraging is that the level of investment to produce
better quality education for the gifted and talented is not that expen-
sive. Figures from the State of California suggest less than $200 per
student can resnlt in a significantly improved educational opportunity
for gifted students. What is required is not that huga resources need to
be made available. Modest resources will do. In terms of the potential
contribution of these youngsters to our socicety, the output for that in-
put is almost certainlv gigantic. -

If our friends in the Office of Management and Budget are paying
attention, since they are always concerned about the “cost benefits” of
educational programs, they should realize that the cost benefits of siich
an effort would be enormous for onr society.

Oane question remains and that is, “Would not this legislation being
proposed today be redundant ? Is not, in fact, the Federal Government,
through its many education programs, already providing the resources
that will help gifted students to move forward 2’ We need not guess at
that. The survey and report of the T.S. Commissioner of Education to
the Congress has well documented this particular connection.

There were seven major educational program areas where Federal
fiinds conld be spent on education of the gifted at the time of the
survey.

Thgse wonld be title I of ESEA where special attention could have
been paid on the talented youngsters coming from deprived econoniic
circumstances; title II, ESEA, for special library programs; title I1T
in special innovative programs and centers; title V for strengthening
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leadership personnel for the gifted in State departments of educa-
tion, in tf:e national defense education training programs, and so forth.
The reports back from the States were as dismal as they were fa-

" miliar. Sixty-two percent of the States used none of these education

rovisions for the education of tie gifted. In all, only 7 of the 50

tates used title I funds for as much as one project on the gifted
and talented in the State. Only 12 of the States used title IIT funds
designed for innovative programs for this purpose, and only 9 of the
States strengthened their own State departments in this area.

It is clear that the general educational funds, directed without
specific focus, will not likely be spent on this educational emphasis.
Tllley will be spent on other 1ssues of a greater immediate crisis poten-
tial,

There is only one prediction that can be reasonably made for such
proposed programs as special revenue sharing for education, and that
prediction is that the money sent back to the State and local Ievel
without focus will inevitably be spent on other issues.

That is not to say there is not a role to be played for general educa-
tional support. What we're asking for today is, in addition, that we
need support for special problem areas, just as in the special revenue-
sharing bill being considered before Congress, there are provisions for
special broad areas such as vocational education and education for
the handicapped.

This bill calls attention to another special area that needs to receive
support at least for a time, where the catalytic influence provided can
have impact on the State educational systems. ’ '

The specific proposals in the bill wonld serve that purpose. The pro-
posal for a national clearinghouse on the gifted and talenteci would
disseminate more accarately and more effectively useful educational
information related to the education of the gifted.

The training of personiie! in leadership positions—which I consider
erucial to program development---and the provision for research and
demonstration programs will illustrate the best of what we now know
will provide important support services. ’

At the present time I know of no single Federal agency that would
be receptive, or has any stated priority for snpporting research on
gifted or talented students. Few people pursue research in areas where
financial support isnot available. S

Finally, there is the general support feature for grants and assist-
ance to the States. All of these provisions provide the kind of catalyst,
the kind of stimulus, that is necessary to get the States moving, so that
many more youngsters like Maurine Jackson and the youngsters that
Calvin Baker and Mrs. Ginsberg are talking about will have that kind
of stimulation that will bring forth the productivity and creativity
that this society needs in the last quarter of this century.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

ROLE CF HEREDITY

Senator Prrr. There is no question about the support of this sub-
committee.

I have just one question T wonld like to ask. This is something I have
always been curious about. What is the role of heredity in the crea-
tion of exceptional children ? '
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We are all familiar with this in horse breeding : Man of War, Secre-
tariat. This has interested me as a philosophical question.

Do we accept this in intelligence?

Mr. GarracaER. That is one of the most thorny issues in the whole
field of social science and education, but let me take a crack at it. .

I think that there is no question but that heredity influences a por-
tion of the total in terms of the production of gifted and talented in-
dividuals. :

‘We do have strong evidence, as was pointed out by Mr. Ward and
others on the panel, that talent can be found in every ethnic and racial .
group. What we do know is, that in other arsas where genetics plays
a role, unless the environment is favorable, unless the opportunities are
there for the genetic potential to unfold itself productively, it will not.
So, it will not do you any good to have a good genetic background if -
you do not have the fertile soil in which it can develop. :

Even though we can say that genetics contributes a portion of the
total in this problem, we are going to need a productive environment
which will allow that kin:3 of talent to flourish.

It is that kind of productive environment that is rare in American
education today, and it is the kind of productive envircament we hope
thislegislation will stimulate. :

Senator PeLr. It goes back to this theory that people are really
akpﬁoduct of environment, heredity, and their own God-given creative
skills. : . -

DISCOVERY OF THE GIFTED AND TALENTED f

Senator JaviTs. Do you not add another factor here about discovery ¢
Is that not what you say is the strondg support for this bill # Sure, you
have genetics which produce the child who has talent, but like Maurine,
unless that talent is dicovered—what we are trying to do is give them
a better break than happenstance, ’

Mr. GaLLaGHER. Yes; that is precisely right, Senator.

Senator Javirs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. -

Senator PeLL. I thank all the witnesses for their very helpful testi-
mony, and I think you can have the satisfaction of knowing the chances
for enactment of this legislation are now more auspicious than you
testified. , '

At this point I order printed in the record all statements and
other pertinent material submitted by persons unable to be present for
this hearing. , '

[The information referred to follows:]
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SUPPORTIVE DATA FOR S-874 SUBMITTED BY MICHAEL
WITLIN, ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR OF COMMUNICATIONS,
INSTITUTE FOR HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT,
HAHNEMANN MEDICAL COLLEGE, PHILADELPHIA, PA.
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EXHIBIT I

FACULTY COMMENTS

esssslet me say that your program for high school students is one of the finest
programs that I know of in this country. It gives them a chance to see what
creative people are actually doing and to formulate goals of their own. It exposes
them to the same kind of problems Lhey'}l find in college but they will have more of
an oppdrtunity to deal with these problems here. I feel that more students should take
advantaje of this golden opportunity, in fact this program should become a regular
addition to the medical colleges curriculae and be put in the Hahnemann catalogue as
such.

You're doing & fine job and have.improved greatly over the last yearseses

Robert H. Davis, Ph.D.

Research Associate Professor
Obstetrics and Gynecology

eeesel like the concept very much, I've not been acquainted with the students very
much, but what'I see is good. The only drawback I see is the scheduling; pulling
kids out of lab at inopportune times, but otherwise the whole educational concept

is very fineceess

Kathryn E. Fuscaldo, Ph.D.
Associate Professor (Genetics)

eeseeThe program is excellent and I can honestly say it is much better than last year.
The potential of this program is great. I believe it has its place in that it fosters
real concépcs of science and scientific experimentation. I feel your pupils are far
and above the normal students. I izant to say that the students I have, Yonas Zegeye,
is one of the finest and most mature high school students 1 have been acquainted with.
He has biten most helpful, severa; times I've pulled him into my medical sﬁhool labora-

tory course and he has helped me prepare and present my lectures. From the beginning
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EXHIBIT I (Cont'd)

when I was a little wary to now I have been more than helped by this young man and
truthfully he has beenintellectually stimulnt:ing to me, more so than some of my graduate
studentSesasceis

Edward J. Ciaccio, Ph.D.

Associate Professor
Pharmacology
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EXHIBIT 1 (Cont'd)
Comments from Educators and Hahnemann Faculty

,seeesI fully approve of the Bloscience program. 1 think it is an excellent tool for
keeping and accelerating the high interest that these studentS haveeeses

+ssesConsfdering that high schools don't have computational facilities, the computer
and remote terminal are quite effective teaching tools. Some students who learn to
use these well have become addicted to them, and their enthusiaem is unbounded....

eeessThe students with whom I have had contact these few weeks seem to have been
carefully chosen. They are bright, intelligent, highly motivated, curious, and
hard working studentSeceese

I feel that the program is significant in that it exposes these students, irterested
in the sciences, to the background and development of the various careers available in
these fieldSeeess .

seeesQur Bloscience student will be a valuable asset to our school. Already other stu-
dents are being motivated to try to enter the program nexXt SUMMerseese..

eesseThe science department intends to use them in the school's scientific program as
lab assistants with the hope that in this enviromnment they will continue to learn and
use the knowledge received this StummeTreessses

sseeol feel that the Bioscience program is singularly unique, and devising ways to
improve upon it.r:uld put one to taskeeses

seeesIt is the stimulation and methods of handling students that is the greatest bene-
fit of the programees..

eessessThe Bioscience program is a marvelous opportunity for these studentSeeesit
exposes them to what research really is, not just the glamour of ites...

ete...The Bioscience program =i.ter available to young students affords the opportunity
for an early exposure to a scientific environment. I am sure that this early impression
wlll have a deep effect on their future motivationeccesses

eeee+Of any program I have been aware of, even remotely resembling this one, I know
of not a single one which is even a close secondese..

eeeeo] strongly support the National Science Foundation Summer at Hahnemannee....l am
particularly impressed with that phase of your planning which challenges assumptions
regarding certain science learning approaches for these children. 1 am confident that
this will be of significant value in our designs for change.eeeess

O
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EXHIBIT J

Parent's Comuents

eoeThe Bloscience program has helped her to be more sclf reliant...has given her
more stability as a person...

+soMy son has continued to be intensely interested, The lab work is eduzational, the
student contact is social, the adult contact is beneficial and the trips sre much
enjoyedes.

seel think it was great, both scholastically and socislly, It strengthened her
decision to follow a scientific careerses

+osExtremely well balanced program, stimulating and sbsorbing. This program is all we
hoped it would be and much morese.

veel think the program is very educational and will be helpful in the school year
aheadeoo

eooWe feel the program haa instilled a love of medicine in Mitche This has been the
best summer of his life and we are grateful he had the cpportunity to participate...

+s+She has met young adults from different walks of life with other viewpoints and
aims and learned to be more tolerant... '

eooThe wany field trips he has been on have proved to be a great advantage to him,
as he probably would never have seen mari of these places 1f it hadn't been for the
programese

essHe seems to be ublqrblnd a great deal of information at a very fast pace, and his
vocabulary has increased significantlye..

+ssThe expoaure to various aspects of science has helped him along the road to making
a decision about his future career...

veoEmotionally, the experience has matured him, and given him more gsonfidence in
himself...

vosHe will better know the areas to pursue in high schooles.
vesMost significantly, we believe she is lesa literal now and much more inquiringe...

veeThe program has made her an interesting conversationalist, especially in the
areas she has experienced...

esoHer almost worshipping awe of doctora turned into a sensible, intellectual respect.
She discovered through the doctor's lecturea and Dr. Satinsky that men in the fleld
of sclence can reach her age group; that they can discuss other areas in life and that
they posszss a sense of humor when the cccasion calls for 1t

+eeShe hss become aware of the different cultural advantages of Philadelphia through
her field trips...

«oolie appeared to have become Creative through.the variety of ideas and thoughts given
him through tha Programess fe sept  man

[ ]
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EXHIBIT B
Students' Comments - Specific
+eeI have enjoyd this program so much for two reasons, The first being that I have
received an expeyience that 1 would never have had until I reach medical school, that
1s working and participating in actual research labs and receiving lectures from the

hospital staff itself...

+eoMy experiences in the lab leave me with a feeling of confidence and the urge to
go on and learn more in the fleld of researchses

sesA most important facet that seemed to overshadow many of the other program activities
was the laboratory experience made svailsble to all the students...

sesFleld trips are necessary - especially to unusual places...
sesLaboratory facilities are, above ail, the most fascinating aspect of the programe..

+osThis experience in the laboratory will help me in years to come and will be an
experience I shall never forget...

+ssThe programs of field trips, cultural activities and recreation are & great assel
to the develppment of a per3onsss

veel think the lecturea and fleld trips give a really good survey of all the different
flelds of medicine besides most of them being interesting thumselves...

veoNot only did I increase my knowledge of medicine but I thoroughly enjoyed the sclen-
tific and cultural trips that we went on. I really enjoyed learning things that I never
knew before concerning the wonderful glace that 1 was brought up in.,,

+eeThe lecturers are good, and the exceptional ones we have atimulate ua to
investigate further the pousibility of careers in those fleldd.c.

eeel am grateful for the opportunity fio see such places as the New Bolton Center or
the Smith, Klfne and French Laboratories...

seeLgboratory facilities are the most fascinating aspect of the program. Actually
taking advantage of these lgids i3 extremely useful, and is a great help...

eeslf I et wothing elae from this program, at least I'll be the firet girl in
my ohemistry claas in September to know that two big rinses are not as good as
ten little ones when washing any kind of disheseee

»eoThrough our critiques we have giined a better understanding of othera and ourselves...
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EXHIBIT C

Student Participant Independent Regsesrch Projects

Determination of the nature of spontsneously formed white colonies in a pink strain
(173-1/A) of yesst. .

The effect of the blood frictions (after thermsl injury) on tumor cells.
The germination of Mimoss Pudics.

The Comparison of the cylochrome oxidsse test and pathotechnique CO strips in the
identification of paeudo-monas.

Dose response curves and blockage of acetylcholine, DMPP, snd Histamine.

The relative effectiveness of selected disinfectants on various organisms tested
from home and in the laboratory.

The effect of test anxiety upon the scores of high ability high school students in the
Digit Symbol segment of the Wechsler Adult Intelligence Scale.

The comparative study of Alanine and glutimats Dehydrogenasea under the different cul-
tural conditions.

Cerebral evoked responses iw psychistric disorders.
Electrophysiology of snti-arrythaic drugs.

Electrolyte relationshipé of cardiac excitation.

The transfer of fmmunized Peyer"u patch cells,

Antibody resctionst amino-sssay worke

Nutritionsl studies on deficiencf{es as they occure in guinea pigs.
Breeding programs fuor specific geaetic straina of animsls.

Complement f{xation snd radic.immuncasssy for Bradykinin.

ERIC
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BIT K_(4) . :
B THE SCHOOL DISTRICY OF PHILADELPHIA

BOARD OF EDUCATION
Z4s Strest o, of the Parkway
[T11

Phose: 448-5662 Pile #300
January S5, 1971

Dr. victor P. Satinsky

CVI Surgery

liahnenann Medical College and Hospital
230 North Broad Street

Philadelphia, Penn. 19102

Dear Dr. Satinsky:

On'my recent visit to Hahnemann Medical College and
Hospital to observe the Academic Year Extension Program,
I was deeply impressed with the high degree of .enthusiasm
on the part of the students involved in the program. The
opportunity of working with scientists in the rich labora-
tories of the Collsge end lio¥pital has made s tremendous
impact on the students and on teachers who have visited
: the prograa. This progran has also made an impact on the.
*  total school systes in that it has suggested to all of our
high schools possible sroas of program exploration on their
own part. . )

This unique work-study model of an in-depth science
curriculum is invalusble to those students planning careers
. in the f£ield of science and in stimulating others to pursue
such careers. .

We hope that the Academic Year Extension Prograa will
continue to grow and to benefit more students and teachers.

Sincerely yours,

I. BZKA STAPLES
Assoclate Superintendent .

46
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EXHIBIT AT
EXAMPLE OF STUDENT'S ELEVATION OF ACADEMIC RECORD

Dear Doctor Satinsky,

Unique! 1s the only word I could use that would justiffably describe
the experiences that I have had at Hahnemann Medical College and Hocpital,
Before 1 knew of the existence of Hahnemann and ite wonderful programs, I
was completly unaware of the world of knowledge that beckoned to me 1f
only I could heed the call. I merely went to school every day obtaining
only C's and D's and not really carinjg about anything, only doing enough
work to get by.

Then in the summer of my sophomore year in high school it all happened,
My guidance counselor hed told me during the year sbout the SPEED program
(Science Program for Educstionally and Economically Disadvantsged), I must
admit that the word disadvsntaged really turned me off but I figured that
by applyidg I.didn't have anything to lose. I applied and was accepted. This
was my firet taste of what a true academic atmosphere looked like and how
it operateds Fascinated by all this I was eager to get in on the action,
And 1 did, The.lab experience which the program provided gave me the feeling '
of independence and security which is necessary for a person to take the
first giant step. '

I returned to school in Septsmber with a new outlook on life and self=
awareness. Becauss of the preat motiwation which the SPEED program provided
those C's and D's npow turned to A's and B's, I really began to work; I even
went so far as to establish a new goal for myself because the old one of
becoming a secretary just wasn't good enough for the new me. Now I wanted
to be more. I set my'soql to become a physician, something I knew would
take a lot of work and which always had been a fantasy of mine.

During my junior year in high school I applied to Hahnemann's AYE program
(Academic Year Extension Program). In the process of applying for this pro-
gram I was offered the job of assistant program director for the CCSS program
(College Cooperative Secondary School Program) which I eagerly accepted. In
running this program 1 was given the opportunity to express my individuality
and good common sense, which could surely use the exercise.

. During the summer I was notified of my acceptance to the AYE bprogram.
Once again, opportunity wes knocking at my doors Through the AYE program,
1 have learned to use all the abilities which the SPEED program helped bring
out, I have learned to study individually without being coxed or pushed,
In fact, I even like the idea of asking questions and going to a book and
looking up the answers myself because it gives me the great feeling of
accomplishment. .
Thanks to the Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital and its wonderful
faculty I have gained all the necessary instruments to make my once fantasy
of becoming a good physician come true. Now it's up to me to do the rest,
So with tools in hand and one foot in the door I will leava Hahnemann in
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EXHIBIT AL (2)

September to continue my studies &t Franklin and Marshall College where once
again I intend to put my confidence, enthusiasm, independence, and overall
willingness to learn (o matter how tough it gets), which Hahnemann gave ta

me back into action.

Gratefully yours,

FpahlesScaaetd
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. L Frieda L. Levinsky
RS 1697 Calle Leticia
) La Jolla, CA. 92037
August 14, 1973

The Honorable Jacob Javits
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
RECELSD  AUG1615TH

My dear Senator Javits:

Please accept my gratitude for your correspondence of August 3, 1973.
As a result of your comment in reference to supplying you with an
exclusive statement for "the printed hearing records," kindly state
the fellowing:

Gifted students have been for mary years a neglected minority. They
are placed at the bottom of the federal budget totem pele, especially
in California schools where the general population has rapidly increased
to currently 19,953,134, Of thig figure, Orange and San Diego counties
have had the greatest increases which has caused delay to the needed
improved programs. (Charles R. Adrian, University of California,
Riverside, Population, 1970 Census,Americana Annval, 1973, page 165.)

California gifted clementary and secondary students comprise an

estimsted million and one~half of this figure. These statistics are
based on the above population reference and on the more than two percent
national general gifted student population ratio. San Diego City Schools
currently have an enrolluwen% of 5,966 gifted elementary and secondary
students (Dr. Scott Gray, Acting Assistant Superintendent, Division of
Student Services,Programs for the Gifted, San Diego City-Schools,

San Diego, Califoruia, 1973-74). :

At Claircmont High School where my youngest son currently attends and
will hopefully continue for the next two years, 217 gifted students are
now enrolled. Furthermore, new students are placed into this innovative

‘pilot program with limited local resources. Also, 300 highly gifted

students cannot be included because of lack of federal funds.

Special programs at the local schools would help utilize the creative
potential of the able students to the degree of excellence. This 1is

true because these students learn faster; they like individualized learn-
ing; they enjoy challenges; and are the potential Salks, Brandeises,
Picassos and Steins. They need resources and an environment conducive

to their abilities. :

Please consider the potential creativity and leadership whirh would be
lost should this legislation be delayed again even for another
Congregsional Session. Once the chle students leave the high school,
they are likely to nd up in the corner drug store smoking pot or
washing dishes in a restaurant. They may never learn te¢ become the
self-actualized, self-asserting individuals who could help our country
play the world leadership role.

97-457 O - 13 - pt.2 - 16
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-2-
The Honorable Jacob Javits

- August 14, 1973

I am couvinced that you, Cialifornia senators John V. Tunney,

Alan Cranston and the other thirteen co-authors of Title VII-Gifted
and Talented Education Assistance Bill are mutually interestel as

I am in improving the educational environment of our ablest students.
Only in a fine learning environment could we possibly hope to achieve
the highest expression of their creativity and their leadership.

Let me assure ynu again that the State of California ~ especially
San Diego City and County Schools - has definite plans for utilizing
the federal monies for teacher educatioi, for new equipment, and for
new schools and library facilities. )

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Seedy X Hon ,

Frieda L. Levinsky :
San Diego Assuciation for Gifted Children
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WILLIAM B. JACKSON, Cheirmon
EVANS, GA.
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COLUMBIA CCUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
JOHN PEERCE BLANCHARD, Seperintendent of Schools
APPLING, GEORGIA

GUY B, 1
July 23, 1573 Aatem o ™

JOHN M. PRICE IR, Vice-Chmn. LAMAR €. WALTIR
APPLING, GA. - GROVEYOWN, GA.

NORRIS P, LONG, Ast, Supt. LION 4. ZElGthn
APPLING, GA. MARTINEZ, GA
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Senator Claiborne Pell, Chairman

Subcommittee on Ecucation

Labor and Public Welfare Committee

United States Senate

Vashington, D C. .

Honorable Pell:

48 resource teacher in the area of the gifted and talented youth in Columbia
County, Georgia, I would like %o express my strong feelings in favor of Sen-
ate Biil 874, the Gifted and Talented Child's Education Assistance Act,

For eighteen years I have taught in Georgla's public schools and have been
go keenly awara of the neglected needs of our gifted and talented students.
They are our greatzut prospects of human resources to solve the multitude of
probiems facing mariind today as well as the. future. They are entitled, as
are'all individuals, to equal opportunities to develop to their fullest po=
tential.

I have worked with intellectually gifted and talented students for the past
three years. The challenge before us is great! With the aid of the provi-
sions in Bill 87h, this challange may be mete

Thank you for your time and interest in a great cause - the cause of the
gifted and talented individuals in the schools of this great nation.

Sincersly,

'4\["14 7{ , Z :-‘J_O-J

Ms, Sh:l.xé:y S« Johnson, Resource Teacher
Area of the Gifted and Talented
Columbia County School System

Appling, Georgia 30802 -
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TO: Senator Calibkorne Pell, Chairman
Sub-committee on Education
Labor and Public Welfare Committee -
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

FROM: Concerned Georgia Educators for the Gifted

RE: Senate Bill 874

We, the undersigned, having made cur own commitment for the better
education and further enrichment of gifted ‘and talented youth, most strong-
ly urge the passage of Senate Bill 87k.

Dollars wasted, hours suffered, years idled away are products of ine
effective, misguided, understaffed and poorly equipped educational programs
for the g:d.‘ted and talented. We speak not of a'few, but of mll'Llons of
dollars never generated by creativity lost; of the probiems of pain, ine
dignity and poverty never solved because of intellectual power isft unrefined;
of years poorly spent by near geniuses working assembly line jobs never freed
from peer prejudices. '

Our present economic condition shouts the slowly growing obv:Lous —_—
giftedness and talent are required to as great a degree as society can make
them available. Can we afford then, in any sense of the word, to aliow
our finesh, potentially most productive human rezsources to remain neglected?
If freedom's great premise of equality of opportunity—the opportunity of
every individual to develop to his greate%st potential-——is the brilding block
of America, then each day's delay in developing the gifted weakens that very
system.

Our idea seems to be if we ignore talent, if we ignore giftedness, they
will go away. America must not accept this foggy reasoning and continue to
compowid our past mistakes.

JFsef
7/30/73
cc: Senator Herman Talmadge

Senator Sam
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SOF: UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH FLORIDA

TALIBEA e ST PETERSBUPG

COLLEGE OF EQUCATION
TAMPA, FLORIOA 33620
813: 974.2100 July 2, 1973

Senator Claiborne Pell

Chairman, Subcommittee on Education
Labor and Public Welfare Committee
United States Senate

washington, D.C.

Dear Senator Pell,

I should like to express my support for Senate Bill
874, the Gifted and Talented Child's Education Assistance
Act. As a member of the teacher training team for gifted
child educatign at the University of South Florida, it is
my observation that the enhancement of all education is at
stake with this bill. It will be a contribution to the
betterment of general education in this country. With the
establishment of the clearing house, grants to states,
support for personnel training, and support for research,
education in our county will be bettered greatly.

Yours very truly,

‘ EESQ;«»-vanllO}W- S g

Russell M. Johnso EQ,D.
Associate Professor
Exceptional Child Education Dept.
Gifted Education Program

/bp

cc: Senator E. Gurney
Senator L. Chiles
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Christine B. Abraxfrs'd . ...
6172 Edsall Road, Apt. 54
Alexandria, Virginia 22304 July 6, 1973

Honorable Claiborne Pell, Chairman
Subcormittee on Education

United States Senate

Waskington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Pell:

This letter refers to S. 874, to provide a program for gifted and talented
children, and specifically to the hearings on June 28. '

Cne of the chief difficulties’ encountered at the hearing {s too often experi-
enced in the United States today: the lack of differentiation between train-
ing and education. The Subcommittee's discussion of S, 1814, to improve adult
education, actually centered primarily around training rather than education;
and considerable confusion exhibited {tself concerning this differentiation
during discussions about S. 874.

Soctiety in the United States today primarily prefers to train {its individual
members and in fact fears @nd dislikes educatéd people, as such people tend to
rock boats, ask embarrassingly acute questions, and lead generally nonconform-
{st 1ives. This fact {s regrettable, but highly relevant whan we come to the
matter of identification of gifted children. AS Senator Javits pointed out,
changes -- whether for good or not-good -- are led by gifted people (a Vargely
after-the<fact finding?). - The individuals leading these changes are gener-
ally gifted in terms of education; the highly trainable ¢ve more likely to
center their efforts and attention on that skill they can perform best, and
few will expend their energies on fields outside their own (Linus Pauling
springs to mind as an exception to prove the rule).

How to identify a gifted and talented child in terms of education therefore
seems to turn about the problem of prediction of {ndividuals who will induce
and lead change in a society which dislikes and fears change. This {s approxi-
mately similar to the problem of identification of the pre-delinquent. The
fact of stereotyping an individual, or naming the person as gifted or pre-
delinquent, is often enough to create that tendency in the child. It was on
these grounds that I argued against a program proposed by the police and the
schoo? system of Tampa, Florida, to {dentify and treat the "pre~delinquent*
children in grades three and four. The reductio ad absurdem occurred in Scot-
land, where a computer suffered 2 crossed circuit and tracked classes of
gifted and slow children incorrectly. When the error was discovered at the
end gf a year, each group was found to be fulfilling the mackine's erroneous
prophecy.
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Sendtor Claiborne Pell -2- July 6, 1973

Herein 1ies reason for specia) research and for training of teachers for
gifted and talented children. Unlike the training provided for teachers pre-
paring for regular classrooms, who are tau?ht to teach -- {.,e., train -- their
charges, classes for teachers of gifted children are taught to respect their
students, who are after all gifted! It is this element of respect that I be-
11eve is crucial to the enhancement of humanness, hence giftedness, in a child.
The training of teachers for the gifted tends toward enhancement of attitudes
of respect and awe and wonder.

It 1s understandable that the usual teacher-training, for regular classrooms,
directs teachers toward the lower forms of thought, as explained by David
Jackson of I11inois at the hearings. These lower forms are much more easfly
measured and quantifiable, hence easfer to handle than the higher forms, or
forms directed toward education rather than training. Nearly all children can
be encouraged to use the higher forms; in fact they do it naturally untii
taught not to: asking questions, having quirky fdeas, and above all, making
mistakes. Unhappily, one of the main lessons of the régular classroom is that
th{s behavior on the part of the children is not at all desirable or accept-
able.

Why categorical funds rather than revenue-sharing funds? Gentlemen, you know
even better than 1 do that state officials do not want education; ;they prefer
training and in many cases belfeve that js what the schools are all about.

It is not only state officials, though; it is the businesses and people who
pay taxes, and it {s the teachers who work so hard {n regular classrooms --
and pay taxes. Above all, it is the people who, 1ike yourself, categorize
their children as “"not gifted."

My qualifications for writing this letter follow: 1 attended the hearings as
an interested citizen who had never before attended a committee hearing and
seen the ballet -- and the pressure of time imposed on Senators. 1 am also an
M.A. in Special Education for Gifted, University of South Florida, 1959,

earned under 3 Fellowship Award frant, Office of Education, DHEW, In addition,
1 am the mother of three children who have 1.Q.s of over 150,

You will find enclosed an article I wrote at the request of the Tampa Times ¢n
the spring of 1970. It was published then; nothing has occurred in the
interim, unhappily, to render it out of date. :

Very truly yours,

cda

" Enclosure



[E

634

© .On the "Educational' 3ystem
by Christine Abram

Recently I have seen egain a atatement fregquently en-
countered in discussions about children. This time it was Agnes
Meyer, author and lecturer, guoted in the locel newspaper as
saying, "If we use the latest scientific information on the

) learning process, we know that the most intensive learning pe~

O

riod of every human being is between birth and the age of six
or geven." Okay. But she recommends extending the public

“school experience "downward to the age of three,_from one end
.of the nation %o the other," and here I c¢ry Wait! Think!.

What happens to a child at the age of six or seven
that so effectively slows down and, in far too many cases,
brings to a grinding halt the learning process? One possible
reply is that he starts first grade and for thé next ten years
is required by law to attend school. ({Note, please, that there
is no law thsat school should be worth attending.} Is there
perhaps a connection? '

A child lesrns because the need to learn is as great
a3 the need to grow physically. Ideally and often in reality,
by the'age of six or seven he has geined good control over his

_body and many of its functions. He has learned much about hu-

man relationships and about himself. He is eager to extend hime
self outwards -- cohtinuing to leam, making mistakes and
learning from them, trying out solutions some of which work out
well and others badly. . o

Then he starts school. No longer may he learn with
all his senses, with his own needs, and at his own pace. He
must divorce himself from his body, remaining quietly in his
seat for long periods of time, learning what he 1s told he must
know and not that which delights him. He may not run outside
and learn from the sl&y, the Trees, the birds, or his friends;
he 1s cut off from his own needs of the present. When he hears
a gay tune, he muat s8it still, not enjoy it with his whole

' wle
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being, and he learns to hate music. He is told to sit still
and learn his numbers, and numbers become work and he hates
them. He is ordered to stand up and display hia shortcomings
in reading, and he is ashamed and learns to hate reading. He
wants to discuss his difficulty with a friend who 1s a better
reador, but he must stay in his geat and not telk with his
friend. 1In many schools he is not allowed even to talk with his
friends over a pleasant lunch] Is this any way to enhance
learning, to make learning what it should and can be: utter
delight?

~ The child is promoted. Through taking tests, in over=
crowded classrooms, his distraught teachers trying to stem the
flood of life in him and his classmates, he learns that there
is only one right answer to a test question. And the schoolfs
pagsion for accuracy inhibits and stultifies his search for al-
ternatives, for novel sclutions, for excitement, for joy;: mis-
takes are not learrning expericncsy; prok.ng questions cannot be
tolerated in the relentless preasure for meatiirsble achievement.

He progresses into Jjunior and ther senior high school.
He begins to mature physically. And with tiys marvelous integ-
rity or'grouth, he sisuggles to mature emotionally and intellec-
tually as well. He beging to form his own ideas, structures,
generalizations, his own values, Judgments, opinions. He asks
the questions only he can answer: Why am I here? What is God?
What is truth? He finds asc many contradictions between what he
seod and what he is told, and he wants to challenge the contra=
dictions. What school will allow him to do so? What school
will permit him to move about, find his own answers, try his
own solutiens? What school Hill’encouraze mistakes as learning
experiences?

And so he comes to the universlity afraid to ask ques-
tions, afraid to doubt what he is told, afraid to seek alterna=
tives, afrald to make mistakes. This is, in far too many cases,
the condition in which I find students in my classrooms: afraid
-~ afraid to probe, to seek, to learn what has meaning for them,

-2a
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I feel a profound sadness at the loss of human potential, at
the incredivle waste, at the want of a sense of Jjoy and delight
in growing and learning. It is such a terrible loss to the
world and to each individual}l

Should we indeed extend this "public school system
downward to the age of three, from one end of the nation to the
other"?
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THE UNIVERSITY OF GEORGIA SBe . Jug
COLLEGE OF EDUCATION A a4
DEPT. OF EDUCATIONAL PSYCHOLOGY N, . 973

ATHENS. GEORGIA 30802

July 4, 1973

Senator Claiborne Pell, Chairman
Subcommittee on Education

Labor and Public Welfare Committee
United States Senate

Washington, D. C.

Dear Senator Pell:

I would like to urge support for Senate Bili 874,
the Gifted and Talented Child's Education Assistance
Act. It is a widely acknowledged fact that the
education of gifted and talented children has been
and still is seriously neglected. Many wealthy and/
or well-educated pzrents have been able to provide
special educational oprortunities for their children
but even these effoxriz hsve been inadequate in many
instances. More serious, however, is the plight of
gifted childrea from poor families. They not only
lack appropriate opportunities for developing their
talents but they also lack the encouragement necessary
to sustain them.

In the Ynited States today, I believe we are in a

far better position than ever before to make good

use of increased support of the education of gifted
and talented children. At the national level in the
person of Hal Lyons we have a dynamic kind of leader-~
ship that we have never had before. 1In our universi-~
ties we now have programs for training teachers and
other workers in this area of a quantity and quality
that we have never had before. Within the past year
I have seen the national leaders in this field become
a cohesive, vigorous group able to establisih and
carry out goals, if given reascnable support.

Now is the time for more adequate support of efforts
on behalf of the educntion of gifted and talented
children in the United States. I urge support of
Senate Bill 874.

Sincerely,

E. Pauvl Torrance, Head
Department of Educationa:i Psychology,
Measurement and Research
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Nefutonr oty Public Schools

J. W. RICHARDSON, Superintendent #ac'e JUL
2109 NEWTON DRIVE, N. E.

91073

COVINGTON, GEORGIA 30209 AT e e

July 6, 1973

Senator Claiborne Pell

Chairman, Subcommittee on Education,
Labor and Public Welfare Committee

United States Senate ,

Washington, D, C. 20013

Dear Senator Pell:

We hope that you will support Senate Bill 874 which
provides for the gifted child. The gifted and talented
child has been the child who has been most neglected in
all education plans. Since these.c¢hildren will become
the leaders of tomorrow, it seems that the wisest use of
educational grants and money would be to train these
leaders in independent thinking, critical reading, and
other areas which would give us outstsnding leaders of
tomorrow.

Very truly yours,

s Foig b Hord 2.

Dr. Lavinia R. Wood
Asst, Supt. of Schools

LRW/br

Copy Yo: Senator Talmadge
Senator Nunn
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CLEVELAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS

13080 East Gixth Street < Cleveland, Ohlo, 44114 =« TelePhone 696.2929

PAUL W. "R1QGSE

Supesintendent Jul y 5,1 973

The Honorable Claiborne Pell

United States Senate

Chairman, Subcommittee on Education
325 01d Senate Bullding

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Pell:

It is my understanding the hearings are being held on
Senate BII1 874, the Gifted and Talented Child‘s Education
Assistance Act. ’

This letter js written in support of this worthwhile legis-
lation. The development of abilities of gifted and talented
students is cruclal to the well-being of our great nation.
Our gifted are needed for leadership in our community of
natlons, to assist with problems of communication, trans-
portation, and distribution of materials and services. We
need their asslstance in Improving the quality of life

and in finding peaceful solutions to complex problems that
threates to overwhelm us.

Senate Bill 874 offers opportunity for us to take some
initial and valuable action on critical Importance issues
of providing significant educational experience for gifted
and talented youth.

| wish to thank you for support for this worthwhile legis-
lation and request your continued assistance In the days
ahead. o

Sincerely yours,

o’ W
L

Charles N. Jordan
Director
Division of Major Vork Classes

O
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B-16 Callaway Gdn. Apts.
Athens, Ga. 30601
10 July, 1975"

Senator Claiborne Pell,

Chairman, Subcommitte on Education, Labor and Public
Welfare Committee,

United States Senate

Washington, D.C.

Dear Sir:: -

I write to urge: favorable action on Senate Bill 874,
the Gifted and Talented Child's Education Assistance Act.

I will serve as resource person for the gifted for
Ozlethorpe County in Georgi. during the next'year. I have
been able to obtain local funds for transportation between
schools and for materials for the program. But we cannot
expect all support to come from the local level. National
action is necessary to provide guch important functions
as a National Clearing House on Gifted and Talented Youth,
grants to the states to assist them in providing gifted
programs, and personnel training grants to the state:
education agencies and institions of higher learnini.
Funds for research and demonstration are also needed.

Working in this field, especially in the relatively
poor state of Georgia, I see the dire need for funds from
the federal government to promote education for the gifted
and talented.

I am sending copies of this letter to our state
senators to encourage them to wrk for passage of this
important bill. I hope that your subcommitte will be
aware of the need that exists and report the blll out of
committee with .favorable findings.

S%ncerely, Z//
@% gt

Lee Hunt Kukowski
_ (Mrs. Thomas)

LKilk B
2 copies
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733 North Evanslawn
Aurore, Illinois 60506
July 13, 1973

Honorable Clgiborne Fell, Cheirman

Sutcommittee on Education, lLsbor and
Fublic Welfare Committee

United Strtes Senate

Weehington, D. C. 20510

Desr Senator Fell:

I strongly urge the support of Senste D111 874, the Gifted
end Telented Child's Educhtion Assistance Act. Personal

end professional experience has shown me that not only are
these children's needs not met by most of our nation's
public schools, but often their school experience is det-
rimental to their potential. This looe of talent this loss
of productivity resnlts in & loss to the nation's economy
and to its crestlive progress.

Experience hrs also revealed to me thet something cgen be

done to alleviate this loss. Finencial support from the
Federal government for proxrem development, treining, research
end dissemination is the mopt effective move. It will

produce results.

Thank you for your aupport.
Slncgrely,

287 bl

Betty grgler
733 North Evanslawn
Aurora, Illinois 60506

¢.C. -~ Honorable Charles Fercy
Honorsble Adlai Stevenson

ERIC
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Testimony of the
Honorable William Lehman
before the
Education Subcommittee
Senate Comﬁittec on Labor & Public Welfare

July 17, 1973

Mr. Cha;rman, this past decade has seen the disturbing
attitude in education that if a student is especially bright,
there is no need for special'attention, because the child
can make it on his own. The big puéh of the fifties iﬁ

response to the Soviet sputnik has waned, and the education

of the gifted and talented retreated into the background.

With the pﬁblication of the USOE réport, "Bducation
of the Gifted and Talented," it was brought home again
that by neglectiﬁg the special needs of ocur brightest students,
we are wasting a very valugble national resource.

According to the USOE report, a conservative estimate
of gifted and talented children ranges between ;.5 and 2.5
million, about three per cent of the school age population.
To date, little has been done on a nation-wide scales to

deliver specialized educational services to these children.
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The USOE study indicates that “one main reason for the lack
of programs 2% both the local and state levels remains a
downright hostility toward the gifted students themselves."
Most of our teachers have not been trained in education of
the giftede A survey of 1,561 colleges revealed that only
eleven percent touch on this kind of training.

Only ten states have a staff person assigned full-time
to education of the gifted. It is estimated that three-gquarters
of all the gifted children receiving specialized education
are located in these ten states.

Dr. Alexander Taffel, principal of New York City's
Bronx High School of Science aétly points out, "Our educational
system has been built on the false assumption that a bright
youngster, if no specific provision is made for him, will
serve to raise the level of the others in the class, This
just doean't happen. Unless his talent is recognized and
provided for by a program that is truly challenging, that
talent will aimply deteriorate.

Sidney Marland, Assistant Secretary for Education, has
staced, “We have reached a new understanding of the concept
of universal education which‘is in keeping with our democratic

aims and the abundance of our national resources. This concept



is that of appropriate education as the qualitative goal now
that we have reached the quantitative goal of getting virtually
all of our children into school."

Three distinct problems exist in the nation's current
sparse and piece-meal approach to the education of the gifted:
identifying the gifted; identifying their learning needs, and

. how best to meet them; and evaluting the goals and objectives
of any program geared toward the gifted.

1 have introduced H.R, 5718, a House companion bill to
S. 874, the bill your Subcommittee has under consideration.

It would provide tlie necessary stimulus to the States to

take a more active role in providing for the educational needs
of its exceptional children. It authorizes funds for the
training of personnel in this area and funding for projects

to identify gifted children, as well as providing for the
establishment of a National Clearinghouse on Gifted and Talented
Children and Youth to gather and disseminate information on
education of the gifted.

The needs of our educationally handicapped are great,
and I would not want to see funds diverted from the educationally

deprived and funnelled into education of the exceptional,

ERIC
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But the needs of the gifted are .also great. Each deserve Federal

recognition and assistamce in their own right.

o

ERiC
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DR. JGHN CURTIS GOWAN
$030 Darsy Avenve

NORTHRIDGE, CALIFORNIA 9132¢
(PHone. 21)-883.9962)

August 8, 1973

Protemcr of Keucetion Senator Clairborne Pell
Caittorma it Ueivaray Cheirman, Subcommittee on Education
Nt 40 6 W United State Senate
UCLA 4.0, washington, D. C.
RI*':., 19721973 Sor Ohea, CEC
'l"“’m"‘“"'” Dear Senator Pell:
Notionel Amocetion for Gifted Crvidven

oiow, O 15, Dw. 16, American Re_Senaje Hill 874: The Gifted
Prycholopon Assxirtien
e o . I reconmend the hearty support of this
s o oo bill with its four provisions for a) a national clearing
s oy Onervy house, b) grants to atates, c)personnel training, and
Cogtrn vt § Goutence 4} research and demonstration.
Soror A thor ot
ommprhomanrbsinpripn Of all types of federsl suppori, gifted

ey v ee €hi11d legislation is most likxely to increase the creativit
——— rrrr=d® public school children; the curriculum inmovationa whic
o4 Gdens. 1900 Lt will support spill over to all children, and an additional

Cravomiey 1 S ouasnsms Impiuaters, §i

oo dastmnty Tt 8 o 8238 bonefit is that such innovative curriculum benefits the

T et mental health even of those children who do not become
WIS creative. ’
et St § Mosusyenant o
Ouwetapmant § Crostnny, 1973
Conmuitert_ Getvat Chitgran, Crasamity, Since the percentage of creative adults in

Undeschawren. Gusons 3 gociety constitutes an absolute limit on its level of
"= productivity, any increase in this percentage which nay be

Fuorgt Lecrarer effected by the aducational system is an encormous national
Unieuty ot begmore 1902190 gA4N.  The most efficient way to increase this percentage
Visting Lactorr. of creativity is legislation such as S. B. 874.
Universrty of Contarpury, iy 2. 1970
Univeraity of Howai 19881067
$0. Coma. Siste Coveps, 1988 1970 As one who deplores the violence in our
Duractar, $FVC Inutitutes ot culture, I strongly feel that increasing creativity in

Crenrvty o Ghed Ok 090 Wy th 4s one way to diminish violance. This is angther
““'&f::-."::ﬁ";-m social objective which such legislation might well accomplish.

T eomreon Gorwrucisan Ca. As one who has been in e research and leadersh:

. ship role in this zrea for some time, I can testify that
federal interest in the gifted exacts 2normous leverage &t
state and local levels, For this and other reaaona, I urge
support and enactment of the bill. .

Monber' AERA, APGA AAUP & POK

Sincerely yours,

ERIC
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Sun .@cho Stdsocialion /'o:. Grtled Chiclre
PO PBox 9479, Sur @tbya, ga/r]f 92109

The San Diego Assoziativn for Gifted Chilaren, representing approximately
1000 parents, wighes to submit the following testimony (n support oy
Se 874,

Yo believe that one of the functions of government iz to provide
opportunity for minority groups, whose needs tend to be iynored or
misunderstood by the mafority. The mentally gifted children in our country,
who represent one of oyr greatest potential natfonal resources, are one of
the mout nealected minority groups (n today’s soctety.

Nost pecple are astonished to hear of the grave difficulties many of
these children suffer i{n school and (n the communitiss The needa of many
gifted children, especially the most brilliant ones, are masked by the large
numbers of bright children who do well in school, who enjoy it, and sit
casi{ly into their social surroundings. Our school cystem {8 so arrangyed that
it (a an avset to be intelligent --~ as lonp as you arae not tco different from
the average.

The most intelligent children {n our nation, however, those with the
yifts of genius, are beiny lost to themselues and to the country, becau:e
most school systems, beset with many financial and cocial prodlems, provide
no facilities to accomodate their uniqueness. The fourth grader with tha
{ntellectual capacity, and sometimes with the knowledge, of a college student,
t{s too often forced to follow the fourth grade curriculum and nothing more.
Ye do not expect the retarded child to work beyond his capacily, but we do
expect --- euen demand =-= that the gifted child work below his.

As a result, many of these children suffer untold boredom (imaniie
yourself belny forced to spend this ynur.tn a fourth grade clussroon doing
fourth grade work) and all too frequently reject the learning enterpri:ec.
Refore sneclal prourams for gifted students were offered {n San Diego,

a study was mude of 100 siudents with IQ's of 160 and above. This &tudy
reveualed that mout of these students were averuging "C" at best and feuscr
than 50% were golng to college when they were fiaslly released from tha
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legal necex:ity of attending school. In the opinion of the cxamining
psychol- niste 805 were suffering from mild to severc vociol maludjusimenis,
They retized thuy were different and interpreted this as being inferior.
Twantn or cent were scelng a psychiutrist on u regular basis.

ioilure to provide special programs for the gifted result not only
in .ot personal, but sociac! loss ac well., hen talent ts neglected und
undes Joveloped, cmotional problemc resultinge from borcdom, frustration,
and misunderstanding by teachers und olher children arc common. HRatcs
of Jjuvenile delinquency are disturbingly highs It is worth noting thut an

uncommonly bright school drop-out amkes an uncommonly bright soctal miufit,

We are unusually fortunate {n San Dicgo becauve u special gducational
propram for these children was begun zome yours ago. ¥e say fortunate hecauge
the HEV report to Congress in lHarch 1972 "Education of the Gifted and ¥alented”’
noted that 57.54 of school sugerintendents” across tie nation declarea thut
there were no gifted children in their districts! The local program is
inadequately funded and thus includes only about half of the students who
are eliginle, in splte of the fact that carcful cvalua:ion has shown it
to be outstandingly successyul. The cane gtu.ents who were once failing in
school now do outstanding work and 95% of them continue to college. A
recent limited study of high school ceniors in the 160 and above IQ ranne
was made and gome remarkable facts cmerged. These students were given
Graduate Fecord Exanms normally given to college acniors. In all areas,
two-thi>ds of them scored higher than college seniors «nd in the natural
sciences arcas teat they exceeded all but 155 of collepe seniors. Peychologisty

_ reported that 85% appeared to be making satisfactory social adjustmentr.

Many parents f{n our orpanization testify with relief und gratitude
to the chunge i{n thelr children upon centering this programs They report
incroaged emotional uvtabllity and happtncss, und an upsurge i{n creative
acadenic work., Some o them are most grateful that their children no longer
feel like outcusts, others that their children have Sfor the first time
discovered what it means to work and how to discipline themzelves.

Vith vast areas of our nation providing no special education for tte
aifted, we belicve that only federal action can make commumities awarc of
the problem ond enable them to begpin progprams for the gifieds Not only
will it save talent, but iy San Diego {g typical, the general level of
educntion mill tmproue bavauve the gifted progrome are mhere {nnovalim:
teaching practices era pioenacred, and when pucecanful, adoprted by Lhe

entire diatriet, UVur von expaertencos teut?Fu to lhe alrugple {t tabe I
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act such a program firmly established solely on o local basis. Unleas
octively i{nvolved with trying to tcach these chilurcn, rmost purents and
mony educa?ors do not understand their needs. Yet jfor gifted children,

as for retarded children and normul children ¢he some principle should
apply: they should be gluven the opportunity to learn to the limits of their
abilitics. '

Senator PELL. The subcommittee is adjourned.
[Thereupon at 12 noon the subcommittee was adjourned.]



